

# The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

# Contents

\*State/10143

Parliament/

\*Ecclesiastical/10144

Public Finance/

- \*Transport/10144
- \*Planning/10144

Health/

Environment/

- \*Water/10146
- \*Agriculture & Fisheries/10147

\*Notices published today

Energy/

Post & Telecom./

\*Other Notices/10147

Competition/

- \*Corporate Insolvency/10147
- \*Personal Insolvency/10175
- \*Companies & Financial Regulation/10193
- \*Partnerships/10195
- \*Societies Regulation/10195
- \*Personal Legal/10196

# State



# **Honours and Awards**

# Central Chancery of the Orders of Knighthood

St James's Palace, London SW1

25 July 2006

The QUEEN has been graciously pleased to signify her intention of conferring a Peerage of the United Kingdom for Life upon the undermentioned:

#### Life Peers

To be a Baron:

Sir Michael (Hastings) JAY, GCMG, on his retirement as Permanent Under-Secretary of State, Foreign and Commonwealth Office and Head of the Diplomatic Service.

(To be dated 21 July 2006)

(1007)

# Central Chancery of the Orders of Knighthood

St James's Palace, London SW1

25 July 2000

The QUEEN has been graciously pleased to make the following appointments to the Royal Victorian Order:

(To be dated 12 July 2006)

#### MVO

#### To be Members:

Captain (Queen's Gurkha Officer) Shivakumar Limbu, MBE, The Royal Gurkha Rifles.

Captain (Queen's Gurkha Officer) Gyanbahadur Limbu, Queen's Own Gurkha Logistic Regiment. (1008)

### **Ecclesiastical**



(262)

# **Marriage Acts**

A Building certified for worship named GURU GOBIND SINGH GURDWARA, excluding bedrooms and classrooms, 152-156 Bedford Road, Kempston, in the registration district of Bedfordshire, in the nonmetropolitan county of Bedfordshire, was on 17 July 2006, registered for solemnising marriages therein, pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958. In lieu of Guru Gobind Singh Gurdwara and Community Centre, 281-285 Bedford Road, excluding room in basement, Kempston, now disused and the registration cancelled thereof.

E J Welland, Superintendent Registrar 20 July 2006.

A Building certified for worship named GURDWARA GUR PANTH PARKASH (HALL), 19 Ashford Road, Leicester, in the registration district of Leicester, in the non-metropolitan county of Leicestershire, was on 14 June 2006, registered for solemnising marriages therein, pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958.

C S Buck, Superintendent Registrar

19 July 2006. (261)

A Building certified for worship named QUBA CENTRE, at First Floor, 19 Brunswick Street, Leicester, in the registration district of Leicester, in the non-metropolitan county of Leicestershire, was on 31 March 2006, registered for solemnising marriages therein, pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958.

C S Buck, Superintendent Registrar 24 April 2006. (10

A Building certified for worship named THE REDEEMED CHRISTIAN CHURCH OF GOD, KING OF KINGS TABERNACLE, 2-4 Whalebone Lane South, Dagenham, in the registration district of Barking and Dagenham, in the London Borough of Barking and Dagenham, was on 5 July 2006, registered for solemnising marriages therein, pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958

F Stock, Superintendent Registrar 19 July 2006. (101)

# **Transport**



# **New Roads and Street Works**

City of Westminster NEW ROADS AND STREET WORKS ACT 1991 MAJOR HIGHWAYS WORKS

The City Council hereby gives adequate notice for the following streets that will undergo major works in accordance with section 58 of the New Roads and Street Works Act 1991.

Major Works—Footway and Carriageway

Location	Limit of Works	Start Date
Regent Street	From Great Castle Street to Little Portland Street	25 October 2006
Margaret Street	From Great Portland Street to John Prince's Street	25 October 2006
Harrow Road	From Woodfield Place to Third Avenue	25 October 2006
Regent Street	From New Burlington Street to Warwick Row	25 October 2006
Beak Street	From Regent Street to Warwick Street	25 October 2006

(104)

# Transport for London

#### NEW ROADS AND STREET WORKS ACT 1991, SECTION 58 NOTICE OF SUBSTANTIAL WORKS FOR ROAD PURPOSES

- 1. Three months' advance notice is hereby given that Transport for London intends to carry out substantial works for road maintenance purposes.
- 2. The road in which these works will take place is the eastbound A12 Eastern Avenue at the junction with Mawney Road, approximately 100 metres either side of the Eastern Avenue stop line, in the London Borough of Havering.
- 3. TfL Ref SPST-TO-S58/2006/030.
- Work is expected to affect the carriageway.
- 5. Work is expected to commence on Monday 9 November 2006
- 6. Work is expected to be completed on Monday 23 November 2006.
- 7. The works will include the following: resurfacing of the eastbound carriageway approximately 100 metres either side of the junction stop line at the A12 Eastern Avenue junction with Mawney Road in the London Borough of Havering.

8. Subject to the exemptions in the Act and regulations under it, no street works may be executed for a period of 12 months from completion of the works described in paragraph 7 without consent of Transport for London, which shall not be unreasonably withheld.

Contact point: Tony Ajala, Principal Engineer, Transport for London, Faith Lawson House, 15-17 Dacre Street, London SW1H 0DJ. Email: tonyajala@streetmanagement.org.uk, telephone 020 7126 1211.

7 July 2006. (283)

# **Planning**



# **Town and Country Planning**

### Caradon District Council

CARADON DISTRICT COUNCIL FIRST ALTERATION REDEPOSIT LOCAL PLAN

PRE-INOUIRY MEETING

The pre-Inquiry meeting will commence at 2.00 pm on 8 August 2006, and will be held in the Public Hall, 3 West Street, Liskeard, Cornwall PL14 6BW.

The Local Plan Inquiry Inspector, Richard Hollox BA (Hons) BSc (Econ) Mphil FRICS FRTPI, will hold the pre-Inquiry meeting on the 8 August 2006 at 2.00 pm.

Further information is available from the Programme Officer, Bob Young, on 01579 341462. (106)

### Cambridge City Council TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF A LOCAL PLAN CAMBRIDGE LOCAL PLAN

On 20 July 2006 Cambridge City Council adopted this plan. The adopted plan will form part of the development plan for the area of Cambridge City Council. The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area.

Copies of the adopted plan are available for inspection at Planning Department Reception, Second Floor, The Guildhall, Cambridge (Monday to Thursday 9.00 am and 5.00 pm and Friday 9.00 am to 4.30 pm).

Also available at Cambridge Central Library, Arbury Court Library, Barnwell Road Library, Cherry Hinton Library, Milton Road Library and Rock Road Library during their normal opening hours; and On the Council's website www.cambridge.gov.uk.

Copies of the adopted Plan can be obtained on request, on payment of £20

The plan came into operation on its adoption. A person aggrieved by the proposals who desires to question their validity on the ground that they are not within the powers conferred by Part II of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 or that any requirement of that Act or any regulation made under it has not been complied with in relation to the adoption of the proposals, may, within 6 weeks from 25 July 2006, make an application to the High Court under section 287 of the 1990 Act.

S Payne, Director of Environment & Planning, Cambridge City Council

### East Staffordshire Borough Council **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990** NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF A LOCAL PLAN EAST STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL PLAN

On Thursday 20 July 2006 East Staffordshire Borough Council adopted this plan. The adopted plan will form part of the development plan for the area of East Staffordshire. The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area.

Copies of the adopted plan are available for inspection at:

The Town Hall, King Edward Place, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire, between 8.45 am and 5.00 pm Monday to Friday

Midland Grain Warehouse Reception, Derby Street, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire, between 8.45 am and 5.00 pm Monday to Friday. Burton Library, Riverside, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire between 8.30 am and 6.00 pm on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, between 10.00 am and 6.00 pm on Tuesday, between 8.30 am and 8.00 pm on Thursday and between 8.30 am and 4.30 pm on Saturday.

Uttoxeter Library, High Street, Uttoxeter between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm Monday to Thursday, between 9.00 am and 7.00 pm on Friday and between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm on Saturday.

Barton under Needwood Library, Dunstall Road, Barton under Needwood, between 10.00 am and 5.00 pm, on Monday and Wednesday, between 10.00 am and 8.00 pm on Thursday, between 10.00 am and 2.00 pm on Friday and between 10.00 am and 1.00 pm on Saturday

It can also be viewed at East Staffordshire Borough Council's Website, www.eaststaffsbc.gov.uk.

The plan came into operation on its adoption. A person aggrieved by the proposals who desires to question their validity on the ground that they are not within the powers conferred by part II of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 or that any requirement of that Act or any Regulation made under it has not been complied with in relation to the adoption of the proposals, may, within 6 weeks from 25 July 2006, make an application to the High Court under section 287 of the 1990 Act.

P Somerfield, Planning Policy Manager

### Government Office for the East of England TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

#### THE STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS (COUNTY OF NORFOLK) (NO 2) ORDER 2006 (VARIATION) ORDER 2006

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under sections 247 and 333 (7) of the above Act to vary the Stopping-Up of Highways (County of Norfolk) (No 2) Order 2006 ("the original Order") as made by him. The effect of the variation will be to substitute a clearer plan to accompany the original Order.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the East of England (Planning Casework Team), Eastbrook, Shaftesbury Road, Cambridge CB2 2DF (quoting Ref GT/G2625/35/01/17) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Norwich City Council, City Hall, Norwich NR2 1NH. Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 25 July 2006 apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein

Signed by Authority of L Speed, the Secretary of State, a Principal in the Government Office for the East of England.

### Government Office for the North East **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Secretary of State hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act to authorise the stopping-up of part widths of Harlow Street and Chester Terrace North, comprising part widths of their footways as immediately abut No 24 Harlow Street, Millfield, Sunderland.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Guy Bashford by the City of Sunderland on 5 April 2006 under Ref 06/ 00742/SUB

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing 25 July 2006 at the offices of the City of Sunderland, The Reception Desk, City Solicitor, Legal Services, 3rd Floor, Civic Centre, Sunderland SR2 7DN and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Secretary of State at the offices of the Department for Transport (quoting Ref GO-NE/06/5038/35/17) at the address stated below.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed order within the period of 28 days commencing 25 July 2006 by notice to the Secretary of State, quoting the above reference, at the offices of the Director, Environment Group, Government Office for the North East, Citygate, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4WH.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

M Grieveson, on behalf of the Department for Transport

SCHEDULE

The planning permission is granted for the stopping-up of highway and change of use to private forecourt with boundary wall (Resubmission) at 24 Harlow Street, Sunderland.

### Government Office for the North West **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

STOPPING-UP OF A LENGTH OF HIGHWAY RUNNING BETWEEN CLARENCE STREET AND SUSSEX STREET, BURNLEY

The Secretary of State for Transport gives notice that on the application of Dickson Dees Law Firm, he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-Up of Highways (County of Lancashire) (No 6) Order 2006", authorising the stopping-up of a length of highway running between Clarence Street and Sussex Street, Burnley. This stopping-up Order is permanent and has been authorised to allow the development described in the planning permission granted to North British Homes by Burnley Borough Council on 29 March 2006 under Ref APP/2005/1137.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the North West (Planning Casework), City Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE (quoting Ref GO/TNW 5063/35/1/121). It may also be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Parliament Street Post Office, 70 Parliament Street, Burnley. Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the power of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 25 July 2006, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Garry Budsworth at the Government Office for the North West at the address stated above, by telephoning 0161 952 4110 or by e-mailing garry.budsworth@gonw.gsi.gov.uk

A Dixon, an Official in the Government Office for the North West

(111)

#### Government Office for the West Midlands TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 HIGHWAYS AT LYTHAM CROFT, ATTWOOD GREEN, BIRMINGHAM

The Secretary of State hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-up of Highways (City of Birmingham) (No 8) Order 2006" authorising the stopping-up of highways at Lytham Croft, Attwood Green, Birmingham.

The Order as made, will authorise the stopping-up only to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with planning permission granted by Birmingham City Council on 28 February 2006 under Ref C/03531/05/FUL.

Copies of this Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the West Midlands at the offices of the Director, Northern Division, 5 St Philip's Place, Colmore Row, Birmingham B3 2PW (quoting Ref GOWM/NPT/T\_5104/80568) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Optima Community Association, 30 Great Colmore Street, Birmingham B15 2AY.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 25 July 2006 apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provisions contained therein.

J Leigh, authorised by the Secretary of State to sign in that behalf

Demolition of buildings and erection of 143 dwellings (including 38 houses  $[1 \times 2 \text{ bed bungalow}, 9 \times 2 \text{ bed}, 18 \times 3 \text{ bed}, 10 \times 4 \text{ bed}]$  and 105 flats  $[26 \times 1 \text{ bed}, 79 \times 2 \text{ bed}]$ ) plus associated landscaping and parking at Lytham Croft, and land bounded by Great Colmore Street/Irving Street, Attwood Green. (110)

### Worcester City Council

# PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION AREAS) ACT 1990 SECTION 69

# NOTICE OF DESIGNATION OF BOUGHTON CONSERVATION AREA NO 19

Notice is hereby given that pursuant to section 69 of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990, Worcester City Council resolved on 20 July 2006 to designate from that date the area described in the Schedule to this notice as a conservation area within the city of Worcester, in view of its special architectural or historic interest, the character or appearance of which it is considered desirable to preserve or enhance. The area will be known as the Boughton Conservation Area No 19

The principal effects of this area being designated as a conservation area are as follows:

- (a) The Council is under a duty to prepare proposals to ensure the preservation or enhancement of the area.
- (b) It is an offence to cut down, lop, top, uproot, or wilfully damage or wilfully destroy any trees in a conservation area without prior notice being given to the council (subject to certain exemptions). Prior notice of intention to commence any of the above-mentioned acts must be served on the Council, giving 6 weeks notice.
- (c) It is an offence to demolish any building (with certain limited exceptions), which is within a conservation area without the consent of the Local Planning Authority.

- (d) It is an offence to demolish any gate, wall, fence or other means of enclosure (with certain limited exceptions) of a metre or more in height where abutting on a highway (including a public footpath or bridleway), waterway or open space, or two metres or more high in any other case which is within a conservation area without the consent of the Council as a Local Planning Authority.
- (e) In carrying out any functions under the planning Acts and, in particular, in determining applications for planning permission and listed building consent, the Council and the Secretary of State are required to take into account the desirability of preserving or enhancing the character or appearance of the area.
- (f) Special publicity will be given to planning applications, which are likely to affect the character or appearance of the conservation area.

*D Porter*, Head of Legal and Democratic Services Guildhall, Worcester WR1 2EY.

SCHEDULE

The area so designated is contained by the following boundaries:

To the north, the boundary follows the edge of Bransford Road from the roundabout on Grove Way and then north to meet the railway line. It then turns east to follow the railway line to where it crosses Bromyard Road.

The boundary then goes east along Bromyard Road to turn south to include the properties along the east side of Watery Lane.

To the east, the boundary runs south around the back of the properties fronting Watery Lane until it crosses Blakefield Road and joins Bransford Road. It then runs east along Bransford Road to School Road where it runs south along School Road and Skinner Road to Pitmaston Walk. Here the boundary turns west to include the allotment gardens and runs along Pitmaston Walk to where it joins Nursery Walk. From here it excludes the former Richard Smith Nursery site as it goes north to join Bransford Road. The boundary then turns west to include the Portobello Inn and follows Bransford Road to the corner of the Worcester Golf and Country Club Boughton Park. The remainder of the eastern boundary runs south along the edge of the Worcester Golf and Country Club.

To the south, the boundary runs along the edge of the golf club to meet Grove Way.

To the west, the boundary follows the edge of Grove Way to join up with the northern boundary at the roundabout to Bromyard Road.

Copies of this notice together with a plan showing the entire designated area is available for inspection at the Customer Services Centre, Orchard House, Farrier Street, Worcester WR1 3BB, on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday between 8.30 am and 5.00 pm, Wednesdays between 10.00 am and 5.00 pm and Saturdays between 9.00 am and 12.00 noon.

20 July 2006. (643)





# Natural Mineral Waters

### East Lothian Council

# THE NATURAL MINERAL WATER, SPRING WATER AND BOTTLED DRINKING WATER REGULATIONS 1999/1540

Scottish Border Springs Ltd, Oldhamstocks, East Lothian. Notice is hereby given that on 27 June 2006, East Lothian Council, as the relevant authority in terms of The Natural Mineral Water, Spring Water and Bottled Drinking Water Regulations 1999, considered and approved an application by Scottish Border Springs Ltd, Oldhamstocks, East Lothian to recognise the borehole "PS2", (National Grid Point NT7433 6981) as a source of natural mineral water.

*K MacConnachie*, Council Solicitor John Muir House, Haddington. 13 July 2006.

2006. (102)

# **Agriculture & Fisheries**



A Company Law supplement to *The London Gazette* detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and any details may be obtained from the office of *The London Gazette* at the address given on the back page. (1001)

# **Fisheries**

#### **DISEASES OF FISH ACT 1937**

Notice is hereby given that the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, having reasonable grounds for suspecting that certain inland waters and land adjacent to them are infected areas, has made the Diseases of Fish (Designated Areas) (England) (No 6) Order 2006.

The Order designates that area for the purpose of section 2 of the Diseases of Fish Act 1937, and restricts the movement of live fish and eggs of fish without the previous consent, in writing, of the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs.

The Order came into force on 18 July 2006.

Authorised by the Secretary of State.

Copies of the Order are available, free of charge, from Team G, Verod, Area 5E, Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, 3-8 Whitehall Place, London SW1A 2HH. (1002)

#### **DISEASES OF FISH ACT 1937**

Notice is hereby given that the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, having reasonable grounds for suspecting that certain inland waters and land adjacent to them are infected areas, has made the Diseases of Fish (Designated Areas) (England) No 5) Order 2006.

The Order designates that area for the purpose of section 2 of the Diseases of Fish Act 1937, and restricts the movement of live fish and eggs of fish without the previous consent, in writing, of the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs.

The Order came into force on 18 July 2006.

Authorised by the Secretary of State.

Copies of the Order are available, free of charge, from Team G, Verod, Area 5E, Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, 3-8 Whitehall Place, London SW1A 2HH. (1003)

# Other Notices



(856)

Whereabouts of missing freeholder of leasehold flat

#### RICHARD P CLEARY AND MANDY J CLEARY (TOOZE)

Please contact David on 02086541265 regarding your freehold in Birchanger Road, London SE25. (525)

In the High Court

Manchester District Registry No 1673 of 2005

#### KENMAR PRODUCTS LIMITED

(Company Number 01391248)

We, Neil Henry and Michael Simister, Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, having been appointed Joint Administrators of Kenmar Products Limited, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, formerly Nortex Mill, 105 Chorley Old Road, Bolton RI1 3AG, on 4 August 2005, by Manchester District Registry of the High Court, hereby give notice that the provisions of paragraph 83(1) of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986 apply, and it is proposed that Neil Henry and Michael Simister of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, will be the Joint Liquidators of the Company. (IP Nos 8622 and 9028.)

N Henry, Joint Administrator

4 July 2006.

# **Corporate Insolvency**



# General

# **Moratorium—Coming to an End**IMP ELECTRONICS LIMITED

Nature of Business: Electronic Equipment Development.

The Moratorium under section 1A of the Insolvency Act 1986 which came into force on 28 June 2006 came to an end on 19 July 2006.

Nominee

19 July 2006. (859)

## Administration

# Appointment of Administrators

In the High Court of Justice

Manchester District Registry No 1712 of 2006

#### ALPHA PACKAGING FILMS LIMITED

(Company Number 1797096)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Plastic Pack Goods.

Trade Classification: 11.

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Matthew Dunham and Dermot Justin Power (IP Nos 8376/01 and 6006/01), both of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Commercial Buildings, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1BD. (299)

In the High Court of Justice No 4999 of 2006

#### **BROWN GROUP LIMITED**

(Company Number 01068173)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Pumps & Compressors.

Trade Classification: 11.

Date of Appointment: 13 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Addresses: Antony David Nygate (IP No 9237), BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL and Martha Hanora Thompson (IP No 8768), BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading RG1 3EX. (298)

In the High Court

Manchester District Registry No 1720 of 2006

#### CORNERSTONE PROPERTIES (UK) LTD

(Company Number 04692952)

Nature of Business: Property Development.

Registered Office of Company: 30a Knowsley Road, Ainsworth, Bolton RI 2 5PI

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: P Stanley and S L Conn (IP Nos 008123 and 001762), both of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP. (127)

In the High Court of Justice No 4749 of 2006

#### **GHARANI STROK LIMITED**

(Company Number 03177071)

Nature of Business: Fashion Designer.

Registered Office of Company: 272 Regents Park Road, London N3 3HN.

Date of Appointment: 12 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: PR Boyle and JC Sallabank (IP Nos 008897 and 008099), both of Harrisons, 4 St Giles Court, Southampton, Reading RG1 2QL.

In the Bristol District Registry No 82AA of 2006

#### JOHN MACNAB LTD

(Company Number 2238089)

Nature of Business: Retail of Firearms and Related Items.

Registered Office of Company: Macnab House, 6 Cropper Row, Haigh Industrial Estate, Ross-on-Wye, Herefordshire HR9 5LA.

Trade Classification: 22.

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Simon Edward Jex Girling and Graham David Randall (IP Nos 9283 and 9051), both of Fourth Floor, One Victoria Street, Bristol BS1 6AA.

In the High Court of Justice No 5130 of 2006

#### MICROPLUS COMPUTER CONSULTANTS LIMITED

(Company Number 03081274)

Nature of Business: Computer Consultants.

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Peter Wastell and Michael Young (IP Nos 9119 and 8077), both of Vantis, Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1HD. (905)

In the High Court of Justice No 4917 of 2006

#### ORGANICINDIA.CO.UK LIMITED

(Company Number 03999999)

Nature of Business: A Manufacturer of Ready Meals.

Registered Office of Company: Unit 17E, 17 Queensway, Enfield,

Middlesex EN3 4SA.

Trade Classification: Manufacture of Other Food Products.

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Andrew Andronikou and Peter Alan Kubik (IP Nos 1253 and 9220), both of UHY Hacker Young, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH.

In the Manchester High Court No 1698 of 2006

#### REDLINE RECRUITMENT (BRADFORD) LIMITED

(Company Number 4151344)

Nature of Business: Recruitment Consultant.

Registered Office of Company: 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH.

Date of Appointment: 11 July 2006. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Kerry Bailey and Jonathan D Newell (IP Nos 008780 and 006419), both of PKF (UK) LLP, 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH. (295)

In the Manchester High Court No 1695 of 2006

#### REDLINE RECRUITMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 3738037)

Nature of Business: Recruitment Consultant.

Registered Office of Company: 5 Temple Square, Temple Street,

Liverpool L2 5RH.

Date of Appointment: 11 July 2006. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Kerry Bailey and Jonathan D Newell (IP Nos 008780 and 006419), both of PKF (UK) LLP, 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH.

In the Manchester High Court No 1696 of 2006

#### REDLINE RECRUITMENT (MANCHESTER) LIMITED

(Company Number 4254029)

Nature of Business: Recruitment Consultant.

Registered Office of Company: 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH.

Date of Appointment: 11 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Kerry Bailey and Jonathan D Newell (IP Nos 008780 and 006419), both of PKF (UK) LLP, 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH.

In the Manchester High Court No 1697 of 2006

#### REDLINE RECRUITMENT (WIGAN) LIMITED

(Company Number 4933144)

Nature of Business: Recruitment Consultant.

Registered Office of Company: 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH.

Date of Appointment: 11 July 2006.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Kerry Bailey and Jonathan D Newell (IP Nos 008780 and 006419), both of PKF (UK) LLP, 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool L2 5RH.

In the High Court of Justice No 5031 of 2006

#### **TENTACLE 1 LIMITED**

(Company Number 05271251)

Nature of Business: Other Sporting Activities.

Registered Office of Company: 11 Marlborough Place, Premier House,

Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1UB.

Date of Appointment: 14 July 2006. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: M S E Solomons and D L Platt (IP Nos 9043 and 2669), both of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF.

# Meetings of Creditors

In the High Court of Justice

Manchester District Registry No 1511 of 2006

#### A.C.I.I. LIMITED

(Company Number 03961036)

Notice is hereby given by J M Titley and A Poxon of DTE Leonard Curtis, DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT, that a Meeting of the Creditors of A.C.I.I. Limited, DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT, is to be held at The business of the Meeting is being dealt with by correspondence on 4 August 2006 at 12.00 noon. In order to be entitled to vote under Rule 2.48(2), Creditors must give to me, not later than 12.00 noon on 4 August 2006, details in writing of their claim, along with the completed Form 2.25B, which has been circulated to all known Creditors. A duplicate Form 2.25B can be obtained by writing to J M Titley and A Poxon at DTE Leonard Curtis, DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT. Notice is also hereby given, for the purposes of paragraph 49(6) of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986, that Members of the Company should write to J M Titley and A Poxon at DTE House, Hollins Mount, Bury BL9 8AT, for copies of the Administrators' proposals. The Administrators were appointed on 26 May 2006.

A Poxon, Joint Administrator

19 July 2006. (881) In the High Court of Justice No 3696 of 2006

#### **CLEMENT & FOSTER LIMITED**

(Company Number 555814)

Notice is hereby given by N A Bennett and K D Goodman of Leonard Curtis, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, that a Meeting of the Creditors of Clement & Foster Limited, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, is to be held at One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW on 1 August 2006 at 11.00 am. The Meeting is an initial Creditors' Meeting under paragraph 51 of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may also include Resolutions specifying the bases upon which the Administrators' remuneration and disbursements are to be calculated and the date upon which the Administrators are discharged from liability in respect of any action of theirs as Administrators. In order to be entitled to vote under Rule 2.38 at the Meeting Creditors must give to me, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the day fixed for the Meeting, details in writing of their claim. Notice is also hereby given, for the purposes of paragraph 49(6) of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986, that Members of the Company should write to N A Bennett at Leonard Curtis, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, for copies of the Administrators' proposals. The Administrators were appointed on 30 May 2006.

N A Bennett, Joint Administrator

17 July 2006. (121)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) No 3409 of 2006 **WESTWING INVESTMENTS LIMITED** 

(Company Number 05218693)

Notice is hereby given by Robert Derek Smailes and Stephen Blandford Ryman of Rothman Pantall & Co, Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y 4EP, that a Meeting of the Creditors of Westwing Investments Limited, c/o Rothman Pantall & Co, Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y 4EP, is to be held by correspondence at the offices of Rothman Pantall & Co, Clareville House, 26-27 Oxendon Street, London SW1Y 4EP on 24 July 2006 at 12.00 noon. The Meeting is an initial Creditors' Meeting under paragraph 51 of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986. A proxy form should be completed and returned to me by the date of the Meeting if you cannot attend and wish to be represented. In order to be entitled to vote under Rule 2.38 at the Meeting you must give to me, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the day fixed for the Meeting, details in writing of your claim. *R D Smailes*, Joint Administrator

7 July 2006. (116)

# Members' Voluntary Winding-up Resolutions for Winding-up DATASILK LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 6th Floor, Queens House, 55-56 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London WC2A 3LJ, on 12 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution, as an Ordinary Resolution and as an Extraordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, that Kevin Goldfarb be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such windingup, and that the Liquidator be and is hereby empowered to distribute the assets of the Company in specie."

Director, Grosvenor Administration Limited (285)

### HML INVESTMENTS LIMITED

(Company Number 832036)

By a Resolution in writing pursuant to the provisions of section 381A of the Companies Act 1985, the following Resolution was passed on 17 July 2006 as a Special Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Julian Challis be appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

G Ronson, Director (874)

#### POLYCOLOUR PLASTICS LIMITED

(Company Number 02239509)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Company, duly convened, and held at Polycolour Plastics Limited, c/o Ampacet Europe S.A., Windhof Business Centre, 2 Rue d'Arlon, L-8399 Windhof, Luxembourg on 13 July 2006 the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Tom Lukic and Ian Best of Ernst & Young, No 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

H Sartori, Chairman (130)

#### SCIMAT LIMITED

(Company Number 2107715)

#### **DORCAN 200 LIMITED**

(Company Number 2888524)

#### SCIMAT GROUP LIMITED

(Company Number 4560655)

At Extraordinary General Meetings of the above-named Companies, duly convened, and held at Apex Plaza, Forbury Road, Reading RG1 1AX, on 18 July 2006, at 11.00 am, 11.15 am and 11.30 am respectively, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution, as Ordinary Resolutions and as an Extraordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Companies be wound up voluntarily, that Christopher Herron and Nicola Jayne Fisher, both of Herron Fisher Capital Business Centre, 22 Carlton Road, Croydon CR2 0BS, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, that the Joint Liquidators be and are hereby authorised to distribute, amongst the Shareholders, in specie all or any part of the assets of the Company in accordance with the Companies' articles of association, and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be and is hereby authorised to be done by both or either of them."

Please note that these are Members' voluntary winding-ups and all Creditors will be paid in full.

J C Pollard, Chairman (861)

#### **SNEARERBOFF (78) LIMITED**

(Company Number 5542808)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Unit 5, Viscount Industrial Estate, on 10 July 2006, the following Special Resolution was passed:

was passed:
"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael C
Kienlen of Armstrong Watson, Central House, St Paul's Street, Leeds
LS1 2TE, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

D Evans, Director (847)

### Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 04465745

Name of Company: DATASILK LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Non-trading Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Griffins, Tavistock House South,

Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kevin Goldfarb, Griffins, Tavistock

House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG.

Office Holder Number: 8858. Date of Appointment: 12 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members.

(286)

Company Number: 832036.

Name of Company: HML INVESTMENTS LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Heron Managements Limited.

Nature of Business: Dormant.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Fisher Partners, Acre House, 11-15

William Road, London NW1 3ER.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Julian S Challis, Fisher Partners, Acre

House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER.

Office Holder Number: 6267.

Date of Appointment: 17 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members.

(875)

Company Number: 2107715.

Name of Company: SCIMAT LTD.

Nature of Business: Manufacturers of Battery Separators.

Company Number: 2888524

Name of Company: DORCAN 200 LTD. Nature of Business: Property Holdings Company.

Company Number: 4560655

Name of Company: SCIMAT GROUP LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Holding Company.

Type of Liquidations: Members

Address of Registered Office: Capital Business Centre, 22 Carlton Road,

Croydon CR2 0BS.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Christopher Herron and Nicola Jayne Fisher, both of Herron Fisher, Capital Business Centre, 22 Carlton Road, Croydon CR2 0BS.

Office Holder Numbers: 7855 and 9090. Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006. By whom Appointed: Members.

(862)

Company Number: 2239509.

Name of Company: POLYCOLOUR PLASTICS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Non-trading. Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: No 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B3

Liquidators' Names and Address: T Lukic and I Best, both of Ernst &

Young, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ. Office Holder Numbers: 9328 and 8631.

Date of Appointment: 13 July 2006. By whom Appointed: Members.

(112)

Company Number: 5542808.

Name of Company: SNEARERBOFF (78) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Non-trading.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Armstrong Watson, Central House,

St Paul's Street, Leeds LS1 2TE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael C Kienlen, Central House,

St Paul's Street, Leeds LS1 2TE. Office Holder Number: 9367. Date of Appointment: 10 July 2006. By whom Appointed: Members

(848)

# Notices to Creditors

DATASILK LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.182A, I, Kevin Goldfarb of Griffins, Tavistock House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG, give notice that on 12 July 2006 I was appointed Liquidator by Resolutions of Members. I intend to make a distribution to the Company's

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 12 October 2006 (being the last day for proving) to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Kevin Goldfarb of Tavistock House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

K Goldfarb. Liquidator

Note. It is anticipated that all Creditors have been or will be paid in full. 12 July 2006. (287)

#### HML INVESTMENTS LIMITED

I, Julian S Challis of Fisher Partners, Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER, give notice that on 17 July 2006 I was appointed Liquidator by Resolutions of Members.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 11 September 2006 to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Julian S Challis of Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

J S Challis

Note. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been or will be paid in full.

17 July 2006. (876)

#### POLYCOLOUR PLASTICS LIMITED

On 13 July 2006, I was appointed Joint Liquidator of the Company.

As Joint Liquidator of the Company, I hereby give notice that I intend to make one distribution to the Company's Creditors and one only, to pay the debts owed to them in full. The last date for proving is 15 September 2006 and Creditors of the Company should by that date send their full names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims to me, T Lukic of Ernst & Young LLP, No 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ. In accordance with Rule 4.182A(5) of The Insolvency Rules 1986, I may thereafter make the proposed distribution without regard to the claim of any person in respect of a debt not yet proved.

T Lukic, Joint Liquidator

Note. All known Creditors have been or will be paid in full, but if any persons consider they have claims against the Company they should send in full details forthwith.

19 July 2006. (113)

#### SCIMAT LIMITED **DORCAN 200 LIMITED** SCIMAT GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Companies, which are being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 30 September 2006, to send in their full names, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to Christopher Herron and Nicola Jayne Fisher of Herron Fisher, Capital Business Centre, 22 Carlton Road, Croydon CR2 0BS, the Joint Liquidators of the said Companies, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidators, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

C Herron, Joint Liquidator

Note. Please note that this is a Members' voluntary winding-up and it is anticipated that all debts will be paid.

18 July 2006. (863)

### Final Meetings

#### IN DEVELOPMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 03073270)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Mary Street House, Mary Street, Taunton, Somerset TA1 3NW, on Tuesday 5 September 2006, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him and such proxy need not also be a Member

L Russell, Liquidator

18 July 2006. (266)

#### NORTH DERBYSHIRE DOCTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Hart Shaw, Europa Link, Sheffield Business Park, Sheffield S9 1XU, on 4 September 2006, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

C J Brown, Joint Liquidator

#### TOYS 'R' US (IFSC)

(Company Number 3757023)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of Toys 'R' Us (IFSC) will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton UK LLP, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton, Hampshire SO15 2EW, on 31 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton UK LLP, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton, Hampshire SO15 2EW, by not later than 12.00 noon on 30 August 2006.

A Conquest, Liquidator 19 July 2006.

(893)

# **Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up**

# Resolutions for Winding-up

BJLC COMMERCIAL INTERIORS (UK) LIMITED

(Company Number 04979271)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Hawson Jefferies, Birch Hall, 87 Trippet Lane, Sheffield, on 20 July 2006, at 10.00 am, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A Graham of Hamilton Insolvency Practitioners Limited, Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road, Sheffield S11 8FT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

At a Meeting of Creditors held on 20 July 2006, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of A Graham as Liquidator and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidator be done.

J Bale, Chairman (868)

#### BODY LUSCIOUS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, on 20 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kikis Kallis be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

E Chatzivasiliou, Director (640)

#### CROMFORD BRIDGE HALL NURSERY SCHOOL LIMITED

(Company Number 04516511)

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1BT, on Tuesday 18 July 2006, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Simon Gwinnutt, of Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1BT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

H G Broadbent (494)

#### **ENGINEERING & HYDRAULIC MATERIALS LIMITED**

(Company Number 3202896)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at "Himley Hall", Dudley Road, Himley, Dudley, West Midlands DY3 4DF, on 11 July 2006, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Frank Anthony Hatch, of F A Hatch & Co, "Castle View", 48 Salop Street, Dudley, West Midlands DY1 3AY, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

*S Jones* (497)

# ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTING & MARKETING SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, on 19 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A J Clark of Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

G Lonsdale, Director (845)

### GRAVUREQUIP LIMITED

(Company Number 1641606)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened and held at 62 Wilson Street, London EC2A 2BU, on 18 July 2006, at 11.30 am, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ian Donald Williams and Laurence Pagden of Benedict Mackenzie LLP, of 62 Wilson Street, London EC2A 2BU, be appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

I T Paterson, Chairman (866)

#### HEYWOOD MARKS LIMITED

(Company Number 04499742)

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 13 July 2006, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

EThat it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Lane Bednash of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

C Heywood-Waddington, Chairman

(872)

#### JUMPING JACKS CHILDREN'S CENTRE LIMITED

(Company Number 05198646)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Adit Business Support Centre, 2nd Floor, Capital Building, London Road, Carlisle, Cumbria CA1 2NS, on 19 July 2006, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ian Nigel Millington of Debtmatters Limited, Mansell House, Aspinall Close, Horwich, Bolton BL6 6QQ, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

J Crawford, Chairman (864)

#### LOBSTER PRESS LIMITED

(Company Number 5041174)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 3 Field Court, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5EF, on 18 July 2006, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that William Antony Batty of Antony Batty & Co, Third Floor, 3 Field Court, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5EF, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

A J Horman (853)

#### LOGICOL TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Tomlinsons, 5th Floor, The Corn Exchange, Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7QL, on 17 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same be wound up voluntarily, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Alan H Tomlinson, of Tomlinsons, 5th Floor, The Corn Exchange, Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7QL, is hereby appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

At the subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same date, the Resolution was ratified together with the appointment of Alan H Tomlinson of Tomlinsons, 5th Floor, The Corn Exchange, Fenwick, Liverpool L2 7QL, as Liquidator of the Company.

C D Tate, Chairman (290)

#### QUICKSTEP DESIGNS LIMITED

(t/a Ville St Cassien)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, on 18 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Elizabeth Arakapiotis be and she is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

R Kabbani, Director (627

#### RPM DIGITAL IMAGING LIMITED

(Company Number 05026723)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the office of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 11 July 2006, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Geoffrey Stuart Kinlan of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Prospect Place, 85 Great North Road, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS, and Antony Nygate of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and are to act jointly and severally."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the Creditors resolved to appoint Geoffrey Stuart Kinlan of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, and Duncan Beat of Tenon Recovery, as Joint Liquidators.

E Avis, Chairman (292)

#### SHOSAKI LIMITED

(t/a Edokko)

(Company Number 4450508)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, on 20 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that M Arkin of Arkin & Co., Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, be a shereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up." At a Meeting of Creditors held on 20 July 2006, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of M Arkin.

S Y Park, Chairman (625)

#### SIMULACRA MEDIA LTD

(Company Number 03455378)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Tavistock House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG, on 17 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kevin Goldfarb be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

J Purcell, Director (288)

#### SLAMO LIMITED

(t/a Joy Cards & Gifts)

(Company Number 05653714)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 10 Eagley House, Deakins Business Park, Bolton BL7 9RP, on 19 July 2006, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew Rosler of Ideal Corporate Solutions Limited, 10 Eagley House, Deakins Business Park, Bolton BL7 9RP, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

D Lomas. Director (879)

#### THRUXTON PRESS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO15 2AQ, on 18 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that T C Evans be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up

#### TRACTIONPOINT LIMITED

(Company Number 04609855)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, on 18 July 2006, at 11.00 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael Francis Stevenson of Begbies Traynor, 65 St Edmund's Church Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1EF, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

#### VERITAS WINES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, on 20 July 2006, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Shay Lettice be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

#### WHILEY CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

(Company Number 04720433)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at Begbies Traynor, 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, on 18 July 2006, the following Extraordinary Resolution was passed:

'That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that G W Rhodes, of Begbies Traynor, 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up.

# Meetings of Creditors

#### 7 LEISURE (UK) LIMITED

(Company Number 05356713)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The South Lodge Hotel, 196 New London Road, Chelmsford, Essex, CM2 0AR, on Wednesday 2 August 2006, at 10.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, First Floor, Holbrook House, 72 Bank Street, Maidstone, Kent, ME14 1SN, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on Monday 31 July 2006 and Tuesday 1 August 2006. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (if not an individual attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, First Floor, Holbrook House, 72 Bank Street, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1SN, no later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 1 August 2006. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting.

By Order of the Board

A Elwell, Director

18 July 2006. (115)

#### ADLINK INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company is to be held at 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, on 4 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may be proposed at the Meeting of Creditors to set the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and to confirm the pre appointment costs. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Berley Chartered Accountants, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, as from 2 August 2006. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company situated at Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London WIG 9TB not later than 12 noon on 3 August 2006. An Extraordinary General Meeting of Members has been convened for the same day to pass a Resolution to place the Company into Liquidation.

S Puri. Director

6 July 2006. (840)

#### ANTICS NEW MEDIA LTD

(Company Number 4196462)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of Antics New Media Ltd will be held at 21-23, Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, on 11 August 2006, at 11.15 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 98 and 100. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of Phillips & Co, 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. Creditors should be aware that Resolutions will be taken at the Meeting specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and expenses be drawn. In addition, the Meeting may receive information about the cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening that Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account along with an originally signed proxy, at 21-23, Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, no later than 12.00 noon on 10 August 2006, secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

J Alexander, Director

18 July 2006. (887)

#### ARENDA MAREB LIMITED

(Company Number 04310615)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU, on 31 July 2006, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the Act. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU, not later than 12.00 noon on 28 July 2006. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BÛ, before the Meeting. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) should also include a statement giving details of their security, the date on which it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

A K Porter, Director 14 July 2006. (114)

#### BONDRIGHT ROOFING LIMITED

(Company Number 4388118)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Valentine & Co, 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Thursday 10 August 2006, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 99 and 101 of the Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected at the above address, free of charge, on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

J E Lucklow, Director 19 July 2006.

(843)

#### **BURY BARROWMIX LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Maple View, White Moss Business Park, Skelmersdale, Lancashire WN8 9TG, on 2 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in section 99 to 101 of the said Act. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Cresswall Associates Limited, of Maple View, White Moss Business Park, Skelmersdale, Lancashire WN8 9TG, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

H Singleton, Director

19 July 2006. (630)

#### BUSINESS CENTRE (LEEDS) LIMITED

(Company Number 04684817)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, on 1 August 2006, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee, (sections 99 and 101 of the said Act). A form of proxy, if intended to be used by Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting, must be duly completed and accompanied by their statement of claim, and must be lodged at the offices of Mazars, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day prior to the Meeting. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at Mazars, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. In accordance with section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, a list of Creditors' names and addresses will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Mazars, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, on the two business days immediately prior to the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

M Stansfield, Director

(119)

#### CSM PLUS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, 5th Floor, The Corn Exchange, Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7QL, on 10 August 2006, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Tomlinsons, 5th Floor, The Corn Exchange, Fenwick Street, Liverpool L27QL, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

By Order of the Board.

R W Dutton, Director

12 July 2006. (300)

#### CAPERS LIMITED

(Company Number 04833659)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at AVCO House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, on 4 August 2006, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at The Kelmanson Partnership, Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

J Kirkman, Director

(841)

#### ENGINEERING SYSTEMS SOLUTIONS LTD

(Company Number 04427529)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the insolvency Act, 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, One Victoria Street, Bristol BS1 6AA, on 15 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, One Victoria Street, Bristol BS1 6AA, on 11 August 2006 and on 14 August 2006.

By Order of The Board.

J D Ireton, Director

3 July 2006. (888)

#### EVERFIRST SERVICES LIMITED

(Company Number 03871281)

# DARCY BURKE FS LIMITED

(Company Number 03055268)

#### SWINBURNE JAMES LIMITED

(Company Number 03901544)

#### SWINBURNE JAMES FS LIMITED

(Company Number 02900581)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Meetings of the Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 3 August 2006 at 11.30 am, 12.30 pm, 1.30 pm and 2.30 pm respectively, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meetings must lodge their proxy. together with a statement of their claim at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU, not later than 12 noon on 2 August 2006. A list of the names and addresses of the Companies' Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor at the above address between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meetings stated above. By Order of the Board.

S Darcy, Director

11 July 2006. (860)

#### FIXINGSFAST LIMITED

(Company Number 03886181)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on 2 August 2006, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above

By Order of the Board.

B Kenny, Director

(883)

### GILLIES RESTAURANTS LIMITED

(Company Number 03223709)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Tait Walker, Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS, on 10 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions to be put to the Meeting may include Resolutions specifying the term of the Liquidators' remuneration and, in agreement to the costs of the preparation of the statement of affairs and summoning of the Members' and Creditors' Meetings. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A Lishman, Director

18 July 2006. (886)

#### KAY O'NEILL HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Company Number 03006256)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above Company will be held at Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, on 16 August 2006, at 11.30 am, for the purpose of dealing with sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Shareholders' Meeting has been convened for 8 August 2006, to pass a Resolution for the winding-up of the Company. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidators are to be remunerated including the basis on which disbursements are to be recovered from the Company's assets and the Meeting may receive information about, and be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A full list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be examined, free of charge, at the offices of Baker Tilly, The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 1UW, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

C Kay, Director

17 July 2006. (301)

#### LES CRAWFORD LIMITED

(Company Number 03845502)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on Monday 31 July 2006, at 3.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned n sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, situated at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

L Crawford, Director

18 July 2006. (882)

#### M.P.S. (LINCOLNSHIRE) LIMITED

(Company Number 05361563)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan & Toplis, Negotium House, Doddington Road, Lincoln LN6 3JY, on 24 August 2006, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm at The P&A Partnership, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on the two business days before the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

K Ellis, Director

17 July 2006. (302)

#### MEDITRON UK LTD

(Company Number 02966042)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Tenon Recovery, 3rd Floor, Lyndean House, 43-46 Queens Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3XB, on 9 August 2006, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office, 3rd Floor, Lyndean House, 43-46 Queens Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3XB, not later than 12.00 noon on the day prior to the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at 3rd Floor, Lyndean House, 43-46 Queens Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3XB, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Tenon Recovery, 3rd Floor, Lyndean House, 43-46 Queens Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3XB, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. The Resolutions at the Creditors' Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

M Forbes, Director

(885)

#### MEN POWER SERVICES LIMITED

(t/a Moving Personnel Services)

(Company Number 04980475)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on Wednesday 2 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

L Hennessy, Director 19 July 2006.

(120)

# R S COURIERS (UK) LIMITED

(Company Number 04052312)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO15 2AQ, on 8 August 2006, at 11.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Act. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO152AQ, before the Meeting. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) should also include a statement giving details of their security, the date on which it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO15 2AQ, by 12.00 noon on 7 August 2006. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO152AQ, on the two working days prior to the Meeting.

R Skinner, Director

7 July 2006. (842)

#### REACT RECRUITMENT (SW) BRISTOL LTD

(Company Number 05425360)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, One Victoria Street, Bristol BS1 6AA, on 4 August 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, One Victoria Street, Bristol BS1 6AA, on 2 August 2006 and 3 August 2006. By Order of the Board.

G K Pullin, Director

19 July 2006. (117)

#### ROTARY DIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 85-87 High Street West, Glossop, Derbyshire SK13 8AZ, on 8 August 2006, at 10.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be considered at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, 85-87 High Street West, Glossop, Derbyshire SK13 8AZ, not later than end of business on 7 August 2006. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at 85-87 High Street West, Glossop, Derbyshire SK13 8AZ, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 85-87 High Street West, Glossop, Derbyshire SK13 8AZ, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

T A Higginbottom, Director

(839)

### SAVAGE DESIGNS LIMITED

(Company Number 3672602)

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned under section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Meeting will be held at Britannia Airport Hotel, Palatine Road, Northenden, Manchester M22 3FH, on 3 August 2006, at 10.30 am. A proxy form (pink) must be lodged together with a written statement of claim (green) at HKM LLP, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, (fax 0116 242 5201), not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day of the Meeting to entitle you to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also given that secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and to approve the basis of the Liquidator's disbursements (alternatively the Liquidator may convene a further Meeting on a later date for the purpose of obtaining such Resolutions). In addition the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of creditors will be available for inspection at HKM LLP, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

A Macpherson, Director

4 July 2006. (884)

#### TACHOGRAPH BUREAUX LIMITED

(Company Number 01629243)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Sanderling House, 1071 Warwick Road, Acocks Green, Birmingham B27 6QT, on Wednesday 2 August 2006, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Sanderlings LLP, Sanderling House, 1071 Warwick Road, Acocks Green, Birmingham B27 6QT, on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

P Day, Chairman 19 July 2006.

(118)

#### THE INDIGO LOFT COMPANY LIMITED

(Company Number 04656226)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, on 8 August 2006, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, not later than 12.00 noon on 7 August 2006. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that prior to the Meeting Alan J Clark of Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA, who is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner, will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

L Greenaway, Director

10 July 2006. (844)

#### TIMS CHILLED LIMITED

(Company Number 5122504)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Kallis & Co., 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, on 8 August 2006, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Kikis Kallis of Kallis & Co., 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the above Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proofs of debt and (unless attending in person) proxies with Kikis Kallis, as above, not later than 12.00 noon on the last business day before the Meeting. Unless they wish to surrender their security, secured Creditors must give particulars of their security and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. Resolutions specifying the terms of the Liquidator's remuneration may also be considered at the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

T Demetriadou

19 July 2006. (629)

# Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 04797271.

Name of Company: BJLC COMMERCIAL INTERIORS (UK)

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Installation of Ceilings, Partitions and Furniture. Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road,

Sheffield S11 8FT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Adrian Graham, Hamiltons Insolvency Practitioners Limited, Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road,

Sheffield S11 8FT.

Office Holder Number: 8980. Date of Appointment: 20 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (869)

Company Number: 04799163.

Name of Company: BODY LUSCIOUS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Retail Sale of Clothing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Mountview Court, 1148 High Road,

Whetstone, London N20 0RA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kikis Kallis, Kallis & Co, Mountview

Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA.

Office Holder Number: 004692. Date of Appointment: 20 July 2006

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(641)

(496)

(846)

Company Number: 04516511.

Name of Company: CROMFORD BRIDGE HALL NURSERY

SCHOOL LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Nursery.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar

Gate, Derby DE1 1BT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Simon Gwinnutt, Smith Cooper, Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby.

Office Holder Number: 8877.

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (493)

Company Number: 3202896.

Name of Company: ENGINEERING & HYDRAULIC

MATERIALS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Steel Stockholders.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 45 Rooker Avenue, Wolverhampton,

West Midlands WV2 2DT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Frank Anthony Hatch, F A Hatch & Co, "Castle View", 48 Salop Street, Dudley, West Midlands DY1 3AY.

Office Holder Number: 8056. Date of Appointment: 11 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 5279117.

Name of Company: ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTING &

MARKETING SERVICES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Construction Waste Disposal.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North

Chingford, London E4 7BA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A J Clark, Carter Clark, Meridian House, 62 Station Road, North Chingford, London E4 7BA.

Office Holder Number: 008760.

Date of Appointment: 19 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 05121786. Name of Company: F W INSURANCE SERVICES LIMITED. Nature of Business: Insurance.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: CLB Coopers, Century House, 11 St Peter's Square, Manchester M2 3DN.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Diane Elizabeth Hill and Mark Terence Getliffe, CLB Coopers, Century House, 11 St Peter's Square, Manchester M2 3DN.

Office Holder Numbers: 008945 and 008892.

Date of Appointment: 12 July 2006. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(849)

Company Number: 1641606.

Name of Company: **GRAVUREQUIP LIMITED.** 

Nature of Business: Producer of Balloon Printing Machines.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 62 Wilson Street, London EC2A 2BU. Liquidators' Names and Address: Ian Donald Williams and Laurence Pagden, both of Benedict Mackenzie LLP, 62 Wilson Street, London EC2A 2BU.

Office Holder Numbers: 4210 and 9055. Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(867)

(873)

(865)

Company Number: 04499742.

Name of Company: HEYWOOD MARKS LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Designing and Installing Roof Glazing Systems.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Lane Bednash, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Office Holder Number: 8882.

Date of Appointment: 13 July 2006. By whom Appointed: Company and Creditors.

Company Number: 05198646.

Name of Company: JUMPING JACKS CHILDRENS CENTRE

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Child Care Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Debtmatters Ltd, Mansell House,

Aspinall Close, Horwich, Bolton BL6 6QQ.
Liquidator's Name and Address: Ian Nigel Millington, Debtmatters Ltd, Mansell House, Aspinall Close, Horwich, Bolton BL6 6QQ. Office Holder Number: 8270.

Date of Appointment: 19 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 5041174.

Name of Company: LOBSTER PRESS LIMITED. Previous Name of Company: Lobster Group Limited.

Nature of Business: Printing. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 3 Field Court, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5EF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: William Antony Batty, Antony Batty & Co., 3 Field Court, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5EF.

Office Holder Number: 1049. Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(854)

Company Number: 03793646.

Name of Company: LOGICOL TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: IT Providers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside

Street, Manchester M3 3EL.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A H Tomlinson, Tomlinsons, St

John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL.

Office Holder Number: 006585. Date of Appointment: 17 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Shareholders and Creditors.

Company Number: 03676285. Name of Company: **QUICKSTEP DESIGNS LIMITED.** Trading Name: Ville St Cassien. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Elizabeth Arakapiotis, Kallis & Co, Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA.

Office Holder Number: 009209. Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (628)

Company Number: 05026723.

Name of Company: RPM DIGITAL IMAGING LIMITED. Nature of Business: Digital Printing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Prospect Place, 85 Great North Road, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS.

Liquidators' Names and Addresses: Geoffrey Stuart Kinlan, BDO Stoy Liquidators' Names and Addresses: Geoffrey Stuart Kinlan, BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Prospect Place, 85 Great North Road, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS and Duncan Beat, Tenon Recovery, Salisbury House, 31 Finsbury Circus, London EC2M 5SQ.

Office Holder Numbers: 8268/01 and 008161.

Date of Appointment: 11 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (293)

Company Number: 4450508.

Name of Company: SHOSAKI LIMITED.

Trading Name: Edokko. Nature of Business: Restaurant. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar,

Hertfordshire EN6 5BS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Mehmet Arkin, Arkin & Co, Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS.

Office Holder Number: 9122.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (624)

Company Number: 03455378.

Name of Company: SIMULACRA MEDIA LTD.

Nature of Business: Website Design. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Griffins, Tavistock House South,

Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kevin Goldfarb, Griffins, Tavistock House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG.

Office Holder Number: 8858. Date of Appointment: 17 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (289)

Company Number: 05653714.

Name of Company: SLAMO LIMITED. Nature of Business: Retail of Cards and Gifts.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: The Moorings, Dane Road Industrial

Estate, Dane Road, Sale, Cheshire M33 7BP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Andrew David Rosler, Ideal Corporate Solutions Limited, 10 Eagley House, Deakins Business Park, Bolton BL7 9RP.

(880)

Office Holder Number: 9151.

Date of Appointment: 19 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 02793243.

Name of Company: THRUXTON PRESS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Printers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO15

(291)

Liquidator's Name and Address: Terry Christopher Evans, Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO15 2AQ.

Office Holder Number: 6416.

Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (850) Company Number: 04609855

Name of Company: **TRACTIONPOINT LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Telecoms Consultancy.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: East Farm, Furnace Lane, Lamberhurst, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN3 8LE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael Francis Stevenson, Begbies Traynor, 65 St Edmunds Church Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1EF.

Office Holder Number: 008154. Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (878)

Company Number: 4451890.

Name of Company: VERITAS WINES LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Retail of Alcoholic and Other Beverages.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Salisbury House, Station Road,

Cambridge CB1 2LA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Shay Lettice, Peters Elworthy & Moore, Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA.

Office Holder Number: 8366.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (490)

Company Number: 04720433.

Name of Company: WHILEY CONSTRUCTION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: General Construction and Demolition.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 2-3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East

Sussex BN1 1EE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: G W Rhodes, Begbies Traynor, 2-3

Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE.

Office Holder Number: 2478.
Date of Appointment: 18 July 2006.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (871)

### **Annual Liquidation Meetings** CAUKUS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Chiltern House, 24-30 King Street, Watford WD18 0BP, on 31 August 2006, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the windingup. Members and Creditors wishing to vote at the respective Meetings must lodge their proofs of debt and (unless they are attending in person) proxies at the office of Begbies Traynor (South) LLP, Chiltern House, 24-30 King Street, Watford WD18 0BP, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

R A Segal, Joint Liquidator

19 July 2006. (902)

#### LUTECH UK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final and Annual Meeting of the Members of Lutech UK Limited will be held at 12.00 noon on 25 August 2006, to be followed at 12.15 pm on the same day by a Final and Annual Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings will be held at St Andrew's House, 18-20 St Andrew Street, London EC4A 3AJ. The Meetings are called pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted in the preceding year and how the property of the Company was disposed of and to obtain my release as Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for both Meetings must be lodged at the above address not later than 12.00 noon of the day preceding the Meetings. These Meetings are usually purely formal. Should you wish to attend please inform me in advance

H I Mirza, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (303)

#### **NOTSALLOW 173 LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Baker Tilly, Abbotsgate House, Hollow Road, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7FA, on 16 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator showing the acts and dealings of the winding-up of the Company during the preceding year. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with Baker Tilly, Abbotsgate House, Hollow Road, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7FA, no later than 12.00 noon on 15 August 2006.

N Millar, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (901)

#### **NOTSALLOW 174 LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Baker Tilly, Abbotsgate House, Hollow Road, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7FA, on 16 August 2006, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator showing the acts and dealings of the winding-up of the Company during the preceding year. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with Baker Tilly, Abbotsgate House, Hollow Road, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7FA, no later than 12.00 noon on 15 August 2006.

N Millar, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (899)

#### **NOTSALLOW 175 LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Baker Tilly, Abbotsgate House, Hollow Road, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7FA, on 16 August 2006, at 12.00 noon and 12.30 pm respectively, for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator showing the acts and dealings of the winding-up of the Company during the preceding year. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with Baker Tilly, Abbotsgate House, Hollow Road, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7FA, no later than 12.00 noon on 15 August 2006.

N Millar, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (900)

#### PAPA VINCENZO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Annual and Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, on 21 August 2006, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.30 am by the Annual and Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

S T Bennett, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (631)

### Final Meetings

#### ALL MEDIA PACKAGING SOLUTIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 3794323)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Allen House, 1 Westmead Road, Sutton, Surrey SM1 4LA, on 31 August 2006, at 10.00 am, followed by a Meeting of Creditors at 10.15 am, for the purposes of having laid before them an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up, and hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, situated at the offices of Turpin Barker Armstrong, Allen House, I Westmead Road, Sutton, Surrey SM1 4LA, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

M C Armstrong, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (639)

#### ALNACLIFF LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of Alnacliff Limited will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton UK LLP, 43 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4QR, on Tuesday 16 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton UK LLP, 43 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4QR, by no later than 12.00 noon on 15 August 2006.

D Swift, Liquidator 12 July 2006. (126)

### ALPHA LIGHT ENGINEERING COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on 31 August 2006, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10. 45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

A H Tomlinson, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (264)

#### BEAUFORT INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Leonard Curtis, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 25 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a Proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such Proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor. The proxy form must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meetings.

N A Bennett, Liquidator 19 July 2006. (125)

#### BEEVER ENTERPRISES LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidators under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing averaleantion that may be given by the Liquidators. The Meeting will be held at 89 King Street, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1BG, on Friday 18 August 2006, at 10.15 am. A proxy form must be lodged with us not later than 12.00 noon on Thursday 17 August 2006 to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

S Tancock, Joint Liquidator 18 July 2006. (897)

#### BIGFISH CREATIVE COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 03637963)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of BWC Business Solutions, 8 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2RU, on 22 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account of the winding-up, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted, and the Company's property disposed of, and giving an explanation of it and determining whether the Joint Liquidator shall have his release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

P A Whitwam, Joint Liquidator 20 July 2006. (311)

#### **CUSTOM-CAP LIMITED**

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF, on 21 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted, the property of the Company disposed of, to compromise and/or write off book debts and to authorise the release of the Liquidator. A proxy form must be lodged with the Liquidator at Hodgsons, George House, 48 George Street, Manchester M1 4HF, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding working day.

D E M Mond, Liquidator 17 July 2006. (124)

#### DKTCAD LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend on Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, on 20 September 2006, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the company disposed of, and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company, and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

L D Baxter, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (484)

#### DURHAM TRAVEL SERVICES LIMITED

I hereby give notice that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors will be held pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, at Tait Walker, Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS, on 20 September 2006, at 10.45 am and 11.00 am respectively.

G S Goldie, Liquidator 17 July 2006. (895)

#### EUROPA TELECENTER LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on Thursday 24 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them., showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor, but must be returned to the offices of Milner Boardman & Partners at the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting.

C Burke, Joint Liquidator

20 July 2006. (891)

#### **EXECUTIVE CARS OF BIRMINGHAM LTD**

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company have been summoned by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, on 31 August 2006, at 2.30 pm and 3.00 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed.

M T Coyne, Liquidator

18 July 2006. (305)

#### GKS SERVICES LIMITED

(t/a Absolutely Fabulous Fireplaces)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER, on 24 August 2006, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

S M Katz, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (123)

#### GOLDLINK (NW) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Royce Peeling Green Limited, The Copper Room, Deva Centre, Trinity Way, Manchester M3 7BG, on 25 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to Royce Peeling Green Limited, The Copper Room, Deva Centre, Trinity Way, Manchester M3 7BG, by not later than 12.00 noon on 24 August 2006.

R M Withinshaw, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (638)

#### GORDON DUTTON & CO (SIGNWRITERS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company have been summoned by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, on 18 August 2006, at 2.30 pm and 3.00 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed.

A Turpin, Liquidator
20 July 2006. (306)

#### H & R MANUFACTURING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, on 29 August 2006, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

C H I Moore, Liquidator 18 July 2006. (309)

#### HAMILTON RACING SERVICES LTD

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of Hamilton Racing Services Ltd, will be held at the offices of Wilkins Kennedy, Gladstone House, 77-79 High Street, Egham, Surrey TW20 9HY, on 24 August 2006, at 3.15 pm and 3.30 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company had been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Wilkins Kennedy, Gladstone House, 77-79 High Street, Egham, Surrey TW20 9HY, by no later than 12.00 noon on 23 August 2006.

K A Stevens, Liquidator 19 July 2006. (858)

#### INDEPENDENT CARGO FORWARDING LIMITED

(Company Number 03879882)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Company and the Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 5 Fairmile, Henley-on-Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, on 24 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and to determine whether the Liquidator should have his release. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

P W Ellison, Liquidator 27 July 2006. (898)

#### INTERNATIONAL MOVEMENTS GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 24 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators.

D H Gilbert, Joint Liquidator 17 July 2006. (310)

#### KIRBY HOMES MANAGEMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 02266189)

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Creditors and Members of the above-named Company have been convened by the Joint Liquidators, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of CBA, Lichfield Place, 435 Lichfield Road, Aston, Birmingham B6 7SS, on 6 September 2006, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having a final account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

G Robbins, Joint Liquidator 20 July 2006.

#### MELDONTONE LIMITED

(t/a Probe Marketing)

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company have been summoned by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, on 22 August 2006, at 2.30 pm and 3.00 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed.

M T Coyne, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (307)

#### MICROSYSTEMS (DISTRIBUTORS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of Haines Watts, 5th Floor, Canterbury House, 85 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1LH, on 30 August 2006, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 11.00 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 5th Floor, Canterbury House, 85 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1LH, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

A Appleyard, Liquidator 21 July 2006. (312)

# POPTONES TELSTAR 1 LIMITED POPTONES TELSTAR 2 LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meeting of Members of Poptones Telstar 1 Limited and Poptones Telstar 2 Limited, will be held at Devonshire House, 60 Goswell Road, London EC1M 7AD, on 31 August 2006, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am on the same day by the General Meeting of the Creditors of the Companies. The Meetings are called, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. For the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present a final accounts showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Companies has been conducted and to give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of them. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at Devonshire House, 60 Goswell Road, London EC1M 7AD, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings. *N J Miller*, Joint Liquidator

20 July 2006. (308) 20

#### R.D.H. MOTORHOME SALES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at The P&A Partnership, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 29 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of The P&A Partnership, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, not later than 12.00 noon on the last working day before the Meeting.

A Cooper, Joint Liquidator 20 July 2006. (304)

# ROTHWELL BROOKS & PANEPINTO RESOURCING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Clarke Bell Chartered Accountants, Parsonage Chambers, 3 The Parsonage, Manchester M3 2HW, on 22 August 2006, to be followed at 12.00 noon by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Clarke Bell Chartered Accountants, Parsonage Chambers, 3 The Parsonage, Manchester M3 2HW, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

J P Bell, Liquidator 21 July 2006. (122)

#### S & B CEILINGS LIMITED

(896)

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the office of D.Wald & Co, 18 Sapcote Trading Centre, Dudden Hill Lane, London NW10 2DH, on Wednesday 30 August 2006, at 10.15 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A person entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him and such proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

D I L Wald, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (601)

#### S & L CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, 125 Colmore Row, Birmingham B3 3SD, on 31 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators.

C K Rayment, Joint Liquidator 20 July 2006. (485)

#### TASK HAULAGE LIMITED

(Company Number 1507485)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Griffin & King, 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 1QL, on Wednesday 30 August 2006, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am for the purposes of having an account laid before them of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator shall have his release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at the above address not later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 29 August 2006.

T F Corfield, Liquidator
20 July 2006. (889)

#### WREN COMPUTING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on Thursday 24 August 2006, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor, but must be returned to the offices of Milner Boardman & Partners at the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting.

C Burke, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (890)

#### YORK HOUSE MARKETING LIMITED

(Company Number 05207106)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, on Wednesday 30 August 2006, at 10.00 am precisely for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings to be lodged with the Liquidator at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfrairs Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, not later than 4.00 pm on the business day before the Meeting.

A Kachani, Liquidator
19 July 2006. (267)

#### Notices to Creditors

### CORY YACHTS INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

(Company Number 3578074)

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 August 2006, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Andrew John Whelan, of 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames KT2 6QZ, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

A J Whelan, Liquidator
19 July 2006. (852)

#### CROMFORD BRIDGE HALL NURSERY SCHOOL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that I, Simon Gwinnutt, of Smith Cooper, Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1BT, was appointed Liquidator by the Creditors of Cromford Bridge Hall Nursery School Limited on 18 July 2006. The Creditors of the abovenamed Company are required on or before 31 October 2006, to send their names and addresses and the particulars of their claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors, if any, to Simon Gwinnutt, Smith Cooper, Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1BT, the Liquidator of the said Company, and if so required by notice in writing from the Liquidator, either by their Solicitors or personally to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

S Gwinnutt, Liquidator (495)

#### **ENGINEERING & HYDRAULIC MATERIALS LIMITED**

(Company Number 3202896)

In accordance with Rule 4.106, notice is hereby given that Frank Anthony Hatch, of F A Hatch & Co, Castle View, 48 Salop Street, Dudley, West Midlands DY1 3AY, was appointed Liquidator of the above-named Company by its Members and Creditors on Tuesday 11 July 2006.

Notice is also given that the Creditors of the above Company are required, on or before Friday 18 August 2006, to send in their names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to Frank Anthony Hatch, of F A Hatch & Co, of 48 Salop Street, Dudley, West Midlands DY1 3AY, the Liquidator of the said Company and if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

F A Hatch, Liquidator

11 July 2006. (498)

#### LOBSTER PRESS LIMITED

(Company Number 5041174)

I, William Antony Batty, of Antony Batty & Co, Third Floor, 3 Field Court, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5EF, hereby give notice that on 18 July 2006, I was appointed Liquidator of the above-named Company.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors are required, on or before 5 October 2006, to send in their full names and addresses, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to me and if so required by notice in writing from me, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

W A Batty, Liquidator 18 July 2006. (855)

#### SHOSAKI LIMITED

(t/a Edokko)

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company which is being voluntarily wound up, are required on or before 31 August 2006, to send in their names, addresses and the particulars of their debts and claims to Mr M Arkin, of Arkin & Co, Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, the Liquidator of the said Company, and if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

M Arkin, Liquidator
20 July 2006. (626)

#### VERITAS WINES LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Shay Lettice, of Peters Elworthy & Moore, Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, give notice that on 20 July 2006, I was appointed Liquidator of Veritas Wines Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 1 September 2006, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Shay Lettice, of Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S Lettice, Liquidator 20 July 2006. (492)

# Winding-up By The Court

# Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4014 of 2006

In the Matter of A & T OASIS LTD

(Company Number 4520034)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of A & T Oasis Ltd, 133 Lavender Hill, London SW11 5QJ, presented on 6 June 2006 by Mr Ali Ahangari, 5 Heron Place, Rotherhithe Street, London SE16 SNZ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 16 August 2006, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 15 August 2006

21 July 2006. (502

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 711 of 2006

# In the Matter of ABACUS BUSINESS COACHING LIMITED

(Company Number 05503981)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Goosegate House, High Street, Swaton, Sleaford, Lincolnshire NG34 0JP, presented on 19 June 2006 by Business Freedom Limited, 2 Heath Farm Business Centre, Tut Hill, Bury St Edmunds IP28 6LF, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, at 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on 5 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Monday 4 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Ison Harrison*, Duke House, 54 Wellington Street, Leeds LS1 2EE. (Ref GLN/155677.)

18 July 2006. (242)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry. No 1948 of 2006

# In the Matter of ADVANCED INTEGRATED SOLUTIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 05412083)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at Brenchley House, 75-77 High Street, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 4AW, presented on 23 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0018141/CO1.) (517)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1869 of 2006

In the Matter of ALLA LIMITED

(Company Number 04042401)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 328 Harrow Road, Royal Oak, London W9 2HP, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017884/CO1.) (516)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry No 776 of 2006

In the Matter of **ASPIRE RESOURCES LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up Aspire Resources Limited, Carpenter Court, Maple Road, Bramhall, Stockport SK7 2DH, presented on 4 July 2006 pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 by McCormicks Solicitors, Britannia Chambers, 4 Oxford Place, Leeds LS1 3AX, on behalf of Catherine Corscadden of Thimble Hall, South Lane, near Barnsley, South Yorkshire S75 4EE ("the Petitioning Creditor"). The Petition will be heard at the High Court of Justice, Chancery Division, Leeds District Registry at The Combined Court Centre, Oxford Row, Leeds, on 5 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 4 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *McCormicks Solicitors*, Britannia Chambers, 4 Oxford Place, Leeds LS1 3AX. (Ref CRH/27879.1.7.) 20 July 2006. (249)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1742 of 2006

In the Matter of AUTOBRANCH LIMITED

(Company Number 04265813)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 17 Grosvenor Street, London W1K 4QG, presented on 1 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445289, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017373/JCO.) (513)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1862 of 2006

In the Matter of BARNKET LIMITED

(Company Number 02973932)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 139 Watling Street, Gillingham, Kent ME7 2YY, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Čivil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017843/ (518)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4849 of 2006

#### In the Matter of BARRYMORE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Porthryn, The Downs, West Looe, Cornwall PL13 2BB, presented on 6 July 2006 by Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs, Civil Asset Recovery Team, Princess House, Cliftonville Road, Northampton NN1 5AE, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 20 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday 19 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Howes Percival Solicitors, The Guildyard, 51 Colegate, Norwich NR3 1DD, telephone 01603 762103. (Ref RXH/ PJM/154461-32-6.)

20 July 2006. (499)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4710 of 2006

#### In the Matter of BRUTON BOILER SERVICES LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 1 Cole Road, Bruton, Somerset BA10 0DA, presented on 22 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (621) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1837 of 2006

In the Matter of CARLTON-HOLLIS LIMITED

(Company Number 04061712) and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 9 Montpellier Mews, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG1 2TQ, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017834/ (523)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4546 of 2006

#### In the Matter of CEILINGS & PARTITIONS (CORNWALL) LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 37 Trevanion Road, St Austell, Cornwall PL25 4RZ, presented on 9 May 2006 by Encon Insulation Ltd whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, (claiming to be a Creditor of the Company) will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (610)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4673 of 2006

# In the Matter of **CLOUGH DESIGN & BUILD LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Clough Farm, Clough Street, Morley, Leeds LS27 8QZ, presented on 12 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, (claiming to be a Creditor of the Company) will be heard at Birmingham District Registry 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (616)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4762 of 2006

# In the Matter of CONTEMPORARY HOTELS MANAGEMENT SERVICES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Caparo House, 103 Baker Street, London W1U 6LN, presented on 3 July 2006 by Cushman & Wakefield Healey & Baker of 43-45 Portman Square, London W1A 3BG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is William Heath & Co, 16 Sale Place, Sussex Gardens, London W2 1PX.

20 July 2006. (247) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry No 744 of 2006

# In the Matter of **CRESTMERE CONSTRUCTION LIMITED** (Company Number 05542590)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 130 Aztec, Aztec West, Bristol, Avon BS32 4UP, presented on 27 June 2006 by Rapidhouse Limited, t/a Bideford Scaffolding, Unit 12 Habat Enterprise Park, Clovelly Road Industrial Estate, Bideford EX39 3HN claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry at 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on 5 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Monday 4 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Ison Harrison*, Duke House, 54 Wellington Street, Leeds LS1 2EE. (Ref GLN/156123.)

19 July 2006. (243)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4699 of 2006

# In the Matter of CUERDEN TIMBER & JOINERY LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Unit 16, Yarrow Business Centre, Yarrow Road, Chorley, Lancashire PR6 0LP, presented on 20 June 2006 by Nevill Long Ltd whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, (claiming to be a Creditor of the Company) will be heard at Birmingham District Registry 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (606)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1800 of 2006

# In the Matter of **CUFFLEY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED** (Company Number 04461312)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 11A Hawthorn Road, Hoddesdon, Hertfordshire EN11 0PJ, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017326/CO1.) (520)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4696 of 2006

# In the Matter of **D.A.P. PROPERTIES UK LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 3rd Floor, Howard House, Queens Avenue, Clifton, Bristol BS8 1QT, presented on 20 June 2006 by Encon Insulation Ltd whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, (claiming to be a Creditor of the Company) will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, of Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (605)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4676 of 2006

# In the Matter of D.S. BAXTER PLASTERING CONTRACTORS LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Unit 1-3, Cowlairs, Southglade Business Park, Hucknall Road, Nottingham NG5 9RA, presented on 12 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd. whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH (claiming to be a Creditor of the Company) will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd.*, Legal Services Department, of Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (609)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1798 of 2006

# In the Matter of **EAGLECREST COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED** (Company Number 03802377)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 202 Goresbrook Road, Dagenham, Essex RM9 6XU, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0016807/CO1.) (524)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4669 of 2006

In the Matter of **EARTHY INDUSTRIAL SYSTEMS LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA6 4BH, presented on 12 June 2006 by Encon Insulation Ltd whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd,* Legal Services Department, of Bluegates PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (608)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry No 526 of 2006

In the Matter of FSF (UK) 2004/5 FUND FIRST PARTNERSHIP LLP and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

Petition to wind up FSF (UK) 2004/5 Fund First Partnership LLP, of 15 Station Road, St Ives, Cambridgeshire PE27 5BH, presented on 5 May 2006 by Louis Pickersgill, of Staintondale Old Primary School, Staintondale, Scarborough YO13 0EL, will be heard at The Courthouse, 1 Oxford Row, Westgate, Leeds, on Wednesday 2 August 2006, at 11.15 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether in support or opposition) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 by 4.00 pm on Tuesday 1 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Lee & Priestley* of 10-12 East Parade, Leeds LS1 2AJ3. (Ref JDR/SH/84623/3.)

21 July 2006. (282)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1865 of 2006

In the Matter of **FERRIDALE LIMITED** (Company Number 05167784) and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at Bkb, Empire Way, Wembley, Middlesex HA9 0QL, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017867/CO1.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1840 of 2006

In the Matter of FURNCO LIMITED

(Company Number 05040568)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 38 Parklands Avenue, Worle, Weston Super Mare, Somerset BS22 7PZ, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017868/CO1.) (521)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1744 of 2006

In the Matter of GABBIDON TRANSPORT LIMITED

(Company Number 04902025)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at c/o Johnson & Co, 66 Fazeley Road, Fazeley, Tamworth, Staffordshire B78 3JN, presented on 1 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445289, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017456/JCO.) (514)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4662 of 2006

In the Matter of GROVEPARK ESTATES LIMITED

(Company Number 4029007)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Grovepark Estates Limited, presented on 29 June 2006 by Atlantic Contracts Limited of Masterson House, 30-31 Mark Road, Hemel Hempstead HP2 7BW, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Howard Kennedy*, 19 Cavendish Square, London W1A 2AW. (Ref BH/200925.)

18 July 2006. (241)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4675 of 2006

#### In the Matter of **HEATING & PLUMBING SOLUTIONS** (SUSSEX) LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Hereford House, Massetts Road, Horley, Surrey RH6 7PR, presented on 12 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Wolseley UK Ltd, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (619)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1828 of 2006

#### In the Matter of INTERLINK COMPUTER COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 03239958)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 112 Jermyn Street, London SW1Y 6LS, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017826/

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4697 of 2006

#### In the Matter of J D PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES UK LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 20 Herbert Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 6PD, presented on 20 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Wolseley UK Ltd, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (604) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4672 of 2006

In the Matter of JTF SERVICES LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office DBH House, Carlton Square, Nottingham NG4 3BP, presented on 12 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd,* Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (613)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1797 of 2006

#### In the Matter of JEM SAMEDAY LIMITED

(Company Number 04081928)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at The Compound, Victoria Road, Halifax, West Yorkshire HX1 5PT, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0016746/ CO1.) (508)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1816 of 2006

#### In the Matter of M. & O. CATERING SUPPLIES LIMITED (Company Number 04085417)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 834 Hertford Road, Enfield, Middlesex EN3 6UE, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0016138/ (507)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4647 of 2006

In the Matter of MALTSWORD LIMITED

(In Administration)

(Company Number 01863021)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, presented on 28 June 2006 by its Joint Administrators T Lukic and I Best of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, and W Tacon of Kroll (BVI) Limited of PO Box 4571, Road Town, Tortola, BVI, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 15 August 2006, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 14 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Nabarro Nathanson*, Lacon House, Theobald's Road, London WC1X 8RW. (Ref FA/PEG/AGL/ZSD/ E0613/00030.)

19 July 2006. (253)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4646 of 2006

In the Matter of MALTSWORD NORTHERN LIMITED

(In Administration) (Company Number 02902066)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, presented on 28 June 2006 by its Joint Administrators T Lukic and I Best of Ernst & Yount LLP, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, and W Tacon of Kroll (BVI) Ltd of PO Box 4571, Road Town, Tortola, BVI, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 15 August 2006, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 14 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Nabarro Nathanson*, Lacon House, Theobald's Road, London WC1X 8RW. (Ref FA/PEG/AGL/ZSD/ E0613/00030.)

19 July 2006. (252)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4648 of 2006

In the Matter of MALTSWORD PROPERTIES LIMITED

(In Administration)

(Company Number 2500277)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Ernst & Young LLP, No 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, presented on 28 June 2006 by its Joint Administrators, T Lukic and I Best of Ernst & Young LLP, No 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ and W Tacon, of Kroll (BVI) Ltd, PO Box 4571, Road Town, Tortola, BVI, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 15 August 2006, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 14 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Nabarro Nathanson*, Lacon House, Theobald's Road, London WC1X 8RW. (Ref FA/PEG/AGL/ZSD/ E0613/00030.)

19 July 2006. (254) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4671 of 2006

In the Matter of MOONROSE INTERIORS LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 392 High Street, Ponders End, Enfield EN3 4DG, presented on 12 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (618)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1815 of 2006

In the Matter of MULTI-THERM INSULATION LIMITED

(Company Number 03339138)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 138 Mountfield Road, Hanham, Bristol BS15 8QR, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0016140/ (509)COÎ.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1747 of 2006

In the Matter of NATIONWIDE LOFT CONVERSIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 04942795)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 357 Katherine Road, London E7 8LT, presented on 1 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445328, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017614/ (505) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4733 of 2006

In the Matter of NORTHERN AIR SYSTEMS LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 1 Hill Street, Romiley, Stockport, Cheshire SK6 1AH, presented on 29 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Wolseley UK Ltd, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (617)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4711 of 2006

#### In the Matter of NORTH SOMERSET SERVICES LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 7T Elizabeth House Boulevard, Weston-super-Mare, North Somerset BS23 1NF, presented on 22 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B46DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

(622)20 July 2006.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4717 of 2006

In the Matter of OXOIDE ENGINEERING LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Mansfield Business Centre, Ashfield Avenue, Mansfield. Nottinghamshire NG18 2AE, presented on 23 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Wolseley UK Ltd, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (612) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1853 of 2006

In the Matter of REBECCA GARRETT MEDIA LIMITED (Company Number 04480603)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at Samuels & Co, 3 Locks Yard, High Street, Sevenoaks, Kent TN13 1LT, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are clarke willmott, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017862/ COÎ.) (506)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry No 745 of 2006

# In the Matter of RIMMER INDUSTRIAL SERVICES LIMITED (Company Number 03402327) and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Unit 3, Springbank Industrial Estate, Liverpool Road, Wigan, Lancashire WN2 3TY, presented on 27 June 2006 by UK Platforms Ltd, Unit 3, The Recovery Centre, Wakefield Road, Barnsley, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on 5 September 2006, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Monday 4 September 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Ison Harrison, Duke House, 54 Wellington Street, Leeds LS1 2EE, DX 729240 Leeds 67. (Ref GLN/156126.) 18 July 2006.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4698 of 2006

In the Matter of S R SERVICES LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 1st Floor, Stirling House, Station Business Park, Holgate Park Drive, Poppleton Road, York YO26 4GB, presented on 20 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref AGF.)

17 July 2006. (607)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 222 of 2006

In the Matter of SECESSION BOOKS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2 Trimbridge, Bath BA1 1HD, presented on 23 June 2006 by the said Secession Books Limited who has so resolved, will be heard at Bristol County Court, The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 10 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 9 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Goughs, 30 Market Place, Devizes, Wiltshire. (Ref JMS/JM.)

13 July 2006. (250) In the Maidstone County Court No 156 of 2006

# In the Matter of SIGNAL VEHICLE CONSULTANTS LTD (Company Number 03710497)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Signal Vehicle Consultants Ltd, The Granary, Eden Farm Lane, West Malling, Kent ME19 6HL, presented on 6 July 2006 by Hitachi Capital Vehicle Solutions Ltd, Kiln House, Kiln Lane, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 2HA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Maidstone County Court, Barker Road, Maidstone, Kent, on 14 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 11 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Blake Lapthorn Linnell*, Seacourt Tower, West Way, Oxford, Oxfordshire OX2 0FB, DX 723000 Oxford 5. (Ref AML.)

19 July 2006. (245)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4706 of 2006

In the Matter of SPEEDY DIAMOND DRILLING LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 413 Mansfield Business Centre, Ashfield Avenue, Mansfield Nottinghamshire NG18 2AE, presented on 22 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd,* Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (611)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1829 of 2006

# In the Matter of STUART DUCKETT ARCHITECTURE + DESIGN LTD

(Company Number 04844610)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at East Row, Samosend, Whitby, North Yorkshire YO21 3SU, presented on 9 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017813/CO1.) (512)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4709 of 2006

In the Matter of SUBSCAN UK LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Unit 7 Cape Industrial Estate, Coal Hill Lane, Farsley, Leeds, West Yorkshire LS28 5NA, presented on 22 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd. whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (620)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4674 of 2006

In the Matter of **SUN TECHNOLOGY LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Mayfair Buildings, Durham Road, Sunderland SR7 7PD, presented on 12 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (615)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1866 of 2006

# In the Matter of SYSTEMS INSTALLATIONS (WALES) LIMITED (Company Number 04515572)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at The Old School, The Quay, Carmarthen, Carmarthenshire SA31 3JP, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017870/CO1.) (519)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1868 of 2006

In the Matter of **T. J. BRUCE BULK TRANSPORT LTD** (Company Number 04515199)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at 5 Carbis Close, Monk Bretton, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S71 2QN, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017877/CO1.) (511)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4719 of 2006

In the Matter of THE PLUMBING SHOP (EAST BARNET) LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office Belfry House, Bell Lane, Hertford, Hertfordshire SG14 1BP, presented on 23 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd*, Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref DM.)

20 July 2006. (614)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Bristol District Registry No 1848 of 2006

In the Matter of VANILLA PUBLICATIONS LIMITED (Company Number 05071318)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company having its registered office at Unit 5, Victoria Mills, Fowke Street, Rothley, Leicestershire LE7 7PJ, presented on 13 June 2006 by the Commissioners for Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (formerly HM Customs and Excise), of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor NW, Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard by the Bristol District Registry at The Guildhall, Small Street, Bristol, on 9 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2006.

The Solicitors to the Petitioning Creditor are *clarke willmott*, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG, telephone 01823 445295, facsimile 01823 445805. (Ref X0017925/CO1.) (522)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4715 of 2006

In the Matter of **WARWICKSHIRE GLASS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 1.8 The Arches Industrial Estate, Spon End, Coventry CV1 3JQ, presented on 23 June 2006 by Wolseley UK Ltd., whose registered office is situate at The Wolseley Center, Harrison Way, Leamington Spa CV31 3HH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Birmingham District Registry, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wolseley UK Ltd,* Legal Services Department, Bluegates, PO Box 32, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY. (Ref PR.)

20 July 2006. (603)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry No 4529 of 2006

In the Matter of XPRESS LIMITED

(Company Number 05114148)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 24, Enterprise City, Meadowfield Avenue, Spennymoor, Durham DL16 6JF, presented on 2 May 2006 by LCP Real Estate Limited (Company Number 05465434), of LCP House, The Pensnett Estate, Kingswinford, West Midlands DY6 7NA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at The High Court of Justice, Birmingham District Registry, Priory Courts, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B3 6DS, on Friday 11 August 2006, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of their intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Thursday 10 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Fraser Brown Solicitors*, 84 Friar Lane, Nottingham NG1 6ED, DX 722010, Nottingham, telephone 0115 947 2541, fax 0115 947 3636. (Ref CMH/LCPRE3-8.)

18 July 2006. (248)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 4645 of 2006

In the Matter of Y C GROUP HOLDINGS LIMITED

(In Administration)

(Company Number 03047785)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ, presented on 28 June 2006 by its Joint Administrators, T Lukic and I Best of Ernst & Young LLP, 1 Colmore Square, Birmingham B4 6HQ and W Tacon, of Kroll (BVI) Ltd, of PO Box 4571, Road Town, Tortola, BVI, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 15 August 2006, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 14 August 2006.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Nabarro Nathanson*, Lacon House, Theobald's Road, London WC1X 8RW. (Ref FA/PEG/AGL/ZSD/E0613/00030.)

19 July 2006. (251)

### Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—AIR CONDITIONING INSTALLS LIMITED. Company Registration Number-04651590. Address of Registered Office—68 Barkby Road, Leicester, Leicestershire, LE4 9LF. Court— MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition— 17th July 2006. No. of Matter-1559 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—17th July 2006. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL.

Name of Company-AL-IMDAD FOUNDATION UK. Company Registration Number—04494112. Address of Registered Office—20 St Lukes Court, 45 Capworth Street, London, E10 5BQ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th May 2006. No. of Matter—003569 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2182)

Name of Company—BEANSTALK INTERACTIVE LTD. Company Registration Number—04117173. Address of Registered Office—1 Lark St, Bolton, Lancashire, BL1 2UA. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—20th February 2006. No. of Matter-8081 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order-5th April 2006. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Manchester, M1 3HY.

Name of Company—BONCHURCH CONSTRUCTION LTD. Trading Name—Bonchurch Construction Ltd. Company Registration Number—04290313. Address of Registered Office—50 Horton Road, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 7EH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th May 2006. No. of Matter—003533 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE.

Name of Company—**CHARLIES BABIES LTD.** Company Registration Number—04436464. Address of Registered Office—Charlies Babies, C/O Freemans, Solar House, 282 Chase Road, London, N14 6NZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th April 2006. No. of Matter—003023 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2260)

Name of Company—CONSTANTIN UK LTD. Trading Name—Cons/ Tantin UK Limited. Company Registration Number—03914504. Address of Registered Office—Suite 8 Albion Buildings, 1 Back Hill, London, EC1R 5EN, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—17th May 2006. No. of Matter—003485 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2290)

Name of Company—D FITZSIMMONS SCAFFOLDERS LTD. Company Registration Number-04404383. Address of Registered Office—Unit B1-9 Cromer House, Caxton Way, Stevenage, Herts, SG1 2DF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition— 28th April 2006. No. of Matter-003013 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

Name of Company—D H TRADING LTD. Company Registration Number—04489422. Address of Registered Office—14 Riverside Studios, Amethyst Road, Newcastle Business park, Newcastle Upon Tyne, NE47YL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JÛSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-17th May 2006. No. of Matter-003461 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—Po Box 326, 1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M60 3ZZ

Name of Company—D N FASHIONS LTD. Company Registration Number—02789873. Address of Registered Office—West Walk Building, 110 Regent Road, Leicester, LE1 7LT. Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—22nd May 2006. No. of Matter—1695 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL. (2172)

Company—DECKSTAMP LIMITED. of Name Company Registration Number—05205274. Address of Registered Office—52 Penny Lane, Mossley Hill, Liverpool, L18 1DG. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—5th May 2006. No. of Matter—1497 of 2005. Date of Winding-up Order—3rd July 2006. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

Name of Company—EXPRESS RECRUITMENT UK LTD. Trading Name—Express Recruitment Ltd. Company Registration Number—04503500. Address of Registered Office—1-7 Archer House Britland, Northbourne Road, Eastbourne, East Sussex, Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd May 2006. No. of Matter-1595 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order-5th July 2006. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE.

Name of Company—FELLIREX LTD. Company Registration Number—03168501. Address of Registered Office-Wood Green, London, N22 5SB. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th May 2006. No. of Matter-003520 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order-19th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—FOTOS & FILMS (RETAIL) LTD. Company Registration Number-02775993. Address of Registered Office-York Gate, London, NW1 4QS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd May 2006. No. of Matter-003603 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—JFL CONSULTING LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03766719. Address of Registered Office—4 Peel Registration Number—03/06/19. Address of Registered Office—4 Peel House, Barttelot Road, Horsham, West Sussex, RH12 1DE. Court—MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—20th April 2006. No. of Matter—1430 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—17th July 2006. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE. (2145)

Name of Company—KAR MANAGEMENT LTD. Company Registration Number—04812415. Address of Registered Office—7 Paynes Park, Hitchin, Herts, SG5 1EH. Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—19th May 2006. No. of Matter-1665 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

Name of Company—MOBI COMM LTD. Company Registration Number—05270553. Address of Registered Office—C/O Ideal Corporate Solutions, Limited, 10 Eagley House, Deakins Business Park, Bolton, BL7 9RP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd May 2006. No. of Matter—003598 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—Po Box 326, 1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M60 (2060)

Name of Company-NRG SOUTH WEST LIMITED. Company Registration Number-04571900. Address of Registered Office-8 Otter Court, Manaton Close, Matford Business Park, Exeter, EX2 8PF. Court-MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition-5th June 2006. No. of Matter-1572 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—17th July 2006. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG.

Name of Company—PRINCIPAL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE (LONDON) LTD. Company Registration Number—04773917. Address of Registered Office—Principal Property Maintenance, (london) Limited, 105A Hoe Street, Walthamstow, London, E17 4SA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd May 2006. No. of Matter—003604 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2199)

Name of Company—PYE HOMES AND DEVELOPMENTS LTD. Company Registration Number—04500930. Address of Registered Office—54 Drewary Drive, Thorpe Marriot, Taverham, Norwich, NR8 6XS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd April 2006. No. of Matter—002365 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2263)

Name of Company—SAPPHIRE WORKSHOPS LTD. Company Registration Number—02575244. Address of Registered Office—Holiday House, 146-148 London Road, St Albans, Herts, AL1 1PQ. Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—22nd May 2006. No. of Matter—1696 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—19th July 2006. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2278)

Name of Company—SPECIAL INTEREST MEDIA LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04707898. Address of Registered Office—Prentis Chambers, Earl Street, Maidstone, Kent, ME14 1PF. Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—22nd March 2006. No. of Matter—1251 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—24th May 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2254)

Name of Company—**TEKLINK LTD**. Company Registration Number—03557054. Address of Registered Office—Unit 2 Gamma House, Laser Quay, Culpeper Close, Rochester, Kent, ME2 4HU. Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—12th May 2006. No. of Matter—1650 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—5th July 2006. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Prince Regent House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QZ. (2111)

Name of Company—TPP PROJECTS LTD. Company Registration Number—05126427. Address of Registered Office—70 The Retreat, 70 John William Street, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire, HD11EH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th April 2006. No. of Matter—002517 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—5th July 2006. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2054)

Name of Company—**TRAINING BY DESIGN GLOBAL LTD.** Company Registration Number—03862523. Address of Registered Office—The Ground Floor, 9 Wimploe Street, London, W1M 8LB. Court—BRISTOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—31st March 2006. No. of Matter—1324 of 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—12th July 2006. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2037)

### Winding-up Orders (Partnerships)

Name of Partnership—CHINA CHINA RESTAURANT. Hull, HU1 3SA, Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. No. of Matter—15 of 2006. Date of Filing Petition—4th January 2006. Date of Winding-up Order—22nd February 2006. These proceedings are related to the following case:- Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL COUNTY COURT NO. 15 OF 2006. (2153)

### Notice of Dividends

#### APEX SHOPFITTERS LTD

(Company Number 03514299)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that I, Dilip K Dattani, the Liquidator of the above-named Company, intend paying a First and Final Dividend to the unsecured Creditors within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below. Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 15 August 2006, the last date for proving, to submit their proof of debt to me, at Tenon Recovery, 1 Bede Island Road, Bede Island Business Park, Leicester LE2 7EA and, if so requested by me to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared. Please Note: The last date for submitting a proof of debt is 15 August 2006.

D K Dattani, Liquidator

18 July 2006. (255)

# Final Meetings CAST INNOVATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of receiving the report of the Liquidator as to the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the said Act. The Meeting will be held at St Andrew's House, 18-20 St Andrew Street, London EC4A 3AJ, on 30 August 2006, at 11.30 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 29 August 2006 to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one.

H Mirza

20 July 2006. (314)

#### CENTURION SECURITY SERVICES LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of receiving an account of the conduct of the winding-up pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986; and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at The Annexe, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield S11 9PS, on 8 September 2006, at 10.00 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 7 September 2006, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting (together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one).

L Hogg, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (315)

In the High Court of Justice No 6477 of 2004

#### FONERACK LIMITED

A Meeting of the Creditors of the above named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986 for the purposes of receiving an account of the conduct of the winding-up, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at the offices of Singla & Co, 12 Devereux Court, Strand, London WC2R 3JL, on 31 August 2006, at 10.30 am. A Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Creditor of the Company. To be entitled to vote by proxy at the Meeting, completed proxy forms together with completed proofs of debt, if not already lodged, must be lodged with the Liquidator at 12 Devereux Court, Strand, London WC2R 3JL no later than 12.00 noon on 30 August 2006.

S K Singla, Liquidator

17 July 2006. (483)

#### GRAHAM KNIGHT (MANAGEMENTS SERVICES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final General Meeting of Creditors of the above-nacmed Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, 5th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB, on 23 August 2006, at 11.30 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meeting showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators.

 $\it J~W~Davies$ , Liquidator

19 July 2006. (313)

In the High Court of Justice No 00651 of 2003

#### MEDINA BISMILLAH PARTNERSHIP

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above Partnership will be held at Woodthorne & Co, York House, 4 Sheepscar Way, Leeds LS7 3JB, on 29 August 2006, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of laying before the Meeting a summary of my receipts and payments; and a statement by me that I have reconciled my account with that held by the Secretary of State in respect of the winding-up. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proofs of debt and (unless they are attending in person) proxies at the offices of Woodthorne & Co, c/o 26 Stannard Well Lane, Horbury, Wakefield WF4 6BW, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

D Cheverton, Liquidator

16 July 2006. (894)

In the Birmingham County Court No 1499 of 2002

#### NEWTON TRADITIONAL REMEDIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above Company will be held at Nottingham Watson, 15 Highfield Road, Hall Green, Birmingham B28 0EL, on 1 September 2006, at 11.00 am, for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to Nottingham Watson, 15 Highfield Road, Hall Green, Birmingham B28 0EL, by not later than 12.00 noon on 31 August 2006.

P Nottingham, Liquidator

17 July 2006. (265)

In the Leeds District Registry No 133 of 2003

### STAFFORDSHIRE CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

A Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and granting the Liquidator's release. The Meeting will be held at No 1 St Swithin Street, Worcester WR1 2PY, on 30 August 2006, at 11.30 am.

N F Hickling, Liquidator

20 July 2006. (487)

#### VICEROY SECURITIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at KPMG LLP, 100 Temple Street, Bristol BS1 6AG, on 22 September 2006, at 3.45 pm, for the purposes of receiving the report of the Liquidator of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxy forms, if applicable, must be lodged at KPMG LLP, 100 Temple Street, Bristol BS1 6AG, fax +44 (0) 117 905 4001, not later than 12.00 noon on 21 September 2006.

R J Hill, Liquidator

18 July 2006. (892)

# **Personal Insolvency**



# **Bankruptcy Orders**

ADAMS, Natasha, Medical Receptionist of The Flat, 15 Queen's Street, Lostwithiel, Cornwall, PL22 0AD, lately residing at No 3, Four Turnings Bungalow, Newtown, Fowey, Cornwall. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—489 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2113)

ADAR, Birkan, of 6 Hayden Road, Waltham Abbey, Essex EN9 3YU unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—7449 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2063)

AHMET, Aziz, unemployed, residing at 47 Imperial Way, Chislehurst, Kent, BR7 6JR. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—981 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2281)

AHMET, Aziz, unemployed, residing at 47 Imperial Way, Chislehurst, Kent, BR7 6JR. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—981 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2285)

AKEHURST, Edwina Sharon, 7 Bentley Street, Cleethorpes, DN35 8DL, occupation unknown. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—7th April 2006. No. of Matter—140 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2056)

ARDRON, Helen Clare, unemployed of 2 Mere Hall Cottages, Bracebridge Heath, Lincoln, LN4 2HT and lately carrying on business as Tower Fisheries, 32A Grantham Road, Bracebridge Heath, Lincoln, LN4 2LD. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—517 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2055)

ASHTON, Arron, unemployed of 3 Yarn Barton, Beaminster, Dorset, DT8 3DR. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—395 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG. (2123)

ATKINSON, Neil Graeme, unemployed, of 1683 Wimborne Road, Bournemouth, Dorset, BH11 9AS and lately carrying on busines as Toys, Games, Models at 336 Wimborne Road, Bournemouth, Dorset, BH9 2HH. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—505 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ. (2146)

AYERS, Andrew James, of Merton Villa, Pinfold Lane, Irby in the Marsh, Lincolnshire, PE24 5DH, trading at 4A Charles Court, Budbrooke Road, Warwick, Warwickshire, CV34 4AB, a Home Care Service Provider as Warwick Home Care Services. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—4th April 2006. No. of Matter—3574 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2245)

AYERS, Carolyn Louise, of Merton Villa Pinfold Lane, Irby In The Marsh, Lincolnshire PE24 5DH, trading at 4A Charles Court, Budbrooke Road, Warwick, Warwickshire CV34 4AB as a Home Care Service Provider as Warwick Home Care Services. Court.—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—4th April 2006. No. of Matter—3573 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2232)

BAKER, Anthony James, 24 Halse Road, Brackley, Northants NN13 6EH, formerly of 8 Westhill Close, Brackley, Northants, formerly of 35 Grasmere Close, Rugby, Unemployed. Court—BANBURY. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—172 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2248)

BAKER, Lee Desmond, unemployed of 29 Fairyland, Neath, Sa11 3EE, lately residing and lately carrying on business at 11 Water Steert, Neath, SA11 3EP as The Greyhound Tavern. Court—NEATH AND PORT TALBOT. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—86 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2228)

BAKER, Michell Lee, also known as Jones, 24 Halse Road, Brackley, Northants NN13 6EH and formerly of 8 West Hill Close, Brackley, Northants and formerly of 35 Grasmere Close, Rugby CV2 1LR, Checkout Assistant. Court—BANBURY. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—171 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2216)

BAKER, Zoe Clare, unemployed of 7 Shelley Road, Maidstone, Kent ME16 8NS lately residing at Flat 1, 20 London Road, Maidstone, Kent ME16 8QL. Court—MAIDSTONE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—166 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Prince Regent House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QZ. (2035)

BALAUSIAK, Joanne Kathryn, also known as Joanne Mcbain, Carer of 16 Hurstead Road, Milnrow, Rochdale, Lancs OL16 3JR. Court—OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—417 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2025)

BARNES, Deborah June, unemployed of 15 Mansergh Walk, Totton, Southampton, Hampshire, SO40 8XT. Also known as Deborah June Penny and lately residing at 21 Mansergh Walk, Totton, Southampton, Hampshire, SO40 8XT. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th July 2006. No. of Matter—436 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2034)

BARNES, Valerie Carol, a Clerical Assistant of 16 Peak Avenue, Atherton, M46 9WG. Court—WIGAN. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—436 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2036)

BEATTIE, Gillian Mary, - Route Operator. currently residing at 14 Raymond Filler Way, Kennington, Ashford, Kent, TN249TA. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—887 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE. (2147)

BECKERLEG, Susan, Unemployed. 13 Vicarage Gate, St.Erth, Hayle Cornwall, TR27 6JB. lately residing at 60 Fore Street, St.Erth, Hayle, Cornwall, TR27 6HT. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—490 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2106)

BELCHER, Denise Christine, (Machine Operator) of 67 Winifred Road, Pitsea, Basildon, Essex, SS13 3JH. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—1029 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2210)

BERRY, Suzann, of 46 Hall Lane, Baguley, Wythenshawe, Manchester, M23 1AG - occupation - Unknown. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—10th February 2006. No. of Matter—158 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2161)

BHANA, Ismail I, 53 Romway Road, Leicester, LE5 5SD, occupation unknown. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—5th May 2006. No. of Matter—334 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL. (2059)

BINKS, Daniel William, unemployed of 23 Coxley Drive, Larkhall Bath, BA1 6PD, lately residing at 67 Sedgemoor Road, Foxhill, Bath. Court—BATH. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—477 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2192)

BOON, Jeremy Benjamin Maxwell, of and carrying business under the style of J.Boon Decorating Services as a Painter and Decorator from Vancouver Heights, Rance Pitch, Upton St Leonards, Gloucester, GL4 8AD and lately residing at 9 Yew Tree Close, Wymans Brook, Cheltenham, GL50 4RQ both in Gloucestershire. Court—GLOUCESTER. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—236 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

BOTTING, John Francis, currently an Antique Dealer of Flat 5 Manor Court Manor Close High Street Horam East Sussex Tn21 0ES lately of Flat 2 Manor Court Manor Close High Street Horam East Sussex TN21 0ES. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd May 2006. No. of Matter—4316 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE.

(2083)

BOYNE, Bobbyjane, of 5 Foster Road, Coventry, Warwickshire CV6 3BH. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition—5th May 2006. No. of Matter—241 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

BRADSHAW, Andrew John, unemployed and currently residing at 11 Queens Crescent, Exeter, EX4 6AY. Court—EXETER. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—408 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG. (2193)

BRIDGES, Martin John, Director of 40A Brockstone Road, St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 3DP. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter-494 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

BROADBELT, Ronald, retired, residing at 27 Edinburgh Street, HU3 5AP in Kingston upon Hull. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—770 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

**BROMWICH,** Gavin, of 130 Streetsbrook Road, Shirley, Solihull, West Midlands B90 3PH. Unemployed. lately residing at 10 Tredington Close, Selly Oak, Birmingham. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—10th July 2006. No. of Matter—1667 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

BROWN, Belinda, (A Housewife) of 20 Poplars Close, Mardy, Abergavenny, Monmouthshire NP7 6LS. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter— 207 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2143)

BRZONKALIK, Derren Gene, of and carrying on business under the style of Derren Brzonkalik as a Plasterer from 2 Howmead, GL13 9AS and lately residing at 12 Gilbert Hill, GL13 9DH both in Berkeley, Gloucestershire. Court—GLOUCESTER. Date of Filing Petition— 20th July 2006. No. of Matter—237 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1

BURKE, Margaret Mary, The Abrook Arms, 191 Harefield Road, Uxbridge, Middlesex, UB8 1PW, carrying on business as Abrook Arms, 191 Harefield Road, Uxbridge, Middlesex, UB8 1PW. Court-SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—7th July 2006. No. of Matter—337 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

CAMERON, Franklyn Locksley, Security Officer, residing at 76 Hartley Down, Purley, Surrey, CR8 4EB. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—13th July 2006. No. of Matter—965 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

**CAMPBELL,** Jennifer, of 287 Tangmere Drive, Castle Vale, Birmingham, B35 7PX. Unemployed. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—1715 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2075)

CAMPBELL, Natalie Gwendolin, Natalie Gwendoline Campbell of 7 Ollerton Green, London E3 2LB, trading at Studio 1, 164 Brick Lane, London E1 6RU as Self-employed as Emporiana a Designer. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—7501 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

CHANDRAN, Prakash, also known as Prakash Pillai Chandran, Driver, residing at 55 Addington Road, Croydon, Surrey, CR0 3LW and lately residing at 4 Buxton Road, Thornton Heath Croydon, CR7 7HG and formerly residing at 7 Broughton Road, Thornton Heath, Croydon, CR7 6AG. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition— 19th July 2006. No. of Matter-984 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

CHAPMAN, Kathryn Louise, of 164a Chickerell Road, Weymouth, Dorset DT4 OBU unemployed also known as Kathryn Louise Taylor, lately residing at 79 Chickerell Road, Weymouth, Dorset DT4 OEW and previously at 4 Garibaldi Row, Weymouth, Dorset and formerly at a forgotten address at Easton, Portland, Dorset and previously at 6 Swallow Court, Abbotsbury Road, Weymouth, Dorset. Court-WEYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—142 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ.

CLARK, Nichola Sharon, . Occupation: Part Time Dinner Lady. Residing at: 151 Hectorage Road, Tonbridge, Kent TN9 2DL and lately residing at: 59 Chantry Road, Marden, Tonbridge Kent TN12 9HU. Court—TUNBRIDGÉ WELLS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—296 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Prince Regent House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QZ.

**CLARKE**, Julianna, Shop Assistant of Flat 10, Trecarrol House, Carthew Terrace, St Ives, Cornwall, TR26 1EB, lately residing at 7 Trenwith Lane, St Ives, Cornwall, TR26 1SG. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—491 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2219)

**CLAYTON,** Mark, of 20 Hollywalk Avenue, Middlesbrough, Cleveland, TS6 0PF and lately residing at 7 Stokesley Road, Northallerton, North Yorkshire, DL6 2TS and previously residing at 5 The Square, East Rounton, Northallerton, Dl6 2LB and carrying on business as Pormor Ceramics, 40 Light Pipe Hall Road, Stockton-on-Tees, Cleveland, TS18 4AH and lately carrying on business as Pormor Ceramics, Unit 1c Gaskell Close, Standard Way Industr, Northallerton, North Yorkshire, DL6 2YE. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—6th July 2006. No. of Matter—566 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

(2140)

COLBORNE, Mark, unemployed, of Flat 4 9 Wellington Road, Bournemouth, Dorset BH8 8JQ and lately residing at 1 Lodge Close, Poole, Dorset BH14 9BD. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—506 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ.

COMPER, Stephen Mark, of 6 Vean Road, Camborne, Cornwall, TR147TA, Shop Manager. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition— 17th July 2006. No. of Matter—488 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

COOPER, Adam Lee, Removal Man, of 22 Redland Way, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP21 9RJ. Court—AYLESBURY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—321 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

CORNFIELD, David, (occupation unknown) of 4 Orchard Close, Raglan, Monmouth NP15 2EL and Carrying On Business as David Cornfield Transport and Cornfield Engineering of Traffic Office 4 Orchard Close, Raglan Monmouth NP15 2EL and Alphasteel Corporation Road, Newport, NP19 4XE. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2006. No. of Matter-169 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2087)

COX, Lynette Angela, unemployed of 33 Kingsbridge Crescent, Leicester, LE4 1EG, lately residing at 191 Upper Temple Walk, Leicester. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter-514 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL. (2138)

CRAWFORD, Lindsay, unemployed of 63 Shaftesbury Avenue, Waterlooville, Portsmouth PO7 5UZ and previously residing at 19 Britten Way, Waterlooville, Hampshire PO7 5XB. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—462 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

CURTIS, Caroline, Retail Operative, residing at 191 Longheath Gardens, Croydon, Surrey, CR0 7TR and lattey residing at 143 Kingsdown Avenue, South Croydon, Surrey, CR8 1BT. Court—CROYDON, Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter— 985 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2289)

DALE, Dorothy, a pensioner of 63 Malson Way, Chesterfield, S41 7DQ also known as Dorothy Bingham and lately residing at 12 Glossop Croft, Old Whittington, Chesterfield, S41 9PJ. Court— Croft, Old Whittington, Chesterfield, S41 9PJ. Court—CHESTERFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—166 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

DAVID, Wayne, trading as W D Plumbing and Heating of 11 Old Hall Farm Road, St Helens, Bishop Auckland, Co Durham, Dl14 9EQ. Court—DURHAM. Date of Filing Petition—16th March 2006. No. of Matter—76 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2184)

DAYKIN, Michael Steven, a H.G.V. Driver of Flat 15a Clwyd, St. Ruthin, LL15 1HF, and lately residing at 12 Maes-y-Ficerdy, Rhos, Wrexham, LL14 2EJ and previously residing at 2 Oakdale, Ponciau, Wrexham, LL14 ISN and previously residing at 24 Maes Alarch, Rhewl, Mostyn, Holywell, CH4 9QE. Court—CHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—382 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2164)

DEXTER, Clare Louise, a cashier of 93 Avisford Road, Sheffield, S5 8LE. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter-628 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2160)

DHANPERSAUD, Sayeed Raymond, of 23 Moira Close, Luton, Bedfordshire LU3 3DA and formerly residing at 26 Repton Close, Luton, Bedfordshire. Production Operator. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—365 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

DOBSON, Julie Patricia, also known as Julie Rogers, unemployed fof 137 Scrogg Road, Walker, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE6 2PR. Court-NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—973 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2095)

**DOBSON**, Robert, unemployed of 137 Scrogg Road, Walker, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE6 2PR. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—972 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

DODD, Paul Leslie, currently a Plumber, of 69 Chell Heath Road, Bradley, Stoke on Trent ST6 7NW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th May 2006. No. of Matter— 5486 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground  $Floor, Copthall\,House, King\,Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5\,1UE.$ (2181)

DONAGHY, Paul Grey, aka Paul Grey-Donaghy, unemployed, residing at 1 Salisbury Hall Drive, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL10 9GJ. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—312 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

**DORKING,** Jean Kathleen Ann, Retired of 31 Phoenix Court, Gainsborough, DN21 1GA. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—519 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2090)

DUFF, Martin James, Occupation: Baggage Handler. Residing at: 161 Hastings Road, Pembury, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN2 4JU and lately residing at: Flat 3, 45 Hastings Road Pembury, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN2 4JS. Court—TUNBRIDGE WELLS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No of Matter—292 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—bebtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Prince Regent House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent. ME4 4QZ. (2127)

EDWARDS, David, Self Employed of 2 Footshill Close, Bristol BS15 8HG and lately carrying on business as L & D Couriers of 2 Footshill Close, Bristol, BS15 8HG. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—768 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—bebtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

EDWARDS, Paul Karl, (Aka Dylan Paul Karl Edwards and Aka Jay-Paul Karl Edwards) (A Part Time Student and Temporary Worker) of 3 Alma Close, Newport, S Wales NP20 2RD. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—206 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2131)

EGERTON, Julian Lee, a Sales Advisor of 3 Bushfield Walk, Brooklands, Manchester, M23 9FU, lately residing at 79 Southwick Road, Manchester, M23 0FS, formerly residing at 44 Nesfield Road, Manchester, M23 0JD. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—834 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

ELLERY, John, a Production Worker of 70 Newcroft Road, Calne SN11 9EH, lately residing at 160 London Road, Chippenham, SN15 3BD, all in Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—307 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

ELLIOTT, Kevin Peter, a Cleaner, of 59 Thornham Road, Ashley, New Milton, Hampshire BH25 5AE. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—511 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ. (2226)

EMM, Stacy Ellen, unemployed, of 1 Sandringham Close, Whaplode, Spalding Lincs PE12 6UP. Court—BOSTON. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—195 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2191)

ENNIS, Shaun Eamonn P, currently a Engineer of 12 Potton Close, Willenhall, Coventry, West Midlands CV3 3EA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th May 2006. No. of Matter—5502 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2222)

EVANS, Ruth Elizabeth, nee Sanders (Administrator) 11 Poplar Road, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 2SB. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—356 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2012)

EVANS, Sian Maria, unemployed of 29 Fairyland, Neath, Sa11 3EE, lately resaiding and lately carrying on business at 11 Water Street, Neath, SA11 3EP as The Greyhound Tavern. Court—NEATH AND PORT TALBOT. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—87 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2212)

FARNAN, Tracey Anne, unemployed, of 30 Hawksmoor Close, Downley, High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire HP13 5AR. Court—AYLESBURY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—320 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

FERGUSON, Elizabeth Ann, occupation unknown of 8 Kirkinton Road, Cullercoats, North Shields, NE30 3AX. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—21st April 2006. No. of Matter—517 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2019)

FINDLATER, Mary Rose, of 4 Felix House, Claypole Drive, Hounslow, Middlesex TW5 0AL, retired. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—7460 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2057)

FOWKES, Jason Frederick, of Po Box 2677, Clare Inch, 7740 Cape Town, R.S.A, lately of 36 Fuller Close, London E2 6DX and lately trading at Arch 271/272 Poyser Street, London E2 9RF as Self-Employed as Fine Design Unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—7461 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2064)

FRENCH, Mark Denis, currently employed as a Warehouse Team Leader, currently residing at 34 Tallis Gardens, Basingstoke, Hampshire, RG22 4EP. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—920 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

GABEL, Paul David, t/a Sitefitters Inc of 1 the Mount, Selby, YO8 9BH, self employed erector of conservatories and carrying on business at Sitefitters Inc. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—31st May 2006. No. of Matter—174 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

GALE-SIDES, Kingsley Thaddeus, of 194A Bath Road, Atworth, Melksham, Wiltshire, SN12 8HF, unemployed, also known as Kingsley Thaddeus Gale lately residing at 38 Radford Road, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire, CV31 1LZ. Court—WARWICK. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—121 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2052)

GALLACHER, Charlotte Ann, a Promotions Manager of 3 Mill Close, Chalton-On-Otmoor, Kidlington, Oxon, OX5 2UE, and lately residing at 70 Nightingale Road, Woodley, Reading, Berks, RG5 3LU. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—568 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2009)

GALLAGHER, Neil, occupation Unknown, of 16 Terrington Crest, Bradford, West Yorkshire, BD14 6HF. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—2nd June 2006. No. of Matter—332 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA

GALVIN, Catherine Marie, of 30 Ackleton Grove, Weoley Castle, Birmingham B29 5LN. Unemployed. lately residing at 71 Thorntons Way, Grove Farm, Nuneaton CV10 8PY. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—7th July 2006. No. of Matter—1657 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

(2256)

GAYLE, Darren Emanuel, unemployed of 12 Maia Close, Bedford, Bedfordshire MK41 9RY. Court—BEDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—247 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2093)

GILBEY, Michael, a Precision Engineer residing at 31 Seabrook Road, Great Baddow, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 7JG. Court—CHELMSFORD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—207 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB.

GILL, Sohan Singh, occupation unknown of The Grange, Bedford Road, Milton Ernest, Bedfordshire, MK44 1RR. Court—BEDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—24th April 2006. No. of Matter—133 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th June 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2169)

GOUCHER, Sonia May, of 21 Melville Terrace Lane, Ford, Plymouth, Devon, PL2 3DB, Housewife. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—520 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2295)

GREIG, Michael Paul, unemployed of 221 Church Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA7 4DU. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—507 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's Official Receiver—1st Floor, Prince Regent House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QZ. (2074)

**GROVE**, Gillian, unemployed of 5 Poulton Street, Barnsley, S71 2SE lately residing at 98B Newtown Avenue, Cudworth, Barnsley, S72 8DT. Court—BARNSLEY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—107 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2081)

GUEST, Harry, unemployed, of 7 Moss House Road and formerly carrying on business as Maltby Auto Sprays, 4 Maltby Place FY4 4BZ, both in Blackpool, Lancashire. Court—BLACKPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—369 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

GUGHRILL, Phillip James, (Plasterer) of 30 Downside Close, Bootle L30 5QX and Carrying On Business as Phil Gughrill, 30 Downside Close, Bootle L30 5QX. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—2042 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2249)

GURNEY, Ian Martin, unemployed, of 15 Vaughan Court, Guildford, Surrey, GU2 9LZ and lately residing at 16 Maytree Close, Guildford, Surrey. Court—GUILDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—389 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2298)

HAMMERSLEY, Karen Jane, previously known as Karen Jane Houson, unemployed, of 2 Robina Drive, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire, ST10 1HE, previously of 5 Harbourne Crescent, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire, ST10 1JZ. Court—STOKE-ONTRENT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—508 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

(2149)

HAMMETT, Sarah-Jane, Window Dresser of 19A Daniell Road, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 2BZ, lately residing at Flat 1, 7 Station Road, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 2LA. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—497 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2286)

HAMMOND, Jacqueline Margaret Rose, of 41 Neswick Street, Plymouth, Devon, Retired. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—516 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2130)

HANDS, Holly Diane, unemployed, 3 Downie Road, Bilbrook, Wolverhampton, South Staffordshire, WV8 1JE. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—242 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2121)

HANSON, Susan Mary Elizabeth, Susan Mary Elizabeth, unemployed also known as Susan Mary Elizabeth Wood of 12 Blyford Road, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 4ST. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—926 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

HAWKE, Paul John, a Parts assistant/storeman residing at 26 Oaklea Crescent, Fremington, Barnstaple, Devon, EX31 3DE. Court—BARNSTAPLE. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—182 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG

**HAYWOOD,** Tina Marie, a Home Care Assistant residing at 4 Woodville Close, Sticklepath, Barnstaple, North Devon, Ex31 2HN. Court—BARNSTAPLE. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—181 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG.

HEMMINGS, Christopher William, residing and carrying on business as a Carpenter/Joiner from 110 Barrie Road, Parson Cross, Sheffield S5 8RT. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter-623 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield,

HENSON, Alexander Karl, unemployed, of 2 Rudston House, Penleys Grove Street, York YO31 7PT. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—235 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2129)

**HEPTINSTALL**, Leanne, unemployed, c/o 4 Canada Street, Worsbrough Common, Barnsley S70 4JZ lately residing at 72 Chapel Lane, Carlton, Barnsley S71 3LD formerly residing at 4 Fairway Avenue, Staincross, Barnsley, S74 5JH. Court—BARNSLEY. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—105 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

HICKMAN, Ian James, unemployed, 16 Connaght Road, Bilston, West Midlands, WV14 6NY. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—244 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

HIGGINS, P, occupation unknown of 109 Chanctonbury Road, Burgess Hill, West Sussex RH15 9HE. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—25th May 2006. No. of Matter—1073 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton,

HODGE, Lesley Georgina, unemployed, of 83 Wheatley, Great Hollands, Bracknell, RG12 8UG. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition-19th July 2006. No. of Matter-927 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

**HODGE,** Walter Derrick, unemployed, of 83 Wheatley, Great Hollands, Bracknell, RG12 8UG. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—926 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

HOE, Maria Jayne, unemployed of 18 Hedley Close, Fawley, Southampton, Hampshire, SO45 1RH. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—12th July 2006. No. of Matter—438 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2024)

HOLLIDAY, Muriel Elizabeth, who is also known as Muriel Elizabeth Richardson and also known as Muriel Elizabeth Cornforth, who is a Contracts Manager, of 86 West Farm Avenue, Longbenton, Tyne and Wear NE12 8RT. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition-19th July 2006. No. of Matter-971 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2078)

HOPE, Rebecca, unemployed, of 22 Coslany Street, Norwich, Norfolk NR3 3DT. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter-930 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2030)

**HOPKINSON**, Barry, Driving Instructor, of 50 Ackers Lane, Stockton Heath, Warrington, WA4 2DA, and carring on business as a Driving Instructor from 50 Ackers Lane, Stockton Heath, Warrington, WA4 2DA. Court—WARRINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—13th July 2006. No. of Matter-194 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-13th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2231)

HOPKINSON, Caroline, Childminder, of 50 Ackers Lane, Stockton Heath, Warrington, WA4 2DA. Court—WARRINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—13th July 2006. No. of Matter—193 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windson House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2139)

HOUSE, Nigel Paul, a Distribution Manager of 26 Solent Close, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire, SO53 2HX. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—7th July 2006. No. of Matter—430 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

HOXHA, Florenc, of and trading at 91 Dean Street Westminster London W1D 3SY as a Director. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th February 2006. No. of Matter—1403 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

HUGHES, Elizabeth Mary Rose, of 12 Woodside, Lipson, Plymouth, Devon, PL4 8QE, Disabled. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—517 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

HUGHES, Rosalind Tonia, unemployed, of 20 Molyneux Place, Lytham St Annes, Lancashire FY8 4PY. Court—BLACKPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—368 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

HUMPHREYS, Lorraine Carole, also k/as Lorraine Carole Awada and Lorraine Carole Spencer unemployed 1 Bersted Green Court, Hazel Road, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO22 9DY, lately residing at Flat 3, 43 Lindon Road, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO21 2AP. Court— BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter— 1443 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE. (2105)

HUSSAIN, Shafqat, occupation Unknown, of 16 Thorn Avenue, Bradford, BD9 1LS. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition-8th June 2006. No. of Matter-345 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

HUTT, Kenneth Hamilton, (Self Employed Race Night Compere) of Ashtree Cottage, Penairth Road, Bwlch-y-Gbau, Llanfyllin, Powys, SY22 5LR lately residing at 85 Canturbury Road, South Willesbrough, Ashford Kent, TN24 0BH lately carrying on business as Race Night Compere at Ashtree Cottage, Penairth Road, Bwlch-y-Bgau, Llanfyllin, Powys, SY22 5LR. Court-WREXHAM. Date of Filing Petition-17th July 2006. No. of Matter-246 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

INGHAM, David, T/A Edge Communications of 30 Station Road, Dunham Massey, Altrincham, Cheshire, WA14 5SG. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th May 2006. No. of Matter—581 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2117)

INNOCENT, Melanie Louise, post person of 98 Upper Hoyland Road, Barnsley, S74 9NL lately residing at 8 Concord Road, Sheffield S5 0TS. Court—BARNSLEY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—106 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2041)

JEFFERY, Karl Patrick, general supervisor, residing at 93 Wolfreton Lane, Willerby, HU10 6PS in the East Riding of Yorkshire and lately residing at 34 Trenton Avenue, HU4 7RP and lately carrying on business under the style of "Sandwich Maker" from 58 King Edward Street, HU1 3SE both in Kingston upon Hull as a sales manager, and previously carrying on business under the style of "Ascott Property" from 93 Wolfreton Lane, Willerby, HU10 6PS as a general manager. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—771 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

JONES, Alan Wilfred, a Machine Operative of 34 Nant Mawr Crescent, Buckley, Flintshire, CH7 2PZ. Court—CHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—385 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windson House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

JONES, Barry Owain, of No Occupation, residing at 36 Highfield, Woodford, Kettering, Northants NN14 4HD and lately residing 49 Ermine Street, Huntingdon, PE29 3EZ and previously residing at 21 London Road, Luton LU1 3UE and formerly residing at 31 Brackley Close, Leicester, Leicestershire LE4 7HB. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—773 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2103)

JONES, Glyn, an Account Manager, Of 14 Clos Chappell, St Mellons, Cardiff, CF3 OPZ. Court—CARDIFF. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—269 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

JONES, Vincent Paul, Unemployed. currently residing at 1, Belmont Road, Ramsgate, Kent CT11 7QG. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—888 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5

JORDAN, Susan, . Occupation: Unemployed. Residing at: 88 Broomhill Park Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN4 0JZ. Court—TUNBRIDGE WELLS. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—288 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Prince Regent House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QZ.

KAZMI, Syed Vasee Haider, of 3 Maple Crescent, Slough, Berks, SL2 5LW, and lately residing at 186 Farnham Road, Slough, Berks. Occupation: unemployed and lately trading as Puccino's Coffee Bar, Willesden Junction Station Approach, Willesden, London, NW104UY Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—354 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

KENNARD, Jamie Robert, of 11 Warwick Street, Southport, Merseyside, PR8 5ES (Chef). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—2028 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Patition—19th July 2006. Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2053)

**KERSHAW**, Susan Mary, a Catering Assistant, of 25 Mitchell Avenue, Talke, Stoke on Trent, ST7 1JJ. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—510 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

KHAN, Bashir Uddin, of 27 James House, Solebay Street, London E1 4PP Unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—7507 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2168)

**KING,** Brian Edward, unemployed of 36 Park Crescent, Whitehall, Bristol, BS5 7AY. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—759 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Řeceiver-4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD

KINGSTON, Siobhan, aka Siobhan Harris Unemployed. currently residing at 37 Augusta Gardens, Folkstone, Kent CT20 2RT. lately residing at 1, Wiltie Gardens, Folkestone, Kent Ct19 5AX. Previously residing at 7 Alma Road, Folkestone Kent Ct19 3A2. Fleviously residing at 7 Alma Road, Folkestone Kent Ct2 3LU. lately carrying on business as a Director. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—890 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5

**KITCHING,** Jeffrey Dennis, unemployed, 8 Johnson Street, Wolverhampton, WV2 3BD. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—243 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

KNAPP, Beulah Daphne, a Pensioner, residing at 45 St Georges Drive, Carpenders Park, Hertfordshire WD19 5HA. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—311 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

KNOWLES, Kathleen, Also Known as Kathleen Rooney, unemployed, of 29A Swain House, Bradford, BD2 1HX and lately residing at 76 Sutton Crescent, Bradford, BD4 8LY both in the county of West Yorkshire. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—446 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

LANG, Denise Emma, 15 The Oval, Wednesbury, West Midlands WS10 9NH, a Store Assistant. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition— 17th July 2006. No. of Matter—601 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

LASENBY, Philip Andrew, unemployed of 1 Gordian Way, Stevenage, Hertfordshire SG2 7QF and formerly residing at 59 Beverley Road, Stevenage, Hertfordshire SG1 4PP and lately carrying on business as Worldsport Bookmakers (Turf Accountants). Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—364 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2225)

LAWES, Jason, - unemployed of 97 Lionheart Way, Bursledon, Southampton, Hampshire S031 8HJ lately residing at 24 Bracken Crescent, Bishopstoke, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO50 8ND. Court-SOUTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter-454 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE. (2080)

LAYCOCK, Peter, unemployed 632 Bacup Road, Po Box 2 Waterfoot BB4 7AN and formerly residing at 37 Hardman Avenue, Rawtenstall BB4 6BB both in Rossendale, Lancashire. Court—BURNLEY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—274 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

**LE FLOCK,** Mandy Jane, housewife, residing at 10 Bourneside Gardens, Catford, London, SE6 3NT. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—983 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

LEADBEATER, Sean, unemployed of Rainbows End Church Lane Croft PE24 4RS lately residing at 33 Gunthorpe Drive Sherwood Nottingham NG5 3DW. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition-19th July 2006. No. of Matter-1279 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

LEANING, Jason Mark, a labourer of 34 Duncan Street, Brinsworth, South Yorkshire, S60 5DE and lately residing at 24 Chilton Rise, Brinsworth, Rotherham, South Yorkshire and previously residing at 4 Rose Close, Brinsworth, Rotherham, South Yorkshire, S60 5LB. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—627 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

LEE, Marcyne, of Flat 6, Farringdon House, Green Lane, Walsall WS2 8NP - unemployed, lately residing at 57 The Crescent, Walsall. Court— WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter— 610 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

LEE, Wayne Henry, Garage Owner, of and carrying on business as Wayne Lee Motorsport, Unit 2, Kingmoor Works, Kingmoor Road, CA3 9QJ, formerly residing at 10 Applegarth, Cargo, CA6 4AS both in Carlisle Cumbria. Court—CARLISLE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—89 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order— July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

**LEIGH,** Sharon Tracy, unemployed of 113 Lower Brownhill Road, Maybush, Southampton, Hampshire S016 9LD. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter-447 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

LEVERETT, Michael Charles, Unemployed. lately residing at 31 St Anthony's Way, Margate, Kent CT9 3RA. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—899 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE.

LOCKEY, Andrea Tracey, Previously Known as Nee and Miller - Cleaner of 18 Rydal Street, Hartlepool, TS26 9BA and lately Residing at 2 Iber Grove, Hartlepool, TS25 3HH. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—608 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's Or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2246)

LONEY, William Arthur, unemployed Builder and Plumber of 8 Couzens Place, Stoke Gifford, Bristol, BS34 8PL and lately carrying on buisness as W.A Loney of Couzens Place, Stoke Gifford, Bristol, BS34 8PL. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—771 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

LONG, Richard James, of 12 Augusta Road, Portland, Dorset DT5 1DE unemployed and retired. Court—WEYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—141 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ. (2100)

LOUTON, Doreen, 44 Brooklyn Road, Highbury vale, Nottingham, NG1 2DE. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—11th May 2006. No. of Matter—822 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2178)

MACGREGOR, John Henderson, a Sales Manager and residing at 45 Milverton Crescent, Northampton NN3 3AT. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—766 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2033)

MAIDMENT, Edward Paul, Care Taker/Maintenance Person currently Residing at Flat 5, Ronceval Higher Erith Road, Torquay, TQ1 2NH. lately Residing at Flat 1, St Marys Court Berry Drive, Paignton, Devon, RQ3 3RD. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—495 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG. (2180)

MANLEY, Donald William, currently a Vehicle Sales Person of Laundry Cottage Stuccles Farm Twineham Lane Hickstead W Sussex BN6 9JP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—24th May 2006. No. of Matter—5439 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE.

MARFLEET, Peter Charles, 4 Chamberlain Close, Kings Bromley, Burton Upon Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 7HS, unemployed, lately residing at 8 Yoxall Road, Kings Bromley, Burton Upon Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 7HS. Court—BURTON-UPON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—258 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL. (2044)

MARFLEET, Wendy Elizabeth, 4 Chamberlain Close, Kings Bromley Burton Upon Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 7HS, unemployed, also known as Wendy Elizabeth Hastilow, lately residing at 8 Yoxall Road, Kings Bromley, Burton Upon Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 7JJ. Court—BURTON-UPON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—257 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL.

MARLEY, Emma Louise-Jayne, Factory Worker. currently residing at 26 Sandling Close, Stanhope Estate, Ashford, Kent, Tn23 5RR. lately residing at 18 Speldhurst Close, Stanhope Estate, Ashford, Kent. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—897 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE. (2116)

MARRIOTT, Roy, Roy Marriot (Coach Driver) 48 Frederick Road, Bridgwater, Somerset, TA6 4NE. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—355 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2027)

MARSH, Charles Edward, Proprietor of Time Tunnel. currently residing at 1 Barnett Court, Station Approach, Minster, Ramsgate, Kent CT12 4BW and carrying on business as Time Tunnel from 254-258, Northdown Road, Cliftonville, Margate, Kent CT9 2PX. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—865 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE. (2209)

MARTIN, Terry Robert, Driving Instructor of 49 Hayes Walk, Elton, Peterborough PE8 6RY. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—609 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2156)

MASON, Angela, of 75 Dadford View, Brierley Hill, West Midlands DY5 3SX. Unemployed. lately residing at 75 Coronation Road, Tipton, West Midlands. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—13th July 2006. No. of Matter—1706 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2091)

McAULEY, Kieran Michael, Postal Worker, of 35 Annalee Gardens South Ockendon Essex RM15 5DE. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—1031 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2239)

McCORMICK, Lee Harold, - unemployed, of 61 Crossfell Road, Berwick Hills, Middlesbrough, TS3 7PQ, lately trading as Harveys Convenience Store at 7/9 Marske Road, Saltburn-by- the-Sea and formerly trading as Wards Catering Limited at 39 Collingwood Court, Riverside Park, Middlesbrough. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—598 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

(2221)

McLENNON, Pamela M, (Aka Lambert) of 33 Victoria Road, Whalley Range, Manchester, M16 8GP - occupation Unknown. Court—MANCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—20th October 2005. No. of Matter—919 of 2005. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Official Street. Manchester, M1 3HY. (2088)

McMANUS, Patricia, a Receptionist of Flat 2 Amber Court, 38 Salisbury Road, Hove BN3 3AA. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition-19th July 2006. No. of Matter-1475 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 (2007)

MENSAH-DAPAAH, Elias, of and trading at 4 OLD Bailey London EC4M 7BG as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—11th April 2006. No. of Matter—3829 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

MIAH, Faruk, of Flat 12, Wilmer House, Daling Way, London E3 5NW unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—7411 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

MITCHELL, Katherine Maria, also known as Katherine Maria Potter, unemployed, of 34 Kitchener Crescent, Poole, Dorset, BH17 7HU and lately residing at 12 Cooke Road, Parkstone, Poole, Dorset and previously residing at 7 Kangan Place, Poole, Dorset. Court— BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—507 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ.

MOLYNEUX, Emma, also known as Emma Ferne, unemployed, of 2 Church Cottages, Upper Wield, Alresford, Hampshire SO24 9RT and carrying on business as Eve at 2 Church Cottages, Upper Wield, Alresford, Hampshire SO24 9RT. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—84 of 2006. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. Whatter—Babtar's or Creditor's Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

MOLYNEUX, Richard, an assistant project manager, of 2 Church Cottages, Upper Wield, Alresford, Hampshire SO24 9RT and carrying on business as Eve at 2 Church Cottages, Upper Wield, Alresford, Hampshire SO24 9RT. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2014 No. of Matter—85 of 2006. Date of Papels and Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2154)

MORRIS, Frederick Wilbers, Security Guard also known as Freddie Morris of Flat 6 57 Thorpe Road Norwich NR1 1UD and lately residing at 13 Brenne Water Mews Bowthorpe Norwich NR5 9DH. Court-NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter-927 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

MORRIS, Mark Andrew, a Car Sales Executive of 28a Clayton Road. Jesmond, Newcastle Upon Tyne, NE2 4RQ and lately residing at 11-12 Clayton Road, Jesmond, Newcastle Upon Tyne, NE2 4RP. Court— NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—969 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2015)

MOSS, Jilian Stuart, currently Recruitment Agent of 10 Ellis Court Roman Bank Skegness Lincolnshire PE25 2SB. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th May 2006. No. of Matter—5501 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1

MURDOCH, Ross Barry, of 71A Upper Churchill Street, Hanley, Stoke on Trent, ST1 2HQ, and previously of 71 Upper Churchill Street, Hanley, Stoke on Trent, ST1 2HQ. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—509 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2174)

MURDOCK, Robert Ian, unemployed of 21 Ailsa Road, Blackburn, Lancashire BB1 2JL. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition-19th July 2006. No. of Matter-164 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

NASHRATY, Amr Amin Hamza El, Aamin Hamza El Nashraty occupation unknown of Flat 3 9 Green Street Mayfair London W1K 6RF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-25th May 2006. No. of Matter—5497 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B

O'CONNOR, Charlotte Hayley, of 20 Mount Pleasant Road Newport Isle of Wight PO30 1EU currently employed as a warehouse operative. Court—NEWPORT ISLE OF WIGHT. Date of Filing Petition—5th July 2006. No. of Matter-119 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-5th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

ODAMTTEN, Reginald, of 231 Portland Road, London, W11 4LT unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—7500 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

O'MAHONY, William James, unemployed, of Flat 4, 7 Albion Terrace, Bridlington, YO15 2PJ, latley residing at 38 Princess Street, Bridlington, YO15 2RB, both in the East Riding of Yorkshire. Court-SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—176 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. ORAM, Michael, Unemployed. currently residing at Flat 2, Highfield Court, 35 Northdown Road, Cliftonville, Margate, Kent CT9 2NW. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—894 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE. (2050)

OSBOURNE, Richard Gordon, 89A Manor Road, Banbury, Oxon OX16 3JL. Courier Driver. Court—BANBURY. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—169 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2068)

O'SHEA, Richard, unemployed, residing at 19 Featherstone Gardens, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire WD6 2LP. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—310 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

O'TOOLE, Kerry Gayle, unemployed, 4 Highlands Way, Whiteparish, Wiltshire, SP5 2Sz. Court—SALISBURY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—128 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ. (2108)

OWEN, Lorna Emily Joan, a Community Carer of 17 Campbell Close, Rugeley, Staffordshire, WS15 2PP. Court—STAFFORD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—145 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2279)

PAINE, Lynette Mary, unemployed, currently residing at 1 Crowder Park, South Brent, Devon, TQ10, 9DB. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—492 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG.

PAINE, Raymond Paul Christopher, unemployed, currently residing at 1 Crowder Park, South Brent, TQ10 9DB. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—493 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG.

PARTRIDGE, Matthew Lester, 183 Newbury Lane, Oldbury, West Midlands B69 1JA. Wood Machinist and lately a Company Director. Court—DUDLEY. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—267 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2200)

PARVIA, David, unemployed, of 1 Bruce Close, South Shields, Tyne and Wear, NE34 8JX. Court—SUNDERLAND. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—463 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2196)

PARVIA, Marilyn, a cleaner, of 1 Bruce Close, South Shields, Tyne and Wear, NE34 8JX. Court—SUNDERLAND. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—462 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2173)

PEACE, Lynda Rosemary, Retired School Teacher of Glebe Cottage, St Breock, Wadebridge, Cornwall, PL27 7JS. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—492 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2159)

PETTIT, Ricky James, a Caravan Engineer of 22nd March Road Rings End, Guyhirn, Wisbech PE13 4DD lately of 18 Hootens Row, Barroway Drove, Downham Market, Norfolk PE38 0AH. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—180 of Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2183)

PHILLIPS, Paul, of Flat 2, 27 Barfield Road, Salford, M20 1QG, occupation Unknown. Court—SALFORD. Date of Filing Petition—28th February 2005. No. of Matter—56 of 2005. Date of Bankruptco Order—31st May 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

PHILLIPS, Steven David, occupation Restaurant Supervisor currently Residing at Flat 8, Bronshill Court, Bronshill Road, Torquay, TQ1 3HD. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—496 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG. (2201)

PICKETT, Gary, a Bricklayer, residing at 36 Toms Croft, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP2 4LL. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—313 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2280)

PORTCH, Jake Gregory, Self Employed Taxi Driver of 23 Rustat Close, Cambridge CB1 3NG lately residing at 5 Hereward Court, Railway Lane, Chatteris, Cambridgeshire PE16 6NZ and formerly at The Bell Public House, 2 West Wickham Road, Balsham, Cambridgeshire CB1 6DZ and at 12 Brookfields, Cambridge CB1 3NW. Court—CAMBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—293 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB

POTTS, Victoria, also known as Victoria Page, a civil servant, of 17 Tolbar House, Ryhope Road, Sunderland, Tyne & Wear, SR2 0AH and lately residing at 1 Bore-Hole Cottage, Low Lambton Farm, Penshaw, Houghton le Spring, Tyne & Wear, DH4 7NH. Court—SUNDERLAND. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—459 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

QUINN, Audra Maria Karen, of 26 Sandiway, Huyton, Liverpool, L36 OUW (Unemployed) also known as Audra Maria Karen Jackson. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—2036 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (217) (2170)

RANDLE, Philip Anthony, currently a Car Sprayer of 148 Leads Road Kingston Upon Hull HU7 0DF. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th March 2006. No. of Matter— 3315 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J. Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2038)

REYNOLDS, Lucy Dawn, unemployed residing at 84 Campbell Road, Ipswich in the County of Suffolk and lately residing at 3 Mulberry Road, Ipswich in the County of Sulfolk. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—313 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

REYNOLDS, Peter, Self Employed Paint Sprayer, residing at 125 Park Road, Beckenham, Kent, BR3 1QJ. Court-CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—982 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

RICHARDS, Glyn, (male) (Senior Care Assistant) 7 Radnor Croft, Yew Tree Estate, Walsall WS5 4TF, previously residing at 12 Hodson Avenue, Willenhall, Walsall WV13 2HS. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—611 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

RICHARDS, Joanne Ellen, (Care Assistant), 7 Radnor Croft, Yew Tree Estate, Walsall WS5 4TF, also known as Joanne Ellen Warren, previously residing at 26 Lodge Road, Redditch, Woecs B98 7BT. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—612 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

RICHARDS, Lynn, of 7 Burtondale, Brookside, Telford, TF3 1PF, Self employed cleaner. lately residing a 9 Broadoaks, Randlay, Telford. Court—SHREWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—228 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

ROBERTS, Lisa, unemployed of 121 Wavell Road, Bitterne, Southampton, SO18 4SE. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition-14th July 2006. No. of Matter-445 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5

ROBINSON, Huw Charles, unemployed, of 11 Anderson Close, Kings'S Lynn, Norfolk, PE30 2DJ. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—182 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

RODBOURNE, Julia Elizabeth, also known as Julia Elizabeth Bennett, a Secretary, of Flat 1, Parr House, Chalice Close, Poole, Dorset, BH14 0JS and lately residing at 8 Rossmore Road, Parkstone, Poole, Dorset, BH12 3NH. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition— 20th July 2006. No. of Matter—508 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ.

ROLES, David, Retired of 28 Norwich Drive, Lower Bevendean, Brighton BN2 4LB. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition-20th July 2006. No. of Matter-1486 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ.

ROSS, Vanessa, Membership Advisor of 4 Broughton Close, Ilkeston, Derbyshire, DE7 9LH. Court—DERBY. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter-500 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL.

ROSSER, James Frazer, of and trading at Rowan Heights, Grenofen, Tavistock, Devon, PL19 9ER, as an unknown Occupation. Court— HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—21st March 2006. No. of Matter—2993 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Ĉreditor's. Official -1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, Receiver— PL1 1DJ.

RUDKIN, John, of 37 Raleigh Mews, Queens Head Street, London N1 8NA Unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—7503 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

**SADIQ,** Neyazi Jawhr, of Flat 43, Kingsley House, Beaufort Stre et, Chelsea, London SW3 5BD unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—7496 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2273)

SATTERTHWAITE, Claire-Marie, - unemployed of 61 Crossfell Road Berwick Hills, Middlesbrough, TS3 7PQ lately trading as Wards Catering Limited from 39 Collingwood Court, Riverside Park, Middlesbrough. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—597 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

SAVVERY, Joseph Andrew, - unemployed and lately Carrying On Business as Dixons Auto Salvage From Unit 7-9 Ross Road, Stockton On Tees. lately Residing at 138 Saltersgill Avenue, Middlesbrough, TS4 3JN. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—28th June 2006. No. of Matter—570 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

SAWARD, Sarah Jane, also known as Sarah Jane Gardner also known as Sarah Jane Bird, a Therapy Assistant, of 53 Brisbane Christchurch, Dorset BH23 2HP. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—510 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ. (2266)

SCOTT, Paul Jonathon, of 414 Church Street, Edmonton, London N9 9HT Unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—7486 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2134)

SCOTT, Shelley, Housekeeper of 1 Lillipark, Davidstow, Camelford, Cornwall, PL32 9XX and lately residing at Barn-Park Caravan, Davidstow, Nr Camelford, Cornwall, PL32 9YF. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—493 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2277)

SEAGER, Cheryl Anne, currently employed as a Community Specialist Practitioner Public Health, currently residing at 23 Wilstrode Avenue, Binfield, Bracknell, RG42 4UW. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—921 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2020)

SIMMONDS, Barbara Elaine, Nurse. currently residing at 9 Nethercourt Farm Road, Ramsgate, Kent CT11 0RU. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—866 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE. (2211)

SIMPSON, Denise Susan, unemployed of 21 Ailsa Road, Blackburn Lancashire BB1 2JL. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—163 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2005)

SMART, Alister Charles, of and trading at 59 York Road Rayleigh Essex SS6 8SA as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—24th May 2006. No. of Matter—5392 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 IAB. (2073)

SMITH, Owen Thomas Peter, unemployed of 15 Deeracre, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE11 1LZ, lately residing at 19 Dreeracre, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE11 1LZ and 86 Charteris Close, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE11 5XF. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—515 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL.

SNOWBALL, Hazel Magaret, unemployed of 18 Tremgarth, Wildmill, Bridgend, CF31 1RZ. Court—BRIDGEND. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—108 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—bebtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2133)

SOOS, Stephen, 16 Richard Close, Leicester Forest East, Leicester, LE3 3FS, occupation unknown. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—5th May 2006. No. of Matter—332 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Wellington House, Wellington Street, Leicester, LE1 6HL.

SPENCER, Marsha Jayne, of 11 Warwick Street, Southport, Merseyside, PR8 5ES (Relief Support Worker) also known as Marsha Jayne Proudlock. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—2029 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2069)

STEVENS, Ryan, a Stockroom Assistant, currently residing at 41 Hawthorn Road, Exeter, Devon, EX2 6EA. Court—EXETER. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—407 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Senate Court, Southernhay Gardens, Exeter, EX1 1UG. (2144)

STEWART, David, a Hgv Driver of 35 St Pauls Road, Hexham, NE45 2BD. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—975 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2165)

STEWART, Maureen, retired of 169 Knightside Gardens, Duston, NE11 9RP. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—974 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2021)

STORIE, Kevin Paul, unemployed of 11 Rosedale, Bedlington, Northumberland, NE22 6EJ and lately carrying on business as Northern Auto Repair of 28 Woodhorn Road, Ashington, Northumberland, NE22 6ET. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—970 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

TAYLOR, Susan Elizabeth, registered nurse of 14 Hornscroft Road, Bolsover, Chesterfield, Derbyshire, S44 6HG. Court—CHESTERFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—165 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2077)

**THOMPSON**, Jeffrey Robert, (It Incident Handler) Also known as Jeffrey Robert of 22 Heather Close, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY11 2UU. Court—WREXHAM. Date of Filing Petition—14th July 2006. No. of Matter—243 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

THOMPSON, Paul, - Grave Digger of 56, Sidley Street, Bexhill on Sea, East Sussex TN39 SBQ lately residing at 15, Little Common Road, Bexhill on Sea, East Sussex TN39 4HU. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—253 of 2006. Date of Conditions of the Court of Conditions of Condit Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Richmond House, Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6EZ. (2175)

TOMLINSON, Kathleen Suzanne, a School Crossing Patrol and a Carer for Elderly Persons of 34 Nant Mawr Crescent, Buckley, CH7 2PZ. Court—CHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—386 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

TOWNSON, R, of Westby Hall Farm, Gisburn, Clitheroe, Lancashire BB7 4LL. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—11th May 2006. No. of Matter-107 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Ĉreditor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 (2137)

TRUMAN, Steven John, Sheet Metal Worker. currently residing at Flat 3 Frobisher Court, Herison Road, Ramsgate, CT11 7HQ. lately residing at 33D Holliconde Road, Ramsgate, CT11 7PH. CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition-19th July 2006. No. of Matter—891 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st and 2nd Floor, Marlowe House, Chaucer Business Park, Thanet Way, Whitstable, Kent, CT5 3FE.

TRUSCOTT, John Derek, of 4 Heytesbury Close Yarmouth Isle of Wight PO41 0QR currently unemployed. Court—NEWPORT ISLE OF WIGHT. Date of Filing Petition—11th July 2006. No. of Matter—122 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2010)

TURVEY, Alexis Lorraine, unemployed of 11 Dowding Way, Bowerhill, Melksham, Wiltshire, SN12 6SG. Court—BATH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—493 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2205)

VALI, Momade Mansoor Aladine, of Flat 13, 1 Osbert Street, London SW1P 3QW unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—7466 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2257)

WALKER, Carol Joan, also known as Carol Joan Suffling, a General Assistant of 43 Puttingthorpe Drive, Weston Super Mare, North Somerset, BS22 8LE. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter-767 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Řeceiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD

WALKER, Colin, a General Assistant of 43 Puttingthorpe Drive, Weston Super Mare, North Somerset, BS22 8LE. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—766 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2241)

WALKER, Joanne Louise, unemployed, residing at 22 Wyecourt, Scarborough, YO12 4BF lately residing at 67 Scholes Park Road, Scarborough, both in the county of North Yorkshire. Court—SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—173 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

WALKER, Ruby Patricia, customer service advisor of 64 Horndean Road, Sheffield, S5 6UL, and also known as Ruby Patricia Murray. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—621 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2051)

WALKER-HEATH, Nicola Jayne, aka Heath - unemployed of 92, Kenilworth Road, St. Leonards on Sea, East Sussex TN380JD. Court— HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter— 252 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE.

WALLACE, Donald Roy, an unemployed Person, of 17 Shelley Road, Abbey Hulton, Stoke on Trent, ST2 8JN. Court-STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—511 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

WARD, Jason Yan Edward, unemployed of 112 Trenant Hirwaun Aberdare CF44 9LB lately Residing at 44 Trenant Hirwaun Aberdare CF44 9LA. Court—ABERDARE. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—34 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

WARD, Stephen Arthur, of and trading at 47 Rosebery Park, Dursley, Gloucestershire GL11 4NS as an unknown occupation as S Ward Light Haulage. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th May 2006. No. of Matter—4566 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Partition Creditor's Official Partition of Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—21-23 London Road Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

WARSAP, Martin Richard, of and trading at 115A High Street Boston Lincolnshire as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th May 2006. No. of Matter— 4659 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

WEEKES, Anthony James, of Well Lane, Leamore, Walsall, Mini-Bus Driver. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—608 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

WILBOR, David, casual driver, residing at 182 Caledon Close HU9 4EH, latley residing at 43 Medina Road HU8 9RD, both in Kingston Upon Hull. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—759 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2107)

WILLIAMS, Luke, Self Employed of 69 Howes Close, Barrs Court, Bristol, BS30 8SB and lately carrying on business as L & D Couriers of Footshill Close, Bristol, BS15 8HG. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—20th July 2006. No. of Matter—769 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2243)

WILLIAMSON, Stephen Charles Gregory, Van Driver, 25 Treslothan Road, Troon, Cornwall, TR14 9EJ, lately residing at Tregiffian, Rough Street, Lanner, Cornwall, TR16 6EY. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—496 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2045)

WILMOT, Darren James, a General Associate of 5 Wildern Square Lower Stratton, Swindon, Wiltshire, SN3 4RG. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—305 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

WILSON, Sandra Jane, Factory Worker, of 34 Landseer Court, Haverhill, Suffolk CB9 8LH, also known as Sandra Jane Clarke, lately residing at 13 Bedford Court, Haverhill, Suffolk CB9 8JP. Court—CAMBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2006. No. of Matter—295 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

WINSTANLEY, Paula Jane, unemployed, of 1 Innsworth Garth, HU7 4LT in Kingston upon Hull. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—19th July 2006. No. of Matter—763 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—19th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2018)

WYLIE, Kelly Ann, Sales Consultant of Lowestoft Marina, South Elmham Terrace, Victoria Road Lowestoft and lately residing at 15 Ashfield Crescent, Lowestoft Suffolk NR33 9NQ. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—18th July 2006. No. of Matter—928 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2006. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2067)

# **Amendment of Title of Proceedings**

ANDERSON, Kirsty Jane, Bar Worker of 73 Uplands Brecon Powys LD3 9HT, formerly of Flat 2 Chapel Street Brecon Powys LD3 7PE, formerly of Flat 5 Chapel Street Brecon Powys LD3 7PE. Court—MERTHYR TYDFIL. No. of Matter—35 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd July 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Kirsty Jane Anderson, Bar Worker, of 73 Uplands Brecon Powys LD3 9HT Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2119)

BOAM, William John, also known as John William Boam an I.T. Technical Manager of 35 Eastern Avenue, Swindon, Wiltshire, SN3 1AE. Court—SWINDON. No. of Matter—257 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th June 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: William John Boam, an I.T. Technical Manager of 35 Eastern Avenue, Swindon, Wiltshire, AN3 1AE Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2136)

COCKROFT, John, Hairdresser, residing at 24 Troutbeck Road, New Cross Gate, London SE14 5PN and lately residing at Flat 2, 46 Brixton Road, London, SW9 6BT and formerly of Sherwin House, Kennington Lane, London, Sw9. Court—CROYDON. No. of Matter—817 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th June 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: John Cockroft, Hairdresser, residing at 24 Troutbeck Road, New Cross Gate, London, SE14 5PN. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2126)

CUDDY, Simon Nicholas, unemployed, of and lately trading at The Organ Inn, 81 Market Street, Hollingworth SK14 8JA as a Publican and formerly of 3 Coach Road, Hollingworth SK14 8LY. Court—TAMESIDE. No. of Matter—128 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Simon Nicholas Cuddy of and trading at 81 Market Street, Hollingworth, SK14 8JA as an unknown occupation as The Organ Inn Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2265)

DAVIES, Helen, Aka Helen Silva Self-Employed Vocalist of 4 Oxford Street Gadlys Aberdare CF44 8BD, Previously Residing at 47 Trefelin, Trecynon, Aberdare. Court—ABERDARE. No. of Matter—28 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—15th June 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Helen Davies Aka Helen Silva Self Employed Vocalist of Oxford Street Gadlys Aberdare CF44 8BD Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2049)

DAY, Aaron, Aaron Peter Day, employed groundworker, of 64 Stagsden, Orto n Golday, Peterborough PE2 5RP formerly trading as J K Civil Engineering as a groundworker at 64 Stagsden, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough, PE2 5RP. Court—PETERBOROUGH. No. of Matter—296 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th June 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Aaron Day t/a Jk Civil Engineering of 64 Stagsden, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough, PE2 5RP. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2086)

**DEVIN**, Paul Anthony, a Taxi Driver, of 13 Ruxley Court, Bucknall, Stoke on Trent, ST2 9EH, previously of 39 Abbots Road, Abbey Hulton, Stoke on Trent, ST2 8DU, and 48 Coronation Road, Hartshill, Stoke on Trent ST4 3BU. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—373 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Paul Anthony Devin, a Taxi Driver, of 13 Ruxley Court, Bucknall, Stoke on Trent, ST2 9EH, previously of 39 Abbots Road, Abbey Hulton, Stoke on Trent, ST2 8DU, and 48 Coronation Road, Hartshill, Stoke on Trent Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

(2267)

**DONNELLY**, Nicholas, previously known as Nicholas Wright, a Builder, of Finches, Kennington Lane, Cadnam, Southampton, Hampshire, SO40 2NE, recently trading as "Donro Construction & Plant Hire" at Unit 2 Brokenford Lane, Totton, Southampton, Hampshire, SO40 9DX, and lately a Company Director. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—267 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—28th April 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Nicholas Donnelly, a Builder, of Finches, Kennington Lane, Cadnam, Southampton, Hampshire, SO40 2NE Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2122)

**DUQUESNE,** Marie Sylvie, Marie Duqiesne also known as Marie Remond of 32 Bloomsbury Close, Ealing Common, London W5 3SE unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—1694 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th February 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Marie Duquesne of 32 Bloomsbury Close Ealing Common London W5 3SE unemployed Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2042)

ESSEX, Melanie Jane, a Letting Consultant of 93 Crescent Drive South, Woodingdean, Brighton BN2 6SB and lately of 117 Howard Road, Sompting, West Sussex, BN15 0LP. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—819 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Melanie Jane Essex, a Letting Consultant of 93 Crescent Drive South, Woodingdean, Brighton BN2 6SB Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE. (2252)

**FINNEMORE,** Carl, a Stock Ops Team Leader, of 53 Wimberry Drive, Waterhayes, Newcastle, Staffs, ST5 7SG. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—374 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London* Gazette under the description: Carl Finnemore, a Stock Ops Team Leader, of 53 Wimmberry Drive, Waterhayes, Newcastle, Staffs, ST5 7SG Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

HART, Timothy, Tim Hart (self employed tiler) previously known as Timothy Brian Sullivan of 64 Burnell Gate Chelmsford Essex CM1 6ED lately of 23 Melville Heath South Woodham Ferrers Chelmsford Essex CM3 5FT and trading under the style Tim Hart from his home address. Court—CHELMSFORD. No. of Matter—172 of 2005. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th July 2005. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB.

JENKINS, Rachel, Also Known as Rachel Giovanna Jenkins, Cabin Crew, of 39-40 Bond Street, Brighton, BN1 1RD, lately Residing at 25 Tarridge Road, Langley, Slough, SL8 8UT. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—928 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Rachel Jenkins, Cabin Crew 39-40 Bond Street, Brighton, Bn1 1RD also known as Rachel Giovanna Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE.

JERRAM, Graham Leslie, occupation unknown, residing at 14 Point Clear Road, St Osyth, Clacton on Sea in the County of Essex CO16 8EP. Court—COLCHESTER. No. of Matter—231 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Graham Jerrum, occupation unknown residing at 14 Point Clear Road, St Osyth, Clacton on Sea in the County of Essex. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2195)

JONES, Kim, a Housemaker of 20 Merridale Gardens, Wolverhampton, WV3 0UU, lately residing at 38 Langset Road, Wolverhampton & 1 Clifford Street, Whitemoreans, Wolverhampton & 20 Morville Croft, Bilston, Wolverhampton. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. No. of Matter—171 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Kim Jones a Housemaker of 20 Merridale Gardens, Wolverhampton, WV3 0UU, lately residing at 38 Langset Road, Wolverhampton. Official Receiver-4th Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Birmingham, B2 4UP.

KNAPPER, Kevin David, unemployed, of 10 Tyler Grove, Burslem Stoke on Trent, ST6 4DR, previously of 80 Harper Street, Burslem, Stoke on Trent and formerly a Company Director. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—349 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-15th May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Kevin David Knapper, unemployed, of 10 Tyler Grove, Burslem, Stoke on Trent, ST6 4DR, previously of 80 Harper Street, Burslem, Stoke on Trent Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2244)

LAWRENCE, Adrian Vincent, a Teacher, of 38 Ben Rhydding Road, Ilkley, LS29 8RL, lately at 4 Althorpe Grove, Bradford, Bd10 8SB, all in West Yorkshire. Court—BRADFORD. No. of Matter—306 of 2006.

Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Adrian Lawrence, a Teacher, of 38 Ben Rhydding Road, Ilkley, LS29 8RL, lately at 4 Althorpe Grove, Bradford, BD10 8SB, all in West Yorkshire Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

LICKISS, Jeremy James Greenwood, also known as Jes Lickiss, unemployed, formerly carrying on business as Mr J J G Lickiss, private hire driver and currently residing at 28 Waterloo Close, BB2 4RQ, formerly residing at 20 Angela Street, Mill Hill, BB2 4NJ and previously at 3 Brindle Street, Mill Hill and also of 142a Union Road, Oswaldtwistle and 4 Fowler Height Close, all in Blackburn, Lancashire. Court—BLACKBURN. No. of Matter—125 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th June 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Jeremy James Greenwood Lickiss also known as Jes Lickiss, unmeployed, formerly carrying on business as Mr J J G Lickiss, private hire driver and currently residing at 28 Waterloo Close, BB2 4RQ, formerly residing at 20 Angela Street, Mill Hill, BB2 4DJ and previously 3 Brindle Street Mill Hill, all in Blackburn, Lancashire Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

LOCKIE, Jayne, of 17 Railground, Pershore, Worcester, Wr10 1HL and lately trading at 7 Fulbert Road, Pershore, Worcestershire WR10 1LN as a Newsagent as Pershore News. Court—WORCESTER. No. of Matter-300 of 2005. Date of Bankruptcy Order-28th November 2005. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Jayne Lockie of and trading at 7 Fulbert Road, Pershore, Worcestershire WR10 1LN as an unknown occupation as Pershore News Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

MUNENE, Kyley Anne, (also known as Kyley Anne North) Housewife of 24 Rushes Walk, Godmanchester, Cambs, PE29 2DJ, and lately residing at 11A St Johns Terrace, Newport Pagnell, Buckinghamshire. Court—PETERBOROUGH. No. of Matter—567 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-4th July 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Kyley Anne Munene, Housewife of 24 Rushes Walk, Godmanchester, Cambs, PE29 2DJ and lately residing at 11A St Johns Terrace, Newport Pagnell, Buckinghamshire. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

O'NEILL, Claire Louise, a Canteen Assistant of 30 Wolseley Street Pillgwennly Newport Gwent NP20 2HP. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). No. of Matter—182 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order-28th June 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Claire Louise O'Neill (a Canteen Assistant) of 20 Wolseley Street, Pillgwennly, Newport, Gwent NP20 2HP Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

RAMAGE, Alan, of Suite 315, 176 Finchley Road, London NW3 6BT, lately a Company Director formerly trading as a Property Developer trading at 138 Cleveland Road, London NW2 6DU, currently unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter-5407 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th May 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B

RYMAN, Amy Kate, a Receptionist of 19 Inner Elm Terrace, Radstock, Somerset, BA3 3XT, lately of 19 Shirley Park Road, Shirley, Southampton SO16 4FQ, formerly of Flat 6, 84 Obelisk Road, Woolston, Southampton SO19 9DE and previously of 74 Rollesbrook Gardens, Polygon, Southampton SO15 5WB. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—207 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th April 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Amy Kate Ryman, a Receptionist of 19 Inner Elm Terrace, Radstock, Somerset, BA3 3XT Official Receiver-The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2096) SHELDON, Ian Harold, Market Trader, residing at 3 Ashton Grove, Wellingborough, Northants NN8 5ZA, carrying on business as Dunnett and Curtis at 10 Bentley Court, Wellingborough, NN8 4BQ, and lately a Company Director. Court—NORTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—701 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd July 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Ian Harold Sheldon, Market Trader, residing at 3 Ashton Grove, Wellingborough, Northants NN8 5ZA, lately carrying on business as Dunnett and Curtis at 10 Bentley Court, Wellingborough NN8 4BQ, and lately a Company Director Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2070)

SULLIVAN, Timothy Brian, Tim Hart (self employed tiler) previously known as Timothy Brian Sullivan of 64 Burnell Gate Chelmsford Essex CM1 6ED lately of 23 Melville Heath South Woodham Ferrers Chelmsford Essex CM3 5FT and trading under the style Tim Hart from his home address. Court—CHELMSFORD. No. of Matter—172 of 2005. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th July 2005. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2029)

WALLER, Sarah Elizabeth, (nee: Goodings) of and lately trading as Sarah Waller Interiors as an interior designer/ curtain maker from 2 Longback Cottages, Water Lane, Wiston, West Sussex BN44 3DX. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—553 of 2006. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th March 2006. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Sarah Elizabeth Waller (nee: Goodings) 2 Longback Cottages, Water Lane, Wiston, West Sussex BN44 3DX formerly Interior Designer - Curtain Maker Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, BN1 1BE. (2004)

## **Notices to Creditors**

In the High Court No 4728 of 2005

## DAVID WILLIAM HODGES

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 6.81 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors has been summoned at Tavistock House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG, on 18 August 2006, at 10.30 am, to consider establishing a Creditors' Committee pursuant to section 301 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and to fix my remuneration. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proof of debt forms and proxy forms in order to be entitled to vote at the Meeting, at Griffins, Tavistock House South, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9LG, not later than 12.00 noon on the last business day preceding the Meeting.

K Goldfarb, Trustee

19 July 2006. (316)

## JOHN MORSLEY

Notice is hereby given, that the Creditors of the above-named individual, are required on or before 21 August 2006, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their claims to the undersigned, Laurence Gerald Factor, of Newman & Partners Insolvency, 373-375 Station Road, Harrow, Middlesex HA1 2AW, the Trustee in Bankruptcy, and if so required by notice in writing, to prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they shall be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proven.

L G Factor, Trustee

19 July 2006. (263)

## STUART WHITFIELD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Matthew Colin Bowker, of Jacksons Jolliffe Cork, 2A Low Ousegate, York YO1 9QU, was appointed Trustee of the above-named individual on 9 March 2005.

Creditors are required to send their names and addresses and particulars of their claims to the Trustee on or before 19 August 2006. If so required, by notice in writing from the Trustee, personally or by his Solicitor, Creditors must come in and prove their debts at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice. If they default in providing such proof, they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

M C Bowker, Trustee

19 July 2006. (903)

## **Notice of Intended Dividends**

BAKER, Roland George, currently a Freelance Copy Editor of 217 Bury Street, Greater London N9 9JG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No of Matter—3918 of 2002. Last Day for Receiving Claims—21 August 2006. Name of Trustee and Address—Louise Mary Brittain, Baker Tilly, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF.

L M Brittain, Trustee

18 July 2006. (256)

## DAVID WILLIAM ECCLES

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 (as amended), that I, Michael Chamberlain, the Trustee of the above-named, intend paying a Dividend to the Creditors within 4 months of the last date of proving as specified below. Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 16 August 2006, the last day for proving, to submit their proof of debt to me at Chamberlain & Co, Aireside House, Aire Street, Leeds LS1 4HT and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved this debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

M Chamberlain, Trustee

19 July 2006. (904)

In the Preston County Court No 139 of 2005

#### MICHAEL ANDREW LAMBERT

Of Cedar Gables, Carwood Lane, Whittle le Woods, Chorley PR67LW.

A Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 1 August 2006. Any Creditor who has not lodged a proof of debt must do so by 31 August 2006 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to the undersigned at Armstrong Watson, Fairview House, Victoria Place, Carlisle CA1 1HP.

M C Kienlen

17 July 2006. (489)

In the Liverpool County Court No 283 of 1991

## JEFFREY PATRICK MCADAM

Described in the Bankruptcy Order as "Jeffrey McAdam"), Meat Merchant, previously carrying on business as J P M Bacon of 160 Liverpool Road, Widnes, Merseyside.

A Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 1 August 2006. Any Creditor who has not lodged a proof of debt must do so by 31 August 2006 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to the undersigned at Armstrong Watson, Fairview House, Victoria Place, Carlisle CA1 1HP.

M C Kienlen

17 July 2006. (488)

PENNINGTON, Andrew Brian, 22 Ravenscourt Avenue, Ormskirk, Lancashire L39 4TZ, Construction Manager. Court—LIVERPOOL. No of Matter—353 of 2004. Last Date for Receiving Proofs—24 August 2006. Name of Trustees and Address—K J Hellard and K A Goldfarb, RSM Robson Rhodes LLP, 30 Finsbury Square, London EC2P 2YU. 20 July 2006.

THOMPSON, Mark Roy, Production Worker, residing at 7 Springbank, Brigg DN20 8PN. Court—SCUNTHORPE. No of Matter—57 of 1996. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—16 August 2006. When Dividend Payable—The Dividend shall be paid within the period of 4 months from the last date for proving. Name of Trustee and Address—Christopher Robin Ashe, Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN.

C R Ashe, Trustee

19 July 2006. (258)

**THOMPSON**, Melanie Jane, unemployed, residing at 7 Springbank, Brigg DN208PN. Court—SCUNTHORPE. No of Matter—58 of 1996. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—16 August 2006. When Dividend Payable—The Dividend shall be paid within the period of 4 months from the last date for proving. Name of Trustee and Address—Christopher Robin Ashe, Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN.

C R Ashe. Trustee

19 July 2006. (257)

## **Notice of Dividends**

In the Croydon County Court No 281 of 1997

#### BASSOU AALAM

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors of the above-named not later than 21 December 2006. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 21 August 2006, to send their proof of debt to the undersigned, A Martin-Sklan, of Martin Sklan & Co, 133 Golders Green Road, London NW118HJ, the Trustee of the estate, and, if so required, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Trustee to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his or her debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

A Martin-Sklan, Trustee

20 July 2006.

In the Aylesbury County Court No 278 of 2004

#### GERALDINE HARMAN HANDS

In the Aylesbury County Court No 279 of 2004

## STEWART WILLIAM HANDS

I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend in the above matters. All Creditors who do not prove their debt by 18 August 2006 will be excluded from the Dividends. It is intended to declare the Dividends within 4 months from the above date. Claims, or queries in respect of claims, should be directed to Kingston Smith & Partners LLP, 105 St Peters Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 3EJ.

T J Bramston, Trustee

19 July 2006. (321)

In the Dewsbury County Court No 135 of 2002

Of 7 Casson Grove, East Ardsley, Wakefield WF3 2EG.

Notice is hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors of the above-named estate within 4 months from 25 August 2006. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 25 August 2006, to send their proofs of debt to Nicholas Edward Reed, of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Lennox House, Beaufort Buildings, Spa Road, Gloucester GL1 1XD, the Trustee of the estate, and if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Trustee to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

N E Reed, Trustee

20 July 2006. (319)

In the Guildford County Court No 4 of 1993

## PETER WILSON ARTHUR LUND

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend within 4 months of the last date for proving shown below. Creditors who do not prove their debt by 11 August 2006 will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to Freddy Khalastchi, Harris Lipman LLP, New Broad Street House, 35 New Broad Street, London EC2M 1NH. This notice is issued in accordance with Rule 11.2(1A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, as amended.

F Khalastchi. Trustee

19 July 2006. (259) In the Salford County Court No 138 of 2004

## SIMON DAVID MANN

Currently a Video Tape Operator, of 6 Degas Close, Salford, Greater Manchester M7 3BG.

Notice is hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors of the above-named estate within 4 months from 22 August 2006. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 22 August 2006, to send their proofs of debt to David Thornhill, of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Lennox House, Beaufort Buildings, Spa Road, Gloucester GL1 1XD, the Trustee of the estate, and if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Trustee to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

D A Thornhill, Trustee

20 July 2006. (318)

In the Chester County Court No 86 of 2002

## DAVID EDWARD STRICKLAND

Of 8 Whalley Grove, Widnes, Cheshire WA8 3HH, and lately carrying on business as Temptations, 10 Daniel Owen Precinct, Mold, Flintshire

Notice is hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors of the above-named estate within 4 months from 25 August 2006. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 25 August 2006, to send their proofs of debt to Nicholas Edward Reed, of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Lennox House, Beaufort Buildings, Spa Road, Gloucester GL1 1XD, the Trustee of the estate, and if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Trustee to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

N E Reed, Trustee

20 July 2006. (320)

# Companies & **Financial Regulation**



# Redemption or Purchase of Own **Shares out of Capital**

COMMERCIAL UNION ASSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, Commercial Union Assurance Company Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice that:

The Company approved by Special Resolution of the Company passed on 24 July 2006, pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 289,000 of its own shares by purchase.

The amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question

is £2,890,000.
The Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, are available for inspection at St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London EC3P 3DQ, during normal business hours.

Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 29 August 2006, apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985 for an Order prohibiting the payment.

## EDINBURGH ASSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, the Edinburgh Assurance Company Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice that:

The Company approved by Special Resolution of the Company passed on 24 July 2006, pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 25,900 of its own shares by purchase

The amount of the distributable reserves and permissible capital

payment for the shares in question is £2,590,420. The Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, are available for inspection at St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London EC3P 3DQ, during normal business hours.

Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 29 August 2006, apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985 for an Order prohibiting the payment.

#### GENERAL ACCIDENT REINSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, the General Accident Reinsurance Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice

The Company approved by Special Resolution of the Company passed on 24 July 2006, pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 2,347,822 of its own shares by purchase

The amount of the permissible capital payments for the shares in question is £10,781,887.

The Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, are available for inspection at St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London EC3P 3DQ, during normal business hours.

Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 29 August 2006, apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985 for an Order prohibiting the payment.

#### LONDON AND SCOTTISH ASSURANCE CORPORATION LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, London and Scottish Assurance Corporation Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice that:

The Company approved by Special Resolution of the Company passed on 24 July 2006 pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 582,000 of its own shares by purchase

The amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £2,910,000.

The Statutory Declaration of The Directors and the Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985 are available for inspection at St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London EC3P 3DQ during normal business hours.

Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 29 August 2006, apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985, for an order prohibiting the payment.

#### THE BRITISH AND EUROPEAN REINSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, the British and European Reinsurance Company Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice that:

The Company approved by Special Resolution of the Company passed on 24 July 2006 pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 26,990,000 of its own shares by purchase.

The amount of the distributable reserves and permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £26,990,699.

The Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985 are available for inspection at St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London EC3P 3DQ, during normal business hours.

Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 29 August 2006, apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985, for an order prohibiting the payment.

#### THE NEW ZEALAND REINSURANCE COMPANY (UK) LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, the New Zealand Reinsurance Company UK Limited (the "Company") hereby gives

The Company approved by Special Resolution of the Company passed on 24 July 2006 pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring 7,490,000 of its own shares by purchase

The amount of the distributable reserves and permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £7,490,122.

The Statutory Declaration of the Directors and the Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985 are available for inspection at St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London EC3P 3DQ, during normal business hours.

Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 29 August 2006, apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985, for an order prohibiting the payment.

## **Notice of Disclaimer**

## NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

T S Ref: BV922672/6/IS

1. In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: SEAPROP INVESTMENT CO LIMITED

Company Number: 1745814 Date of Incorporation: 12 August 1983. Date of Dissolution: 23 June 1992.

Interest: Freehold. Title Number: LN29945.

Property: The property situated at 88 and 90 Lausanne Road, London

SE15 being the land comprised in the above-mentioned Title. Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury, of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX 123240

Kingsway).
2. In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the property, the vesting of the property having come to her notice on 20 July 2005.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

18 July 2006. (1005)

#### NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

T S Ref: BV971213/1/CT

1. In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: STANLEY MILLER DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED Former Name: Shaw's Park (Hexam) Limited Company Number: 00689904

Date of Incorporation: 17 April 1961. Date of Dissolution: 14 November 1985.

Interest: Freehold.
Title Number: Unregistered.
Conveyance: Conveyance dated 16 February 1973 and made between

Ross Consultants Limited (1) and the Company (2).
Property: The property being 17.7 acres of land at Witton Gilbert,
County Durham except excluding and reserving the two parts delineated red on a plan held by the Treasury Solicitor under her above reference which is available for inspection at the office of the Treasury Solicitor being part of the land comprised in the above-mentioned Conveyance. Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury, of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX 123240

Kingsway).
2. In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the property, the vesting of the property having come to her notice on 1 November 2005.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

17 July 2006. (1004)

# Notices under the Trustee Act 1925

NOTICE UNDER SECTION 27 OF THE TRUSTEE ACT 1925 INTERSERVE RETIREMENT PLAN (PREVIOUSLY KNOWN AS BANDT PLC RETIREMENT PLAN AND THE TILBURY DOUGLAS RETIREMENT PLAN)

Pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, notice is hereby given that the Interserve Retirement Plan ("the Plan") commenced wind up with effect on and from 31 December 2005 and all members' and beneficiaries' benefits will be secured or transferred to alternative pension arrangements. Anyone (including, but not limited to, any pension arrangements. Anyone (including, but not limited to, any former employees of Bandt Limited, Interserve Industrial Services Limited, RMD Kwikform Limited (formerly called Kwikform UK Limited), FK Multiservices Limited, Stauff Group Limited, Brown & Tawse Limited, Brown Tawse Steelstock Limited, Rapid Hire (UK) Limited and Rapid Metal Developments Limited), who believes that he or she is a member of the Plan but who has not been contacted about the winding-up, or anyone who believes they have any interest, claim or entitlement in the Plan which has not already been dealt with within the winding-up should write and provide details of their membership, interest, claim or entitlement to the Trustees of the Interserve Retirement Plan, c/o Mal Penberthy, Mercer Human Resource Consulting Limited, Westgate House, 52 Westgate, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 3HF.

Details must be sent within 2 months of the date of publication of this notice. After expiry of the 2 month period, the Trustees will proceed to finalise and secure members' benefits and the Trustees of the Plan shall not be liable to any person in respect of any claim, interest or entitlement he or she may have in relation to the Plan but of which the Trustees have not had notice.

If you are already receiving a pension, or have received correspondence from the Plan in respect of the wind up, you do not need to write to the Trustees as they already have details about your entitlements.

T Jones, signed on behalf of the Trustees of the Interserve Retirement

#### THE TRUSTEE ACT 1925, SECTION 27

### W NOTTING LIMITED RETIREMENT BENEFITS PLAN (1977)

Pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, notice is given that the W Notting Limited Retirement Benefits Plan (1977) ("the Scheme") is in wind up. The Trustees of the Scheme are anxious to trace former employees (whether full-time or part-time) of:

W Notting Limited; and

Notting UK Limited

who are, or think they may be, entitled to benefits under the Scheme. Any such person is asked to provide written particulars of any such claim, entitlement or interest to Eversheds Pension Trustees Limited, 115 Colmore Row, Birmingham B3 3AL, on or before 1 October 2006. After this date, the Trustees will distribute the assets of the Scheme to the persons entitled to them, and will have regard only to the claims of which they have notice.

The Trustees shall not be liable to any person for whom notification of a claim has not been received by the Trustees. Notification is not required from persons who are currently in receipt of a pension from the Scheme or who have received correspondence from the Trustees relating to the Scheme.

## **Petitions to Transfer Business**

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) No 5032 of 2006 In the Matter of SEB TRYGG LIFE (UK) ASSURANCE COMPANY

And in the Matter of SEB LIFE (IRELAND) ASSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED

#### And in the Matter of PART VII OF THE FINANCIAL SERVICES AND MARKETS ACT 2000

Notice is hereby given that application has been made dated 14 July 2006 to Her Majesty's High Court of Justice by the above-named SEB Trygg Life (UK) Assurance Company Limited ("SEB Life UK") and SEB Life (Ireland) Assurance Company Limited ("SEB Life Ireland") for:

. the sanction of the Court under Part VII of the Financial Services and Markets Act 2000 ("the Act") to a Scheme ("the Scheme") for the transfer of a part of the long-term insurance business (as defined in the Scheme) ("the Transferred Business") carried on by SEB Life UK to SEB Life Ireland; and

2. an Order under section 112 of the Act making ancillary provision for implementing the Scheme.

Copies of the report on the terms of the Scheme prepared by an independent expert in accordance with section 109 of the Act and of explanatory documents (being a letter to policyholders, a question and answer leaflet and an explanatory booklet) setting out the terms of the Scheme and containing a summary of the independent expert's report will be sent free of charge to any person who requests them from SEB Trygg Life (UK) Assurance Company Ltd or by telephoning +44 (0)20 8597 7566 on any weekday (excluding bank holidays) between 9.00 am

The application is directed to be heard before a Judge of the Chancery Division at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL on 8 September 2006. Any person (including any policyholder of SEB Life UK or SEB Life Ireland or any employee of SEB Life UK or SEB Life Ireland) who claims that he or she would be adversely affected by the carrying out of the Scheme may appear at the time of the said hearing in person or by legal representative and express their views. Any person who intends so to appear is requested to give not less than two clear days' prior notice in writing of such intention and of the reasons therefore to the Solicitors named below. Any person who does not intend to appear at the Court hearing but wishes to make written representation about the Scheme should address them to the Solicitors named below at least two clear days prior to the date of the hearing

Maclay Murray & Spens, One London Wall, London EC2Y 5AB. (Ref EJP.)

18 July 2006. (481)

# **Partnerships**



# Change in the Members of a **Partnership**

OAKWOOD SURGERY

Notice is hereby given that with effect from 30 April 2006 Dr Santha Kumari Sreevalsan has retired from the Partnership of Oakwood Surgery, 380 Bishops Drive, Oakwood, Derby DE21 2DF. As from that date the Partners, Dr Mahendran Tampi, Dr Ammini Tampi and Dr Jeyanthi Rangaraj, will continue as a Practice.

Dr S K Sreevalsan and Dr M Tampi

(270)

## **INCE & CO**

Notice is hereby given that Simon Latham retired from the Partnership on 1 July 2006.

A Jennings, Director of Finance

(269)

# **Statement by General Partner**

LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS ACT 1907

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, on 7 July 2006, Havelock Fund Investments Pte Ltd transferred to Astrea LLC all of the interest held by it in Industri Kapital 2000 Limited Partnership IX (the "Partnership") a Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP006892 and that, with effect from 7 July 2006, Havelock Fund Investments Pte Ltd ceased to be a Limited Partner in the Partnership.

For and on behalf Industri Kapital 2000 Limited as General Partner of the Partnership.

18 July 2006. (268)

## TRANSFER OF INTEREST IN P C III B L.P.

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, that on 10 July 2006, Northern Trust Private Equity Fund II, L.P. transferred a portion of its interest as a Limited Partner in P C III B L.P. (the "Partnership") a Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP011012, to Northern Trust Private Equity Fund (QP) II, L.P., 50 South La Salle M-23 Chicago IL 60603.

# Societies Regulation



## Industrial and Provident Societies

OXFORD MUSICIANS LIMITED

INDUSTRIAL AND PROVIDENT SOCIETIES ACT 1965 NOTICE OF CANCELLATION PURSUANT TO SECTION 16 OF THE ACT

Notice is hereby given that the Authority has, pursuant to the abovementioned section, this day cancelled the registration of Oxford Musicians Limited (Company Number 28716 R), the registered office of which is at 32 Bartlemas Road, Oxford OX4 1XX, at its request. The Society ceases to enjoy the privileges of a registered Society, but without prejudice to any liability incurred by the Society, which may be enforced against it as if such cancellation had not taken place

Financial Services Authority, 25 The North Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London E14 5HS.

18 July 2006. (1006)

# **Personal Legal**



## **Deceased Estates**

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such

particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ADAMS, Marjorie Constance	8 Oaklands Drive, Brandon, Suffolk IP27 0NR. Factory Operative (Retired). 15 April 2006.	Kester Cunningham John, 1 Norwich Road, Watton, Thetford, Norfolk IP25 6DA. (Stephen Robert Chalmers.)	6 October 2006	(803)
ADCOCK, Beatrice	Amberwood Residential Home, 218 Aylestone Lane, Wigston, Leicester. Seamstress (Retired). 27 June 2006.	Lawson-West, 44 Long Street, Wigston, Leicester LE18 2AH. Solicitors. (Rebecca Jane Lee and James Edward Haworth.)	26 September 2006	(647)
ALDER, Margaret Joan	3 Pond Cottages, Ramsdean, Petersfield, Hampshire GU32 1RR. 14 June 2005.	Collins Dryland & Thorowgood LLP, 12 Hart Street, Henley-on-Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2AU. (Ref SEH/EB.) (Giles William Alder.)	26 September 2006	(280)
BAINBRIDGE, Wilfred Maurice	31 Cumberland Close, Clifton, Penrith, Cumbria. 27 December 2005.	Arnison & Company Limited, 1 St Andrew's Place, Penrith, Cumbria CA11 7AW. Solicitors. (Kenneth Geyve Walker.)	26 September 2006	(281)
BAXTER, Joan Elise	8 Christchurch Court, 77 Christchurch Road, Cheltenham GL50 2PZ. 10 February 2006.	Langley Wellington, Royal House, 60 Bruton Way, Gloucester GL1 1EP. (Philip Montague Day and Michael Kevin Coughlan.)	6 October 2006	(800)
BENTLEY, Walter Kenneth	4 Windmill View, St Peters Footpath, Margate, Kent. Factory Maintenance Operative (Retired). 24 June 2006.	Boys & Maughan, India House, Hawley Street, Margate, Kent CT9 1PZ. (Mr C T James.)	26 September 2006	(276)
BETTON, Herbert	71 Heol Llwchwr. Ammanford, Carmarthenshire SA18 3HG. 1 July 2006.	John Collins & Partners LLP Solicitors, Copper Court, Phoenix Way Enterprise Park, Swansea SA7 9EH.	6 October 2006	(814)
BIGGS, Dick Ridgers (otherwise Richard Biggs)	6 Hale Road, Farnham, Surrey GU9 9QH. 1 September 2005.	Meade King Solicitors, 11-12 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4NT. (Ref SJP/ 14040-1.) (Cancer Research UK.)	6 October 2006	(801)
BLAKE, Josephine Mary	50 Barton Road, Hereford HR4 0AY. 22 December 2005.	Humfrys & Symonds, 1 St John Street, Hereford HR1 2ND. (Raymond John Griffiths.)	6 October 2006	(828)
BROOKFIELD, Hilde Margaret Caroll	Emily Jackson House, Eardley Road, Sevenoaks, Kent. Housewife. 7 May 2006.	Allen Ticehurst, The Studio, 43-45 Cantelupe Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex RH19 3BL. (Peter Rodger Ticehurst.)	6 October 2006	(809)
BUTTON, Aileen	37 Gloucester Road, Wolverton, Milton Keynes, Buckinghamshire MK12 5EA. 2 May 2005.	Henmans Solicitors, 6 Oxford Street, Woodstock, Oxfordshire OX20 1TW. (Alan Todd.)	6 October 2006	(804)
CALTON, Margaret	26 Lone Barn Road, Sprowston, Norwich NR7 8HZ. 29 March 2006.	Clapham & Collinge, St Catherine's House, All Saints Green, Norwich NR 1 3GA. Solicitors. (Ref JMS.) (Alice Philomena Crisp.)	12 October 2006	(653)
CLOUGH, Ronald	Flat 4, Newall Hall, Newall Hall Park, Otley, West Yorkshire LS21 2RD. Quality Inspector (Retired). 17 June 2006.	Newstead & Walker, Mercury House, Mercury Row, Otley, West Yorkshire LS21 3HQ. (Helen Katherine Thornton.)	26 September 2006	(277)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given		
COOPER, Arthur Percy Charles	17 Wellfield Gardens, Carshalton, Surrey SM5 4EA. 19 February 2006.	Downs, 156 High Street, Dorking, Surrey RH4 1BQ. Solicitors. (Kim Belinda Cooper.)	29 September 2006 (90		
COWLEY, Florence Beatrice	10 Hurst Park Cottages, Wyre Road, Pershore, Worcestershire WR10 1PF. 11 May 2006.	Parkinson Wright, Suite 2, Vale Park Business Centre, Vale Park, Evesham, Worcestershire WR11 1GN. Solicitors.	6 October 2006	(826)	
CROWHURST, Ellen Jane	116 Queens Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex. School Cleaner (Retired). 25 April 2006.	Allen Ticehurst, The Studio, 43-45 Cantelupe Road, East Grinstead RH19 3BL. (Anthony Albert Mitchell.)	6 October 2006	(805)	
DALTON, Margaret	Ryehill Country Lodge Residential Home, Pitt Lane, Ryehill, Thorngumbald, Hull, East Yorkshire HU12 9NN. 1 June 2006.	Gordons, Riverside West, Whitehall Road, Leeds LS1 4AW. (Andrew John Ronald Linden.)	6 October 2006	(815)	
DATE, Kenneth Brian	2 Whitfield Close, Glenwood, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO22 8DY. Insurance Clerk (Retired). 24 March 2006.	McNamara Ryan, Ashburton House, 3 Monument Green, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8QR. (John Charles Arbuthnott Flood.)	6 October 2006	(822)	
ECOB, Vera	244 Queens Road, Leicester LE2 3FU. Widow. 12 April 2006.	Judith Ann Daws, 19 Hillcrest Avenue Spinney Hill, Northampton NN3 2AB. (Richard Charles Ecob.)	26 September 2006	(501)	
EDWARDS, Dennis George	81 Gordon Road, Wellingborough, Northamptonshire NN8 1EP. 15 August 2005.	Smith Chamberlain Solicitors, Regent House, 61-62 Oxford Street, Wellingborough, Northamptonshire NN8 4JL. (Michael Augustine and Philip James Dorival.)	6 October 2006	(813)	
FORD, Elizabeth Margaret	St Wilfrid's Residential Home, 29 Tite Street, Chelsea, London SW3 4JX. Secretary, Foreign Office (Retired). 4 July 2006.	Mr J H Burt, Duffield Harrison LLP, Rathmore House, 56 High Street, Hoddesdon, Hertfordshire EN11 8EX. (John Humphrey Burt.)	6 October 2006	(831)	
FOSKETT, Reginald Thomas	5 Hartwell End, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP21 8NZ. Retail Manager (Retired). 22 May 2006.	Horwood & James, 7 Temple Square, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP20 2QB. (Richard Kenneth Baker and Neil Freeman.)	6 October 2006	(806)	
FOX, Winifred Betty	The Cotswold Home, Bradwell Grove, Burford OX18 4XA. 14 March 2006.	Wilmot & Co Solicitors LLP, 38 Castle Street, Cirencester, Gloucestershire GL7 1QH. (Stephen William Fox Wright and Hubert Theodore Adams.)	6 October 2006	(808)	
GADSDEN, James Douglas	11 Bishops Drive, Huish Episcopi, Langport, Somerset. 20 February 2006.	Clarke Willmott Solicitors, Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton TA1 2PG. (Peter Nellist and Susan Hilary McIlveen.)	6 October 2006	(827)	
GARRATT, Maria Candelora	Brookvale Care Home, Olton, Solihull, West Midlands. Factory Worker (Retired). 21 May 2006.	Wright Hassall LLP, 9 Clarendon Place, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire CV32 5QP. Solicitors. (Thomas Charles Incledon McKenzie and Mark Vivian Lewis.)	26 September 2006	(652)	
GILLINGS, Stephen Richard	1 Conifer Way, Southill, Weymouth, Dorset. 27 March 2006.	reynolds williams, 48-50 Parkstone Road, Poole, Dorset BH15 2PG. Solicitors.	26 September 2006	(278)	
HEAD, Jeremy William	29 Blenheim Road, Littlestone, New Romney, Kent. Motor Mechanic. 26 February 2006.	Pengelly & Rylands, 39-41 High Street, Tenterden, Kent TN30 6BJ. (Maxine Head.)	6 October 2006	(810)	
HICKMAN, Betty Joyce	4 South Park, Braunton, Devon EX33 2HD. Retired. 8 March 2006.	Slee Blackwell Solicitors, 10 Cross Street, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 1BA. (Ref DLW/Hickman.) (Howard Glanfield and David Leslie Whiteley.)	6 October 2006	(824)	
HUMPHREY, Pauline Elizabeth	65 Vine Street, York YO23 1BB. 11 April 2006.	Ottaways Solicitors, The Mansion, 1 St Peter's Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 3DJ. (Clive Littlechild.)	6 October 2006	(812)	

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given		
KENNY, William Nassar	Flat 14, Roseland House, 20 Weirmar Street, Putney, London SW15 1SY. Civil Servant (Retired). 16 December 2004.	Stephen D Brine Solicitors, 24-26 Allerton Road, Liverpool L18 1LN. (Barbara Hayman.)	26 September 2006	(645)	
KING, Barbara	5 Llys Dwfnant, Melincourt, Neath SA11 4BH. 17 June 2006.	Hutchinson Thomas, 19 London Road, Neath SA11 1LF. (Jennifer Joy Melly.)	6 October 2006	(836)	
LARGE, James Henry	117 Draycott Road, Breaston, Derbyshire. Insurance Agent (Retired). 10 July 2006.	Thomas Solicitors, 49 Derby Road, Long Eaton, Nottingham NG10 1NB. (Peggy Large.)	6 October 2006	(835)	
LEWSLEY, Betty Lucy	16 Victoria Avenue, Draycott, Derby DE72 3PL. 19 April 2006.	SGC Solicitors, 25 Derby Road, Long Eaton, Nottingham NG10 1NA. (Richard John Cliff.)	26 September 2006	(648)	
LLOYD, Megan Daniel	Morris House Nursing Home, 56 Eaton Crescent, Swansea SA1 4QN, formerly of 63 Gwydr Crescent, Uplands, Swansea SA2 0AD. Retired. 9 May 2006.	Beor Wilson Lloyd, Calvert House, Calvert Terrace, Swansea SA1 6AP. (Gareth Huw Lotwick and Hywel Wyn Lotwick.)	6 October 2006	(833)	
LONGMIRE, William Stanley	32 Calvert Street, Norwich NR3 1BY. 10 August 2005.	Mr D G Wright, 21 Kingsley Road, Norwich NR1 3RB.	26 September 2006	(504)	
LORD, John Anthony David	Farriers, Northleach, Gloucestershire GL54 3EJ. 16 November 2005.	William Sturges & Co, Burwood House, 14-16 Caxton Street, London SW1H 0QY. (Peter John Daughton Laws, Nicola Deborah Pritchard and Richard Patrick Lanyon.)	6 October 2006	(807)	
McDONALD, Amy Marjorie	Amberleigh Lodge Nursing Home, Fazakerley Hospital L9. 21 January 2006.	Bartlett & Son, Marldon Chambers, 30 North John Street, Liverpool L2 9QN. (Pauline Cowley.)	26 September 2006	(650)	
MORREY, Phyllis Olive Marie	16 Old Brookside, Yardley Fields Road, Stechford, Birmingham B33 0QL. 15 April 2006.	Eyre & Co, 866 Washwood Heath Road, Ward End, Birmingham B8 2NG. (Brenda Shirley Mepstead and Gillian Tomlinson.)	29 September 2006	(279)	
MORRIS, Margaret Gwendoline	Mynydd Mawr, Llanilar, Aberystwyth, Ceredigion. Farmer. 23 March 2006.	Humphrey Roberts and Bott, 1 Alfred Place, Aberystwyth, Ceredigion SY23 2BS. (Wyn Howell Hughes and Elizabeth Jane Evans.)	6 October 2006	(838)	
MOUNTAIN, Margaret	41 Frizinghall Road, Frizinghall, Bradford. Inspector of Taxes. 12 June 2006.	Hartley & Worstenholme, 20 Bank Street, Castleford WF10 1JD. (Margaret Mary Clarissa Andrews and Tom Francis Day.)	4 October 2006	(649)	
NELSON, Yvonne Blanche	"Seacrest". Black Street, Winterton-on-Sea, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk. Retired. 5 July 2006.	Norton Peskett, "Old Bank House", 66a Bells Road, Gorleston, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk NR31 6AF. (John Antony Victor Montague.)	6 October 2006	(832)	
NEVE, Betsy Davida	10 Dumbrells Court, North End, Ditchling, East Sussex BN6 8TG. Retired. 19 February 2006.	Peter John Gale, Swindells & Gentry, New Olives, High Street, Uckfield, East Sussex TN22 1QE. (Mr P J Gale and Mr J C O Miles.)	30 September 2006	(503)	
NEWHAM, Hilda	16 Belvedere Court, St Anne's Road, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 2HH. Houswife. 3 June 2006.	Stephen Rimmer & Co, 28 Hyde Gardens, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 4PX. (Nicholas Andrew Manning.)	6 October 2006	(823)	
PALMER, Dorothy Halliday	Acocks Green Nursing Home, Warwick Road, Acocks Green, Birmingham B27 6QT. Pet Shop Proprietor (Retired). 27 May 2006.	Millichips, 4 The Courtyard, Warwick Road, Solihull B91 3DA. Solicitors. (Gaynor Constance Mason and John Astley Eagle.)	30 September 2006	(272)	
PARKS, Arthur William	49 Denbeigh Drive, Tonbridge, Kent TN10 PP, Scientific Officer (Retired). 12 May 2006.	Thomson Snell & Passmore, 3 Lonsdale Gardens, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1NX. (Ref 1240.) (Edward Fardell and Jeremy Passmore.)	6 October 2006	(816)	

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given		
PAYNE, Rosalie Elizabeth	Avoca, 15 Hawes Drive, Deganwy, Conwy. Widow. 23 June 2006.	Bone & Payne, 55 Madoc Street, Llandudno LL30 2TW. Solicitors. (David Roger Glyn Griffith.)	6 October 2006 (8.		
PEARCEY, Marie Primrose	7 Romney Court, 28 Portarlington Road, Bournemouth, Dorset BH4 8BZ. Telephonist (Retired). 6 April 2006.	Richardson Spurling, 27 High Street, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 1AJ. Solicitors. (David Ian Bollington.)	3 October 2006	(642)	
POSTON, Dorothy Margaret	15 Parker Drive South, Farndon, Chester CH3 6NQ. Housewife. 30 January 2006.	Hillyer McKweon, Bell Tower Walk, Chester CH1 2DY. (Jonathan Philip David Korff and David Michael John Wright.)	26 September 2006	(273)	
RAMDAS, Joseph Robert	132 Norwood Road, London SE24 9AJ. Builder (Retired). 19 December 2000.	Harvey Ingram LLP, 20 New Walk, Leicester LE1 6TX. Solicitors. (Ref B/KEN/BLA156/1.) (Melanie Jane Blackburn.)	26 September 2006	(500)	
RICH, Constance Margaret	Tabley House, Knutsford, Cheshire WA16 0EZ. Widow. 7 December 2005.	TLT Solicitors, One Redcliff Street, BristoL BS1 6TP. (Noelle Mary McCartney and David William Woodward.)	6 October 2006	(830)	
RIDLER, Marjorie	Broomcroft House, BUPA Care Homes, 416 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield S11 9PY. Widow. 19 May 2006.	Ashton Morton Slack, 35-47 North Church Street, Sheffield S1 2DH. Solicitors. (Ref KM/72142-2.) (Anu Kiran Vedi and Vijay Kumari Vedi.)	20 October 2006	(646)	
RODGERS, Lillian	23 Linden Close, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 2HD/Fremington Manor Nursing Home, Fremington, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 2NX. Retired. 27 May 2006.	Slee Blackwell Solicitors, 10 Cross Street, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 1BA. (Ref DLW/RODGERS.) (Hamid Abdul Memon and David Leslie Whiteley.)	6 October 2006	(825)	
ROGERS, Joan Kathleen	63 Gillmans Road, Orpington, Kent. Office Clerk (Retired). 30 May 2006.	T G Baynes, Downe House, 303 High Street, Orpington, Kent.	6 October 2006	(820)	
ROWLEY, Colin Walter	4 Chilterns Close, Flackwell Heath, High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire HP10 9BD. 6 April 2006.	Horsey Lightly Fynn Solicitors, 20 West Mills, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 5HG. (Peter Glyndwr Davies.)	6 October 2006	(819)	
SHOTTER, Vera	Corinthian House, Green Hill Lane, Upper Wortley, Leeds. 5 July 2006.	Alan Lewis Benstock, 40 Wood Street, Wakefield WF1 2HL. (Neal Charles Shotter.)	26 September 2006	(274)	
SMITH, Richard John	9 Findon Gardens, Rainham, Essex RM13 8UA. 5 October 2005.	Scannell & Co, 35-37 King Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex SS17 0HJ. Solicitors. (Karen Smith.)	29 September 2006	(906)	
SPRUCE, May Florence	Halvergate House Nursing Home, Yarmouth Road, North Walsham, Norfolk NR28 9AY. 28 January 2006.	Hansells, 1 Norwich Road, Aylsham, Norfolk NR11 6BN. Solicitors. (Ref JMC.)	26 September 2006	(275)	
STALLWOOD, Mary Elizabeth	72 Green Lane, Great Barr, Birmingham B43 5LE. Clerical Assistant (Retired). 24 June 2006.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, PO Box 290, Sheffield S1 2UJ. (HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Account No KL1#00026089.)	6 October 2006	(284)	
STRINGER, Ronald	4 Sheldon Close, Reigate, Surrey RH2 7HP. Fireman (Retired). 9 March 2006.	Morrisons Solicitors LLP, Clarendon House, Clarendon Road, Redhill, Surrey RH1 1FB. (Ref MGH.) (Alexander Duncan, Evan Morris and Shelley Elaine Webster.)	6 October 2006	(837)	
THOMPSON, (formerly known as Young) Beryl Joyce	12 The Drift, Rowlands Castle, Hampshire PO9 2DG. Housewife. 13 July 2006.	Glanvilles Solicitors, 131 London Road, Waterlooville, Hampshire PO7 7SJ. (Mr J G Melrose and Mr C G Small.)	6 October 2006	(817)	
THOMSON, Alexander	Flat 1, Clarence House, 17 Clarence Road North, Weston-Super-Mare BS23 4AS. Hotel Worker. 25 June 2006.	John Hodge Solicitors, 27-31 Boulevard, Weston-Super-Mare, Somerset BS23 1NY. (Jennifer Louise Stevenson.)	6 October 2006	(818)	
VERNON, Gladys Mary Nield	118 Lower Street, Hillmorton, Rugby, Warwickshire CV21 4NU. Spinster. 12 March 2006.	Prime & Co., 5 Regent Place, Rugby CV21 2PL. (Jane Elizabeth Pogson.)	29 September 2006	(644)	

## 10200 THE LONDON GAZETTE TUESDAY 25 JULY 2006

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
VILLAWEAVER, Barbara	The Lodge, Beckford Manor, Beckford, Tewkesbury, Gloucestershire GL20 7AF. 11 February 2006.	Parkinson Wright Solicitors, Suite 2, Vale Park Business Centre, Vale Park, Evesham, Worcestershire WR11 1GN.	6 October 2006	(821)
WARREN, George Ernest	50 Cambria Street, Liverpool L6 6AR. 11 June 2005.	Bartlett & Son, Marldon Chambers, 30 North John Street, Liverpool L2 9QN. (John Adams Bartlett and Elizabeth Louise Nelson.)	26 September 2006	(651)
WATLER, John Richard	5 Darwin Road, Welling, Kent DA16 2EQ. Company Director (Retired). 8 July 2006.	TG Baynes, Baynes House, Market Street, Dartford, Kent DA1 1DB. (Stephen Watler and Peter William Watler.)	6 October 2006	(811)
WOOLLEY, Joan	10 Eaves Green Park, Showell Lane, Meriden, Coventry CV7 7JA. 30 June 2006.	Field Overell, 42 Warwick Street, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire CV32 5JS. (Richard Matthew Armitage and Simon Charles Homer.)	6 October 2006	(829)
YOUNG, Phyllis Bessie Emma	57 The Footpath, Coton, Cambridge CB3 7PX, formerly of 15 Ellison Lane, Hardwick, Cambridge. 19 June 2006.	Barr Ellison Solicitors, 39 Parkside, Cambridge CB1 1PN. (Michael Fraser Blakey and Marion Maria Tucker.)	6 October 2006	(802)

## **AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM** 23rd MAY 2005



				with voucher
Notice of Appointment of Liquidator		excluding VAT	including VAT	copy
[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Compani	ies (Forms)	25.00	29.38	30.93
(Amendment) Regulations 1987].				
<ul><li>(2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single com</li><li>(6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single com</li></ul>				
Vinding up Petition	party rate)	30.00	35.25	36.80
Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No 1925 and the	Insolvent	30.00	55.25	30.00
Partnerships Order 1986, No 2421]				
Notice of Resolution for Voluntary Winding up and First Meetings of Creditor	'S	65.00	76.38	77.93
[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986]				
<ul><li>(2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single com</li><li>(6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single com</li></ul>				
Notice to Creditors and Final and Annual Liquidation Meetings of		65.00	76.38	77.93
Members / Creditors		65.00	70.30	11.93
[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 and the Insolvency Rules 1986]				
<ul><li>(2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single com</li><li>(6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single com</li></ul>				
All Other Insolvency / Bankruptcy Notices	ipany rate)	30.00	35.25	36.80
Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll		30.00	35.25	36.80
Notice of Intended Dividend		25.00	29.38	30.93
		30.00		
Appointment of Administrative Receiver		25.00	35.25 29.38	36.80 30.93
Notices under the Friendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies and Industrial Provident Societies  Pursuant to the Friendly Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies		25.00	29.30	30.93
Pension Scheme	-	65.00	76.38	77.93
[Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925 Section 27]				
nsurance Company Notices [Pursuant to the Insurance Companies Act 1982]		65.00	76.38	77.93
Redemption or Purchase of Own Shares out of Capital		55.00	64.63	66.18
Pursuant to the Companies Act 1985 Section 175]		00.00	04.00	00.10
Notice of Disclaimer		65.00	76.38	77.93
Pursuant to the Companies Act 1985 Ch 6, Section 656 (5)]				
Notices under the Trustee Act (Deceased's Estates)		40.00	47.00	48.55
[Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925]				
Deputy Lieutenants Commissions		25.00	29.38	30.93
Pursuant to the Reserve Forces Act 1980]		30.00	35.25	36.80
<b>Marriage Act</b> [Places registered for solemnising Marriages]		30.00	33.23	30.00
Partnership Notices		65.00	76.38	77.93
Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]		35.55		
Water Resources Notices		100.00	117.50	119.05
[Notices Pursuant to the Water Resources Act 1991]				
Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC)		110.00	129.25	130.80
Pursuant to Regulation 10 of the Pollution Prevention and Control (England and				
Wales Regulations 2000]				
All Public Notices	up to 25 lines	70.00	82.25	83.80
Including notices in the following Sections - Transport, Planning, Health, Environment, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy and Post & Telecom)				
All other Notices or Advertisements, (including Applications to Parliament)	up to 10 lines	30.00	35.25	36.80
an outer readed of Advertisements, (moldaling Applications to 1 amantein)	Additional 5	12.00	14.10	00.00
	Lines or Less			
	Column Rate	165.00	193.88	
	Page Rate	320.00	376.00	
Proofing - per notice (Copy must be submitted at least one week prior to publication	on date)	30.00	35.25	
Late Advertisements (Up to 4.30 pm of day prior to Publication Date)		30.00	35.25	
Withdrawal of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication		30.00	35.25	
Voucher copy (will be posted on day of publication) (post free)	pre-payment		1.55	
Annual Subscription to London Gazette (Telephone 0870 600 5522)	required	390.00		
minual Gubscription to London Gazette (Telephone 0070 000 3322)		390.00		

All Notices and Advertisements should reach the London Gazette Office before 11.30 am, two working days prior to publication (eg A Notice to be published on a Monday, must be received in the London Gazette office by 11.30 am on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances permit. In both cases the charges set out above will apply.

The London Gazette is published daily Monday to Friday. (Bank holidays excepted).

# London Gazette

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on page 10201.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

TSO, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH

Telephone: 0870 600 3322 Fax: 020 7394 4572

#### NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for

the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, by Insolvency Practitioners registered with the Insolvency Practitioners Association or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as above.

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service
PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ
General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522
Fax 0870 6005533
Email orders book.orders@tso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops
123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394
68–69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699
9–21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833 0634
16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401
71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 5588
18–19 High Street Cardiff CF10 1PT 029 2039 5548 Fax 029 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament